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This document is copyrighted to me, Christiana Bakarich. It is intended for  
private use only. It cannot be used in any form of printed or electronic media 
involved in a commercial business, in part or in whole, in any way, shape, or 
form. It cannot be given away freely, as bonus or prize, and it can't be given 
away with the game. It cannot be used for profitable or promotional 
purposes, regardless of the situation. Breaking any of these rules is in 
direct violation of copyright law. 

This document is protected by copyright law and international treaties. 



Unauthorized reproduction and distribution of this document, or any portion 
of it, may result in severe civil and criminal penalties, and will be 
prosecuted to the maximum extent possible under the law. Any characters, 
names, places, or miscellaneous objects are copyright of their respective 
companies.

If you are a webmaster of a site that wishes to post this document, you may 
do so under one condition - you must e-mail me first for permission. If 
permission is granted, you cannot change a single character of this document, 
and you must leave it in txt format. Under NO circumstances will this guide be 
permitted to be hosted at www.CheatCC.com. 

As of April 03, 2005, only the following site(s) may host this guide: 

http://www.gamefaqs.com 
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Version 1.0 (April 22, 2005) 
  --All skit dialogue complete, save the three special skits. 
  --Submitted. 
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                            I N T R O D U C T I O N 
=============================================================================== 
                                     F#400 

Hi, my name is Christiana Bakarich, and I welcome you to this massive project 
I've undertaken. Tales of Symphonia is the first RPG I have played on the 
GameCube. I adored it, and put in, over a period of three months, at least 400 
hours. It's a great game. 

So, I figured I'd like to contribute something to the other fans of this game. 
I noticed there were tons and tons of different FAQs and guides for this game, 
so I was stumped as to what I could possibly do. 

Then several online friends of mine suggested that there needed to be a FAQ 
that contained the dialogue of the many, many skits that can be triggered 
throughout the game. Some people just wanted to read through the skits, some 
wanted to use the skits to back-up their speculations and theories on the plot, 
and others just wanted to be able to reference them for fanfictions. 

Although the skits really have no bearing on the content or direction of the 
actual plot of the game, they give a little depth and rounding-out to the 
characters and can help point a player in need in the right direction. I 
agreed that a skit dialogue would be nice, and a fairly easy, if time- 
consuming, project. 

After quite a long while hand-copying each skit and triple-checking the 
dialogue, I typed them all up. The part that took the longest, unfortunately, 



was the formatting and the composing of all the little details such as the 
Table of Contents, the Legal Information, the Credits, etc. It's overwhelmingly 
confusing to a first-time FAQ author, and I procrastinated for a long time on 
its completion.  

Sorry about that... 

I've formatted this guide in a way that I hope is organized, and I've tried to 
make it easy on the eyes. After all, if it isn't easy to read through, there 
isn't much point in me putting it up. 

That said, it must be stated (and emphasized) that this guide is *NOT* SPOILER 
FREE. SPOILERS ABOUND EVERYWHERE. Anyway, if you do not mind the plot being 
spoiled for you or you've already played the game, then sit back, relax, and 
I hope you enjoy the skits. 

=============================================================================== 
                         L I S T     O F     S K I T S 
=============================================================================== 
                                     F#500 

[Note: the numbers are NOT representative of the order the skits are triggered 
in the game. This ordering is taken directly from the Elder Katz in Katz 
Village, in the New Game Plus feature.] 

   000   "What's the Temple Like?" 
   001   "The Journey" 
   002   "Restless Noishe" 
   003   "What is Colette Hiding?" 
   004   "To Palmacosta" 
   005   "The Ossa Trail" 
   006   "An Assassin" 
   007   "Dorr of Palmacosta" 
   008   "Imposters" 
   009   "Don't Tell Lloyd" 
   010   "They're Elves" 
   011   "Lloyd Confesses His Love" 
   012   "Don't Give Up" 
   013   "Angry Noishe" 
   014   "Tethe'alla, the Flourishing World" 
   015   "Similar" 
   016   "Hurry Along the Tethe'alla Bridge" 
   017   "Halve-elves in Tethe'alla" 
   018   "Corrine in Danger" 
   019   "Pretty Boys Die Young" 
   020   "Weird Guest" 
   021   "Use Your Head" 
   022   "Is Tabatha an Angel?" 
   023   "Fight with Your Feet" 
   024   "Sheena's Real Name" 
   025   "Do Your Best!" 
   026   "Thank You, Corrine" 
   027   "I Can't Tell Anyone" 
   028   "Let's Be Friends" 
   029   "Kendama and Mithos" 
   030   "Two Who Can't Return" 



   031   "What Zelos Wants" 
   032   "What Sheena Gave" 
   033   "Traitors" 
   034   "She's a Walking Bomb!" 
   035   "Human Ranch Rebuilt" 
   036   "Better to be Deceived" 
   037   "Enemies" 
   038   "Don't Betray Me" 
   039   "What is Best" 
   040   "My Exsphere" 
   041   "End of the Revenge" 
   042   "The Conman" 
   043   "Great Mysterious Handsome Warrior" 
   044   "Fifteen Years from Now" 
   045   "Cursed Sword of Nebilim" 
   046   "You Have Us" 
   047   "Dolls" 
   048   "Good Doctor" 
   049   "He Was My Friend" 
   050   "Chief Awakens" 
   051   "Corrine is Calling Me" 
   052   "Pact with Maxwell" 
   053   "Zelos' Betrayal" 
   054   "After the Battle" 
   055   "Dear Friend" 
   056   "Sacrifices" 
   057   "Forest of the Elves" 
   058   "Swords from Two Fathers" 
   059    Pitiful Mithos" 
   060   "No Turning Back" 
   061   "Derris Emblem" 
   062   "The Darkness in Mithos" 
   063   "Getting Bored" 
   064   "Lloyd's Bad Habit" 
   065   "Summoner Sheena" 
   066   "Looks Can Be Deceiving" 
   067   "Top of the Class" 
   068   "To Become an Angel" 
   069   "Lloyd Praised" 
   070   "Palmacosta's Future" 
   071   "Angel Language" 
   072   "Someday" 
   073   "Mystery of the Desians" 
   074   "Parental Love" 
   075   "He's a Father" 
   076   "Leave it to Me" 
   077   "Tragedy in Luin" 
   078   "The Truth..." 
   079   "Just Another Pact" 
   080   "President's Job" 
   081   "Shameful Knowledge" 
   082   "The Life She Chose" 
   083   "Colette Dressed Up" 
   084   "Kind Heart" 
   085   "I'm Sorry" 
   086   "Escape Rate" 
   087   "Ancestral Obsidian Jewel" 
   088   "The Power of Exspheres" 
   089   "The Second Ranch" 
   090   "Make Sense?" 



   091   "Avenge" 
   092   "When the Worlds Split Apart" 
   093   "Darkness Beam" 
   094   "Aska...Fascinating..." 
   095   "Give the Flute to Mithos" 
   096   "Trust" 
   097   "Where Shall We Live? Tethe'alla Team" 
   098   "Where Shall We Live? Sylvarant Team" 
   099   "Mother" 
   100   "The Eternal Obsession" 
   101   "Through the Forest" 
   102   "Test for the Chosen" 
   103   "Desians Attack" 
   104   "Feels Different" 
   105   "Combo! Lloyd and Colette" 
   106   "Combo! Lloyd and Genis" 
   107   "Combo! Lloyd and Raine" 
   108   "Combo! Lloyd and Kratos" 
   109   "Combo! Lloyd and Sheena" 
   110   "Combo! Lloyd and Zelos" 
   111   "Combo! Lloyd and Regal" 
   112   "Combo! Lloyd and Presea" 
   113   "Combo Again! Lloyd and Presea" 
   114   "An Adult's Sense of Taste" 
   115   "Chef Raine" 
   116   "Too Hot" 
   117   "Light Eater" 
   118   "I Can Taste Again!" 
   119   "Chef Regal" 
   120   "Unforgettable Taste" 
   121   "Master Chef, Genis" 
   122   "Dwarven Pot-Luck Surprise" 
   123   "Remnants of the Giant Tree" 
   124   "The Power that Transcends Time" 
   125   "Elite from the Underworld" 
   126   "Elite from the Underworld Returns" 
   127   "Elite from the Underworld Take Three" 
   128   "The Wanted Poster" 
   129   "I Don't Sleep in Class" 
   130   "Prayer" 
   131   "Sense of Direction" 
   132   "Intellectual Hunnies" 
   133   "Pray for Colette's Safety" 
   134   "Not the Time to Wander Off" 
   135   "Regal's Suggestion" 
   136   "Lloyd's Suggestion" 
   137   "The Desian Hero" 
   138   "A Fine Chosen" 
   139   "Maxwell" 
   140   "Welcome Back, Colette" 
   141   "Welcome Back, Genis" 
   142   "Welcome Back, Raine" 
   143   "Welcome Back, Presea" 
   144   "Welcome Back, Sheena" 
   145   "Welcome Back, Zelos" 
   146   "Welcome Back, Regal" 
   147   "Welcome Back, Kratos" 
   148   "Sleepless Night" 
   149   "Why is Colette..." 
   150   "Kratos and Noishe" 



   151   "Eternal Sword and the Right" 
   152   "Born to Save the World" 
   153   "The First Pact" 
   154   "Heimdall" 
   155   "There She Goes!" 
   156   "Sheena's Nightmare" 
   157   "Human Ranch" 
   158   "It'll Be Fine" 
   159   "Dirk, the Craftsman" 
   160   "The Oracle" 
   161   "Do I Have to?" 
   162   "Lloyd's Thoughts on Angels" 
   163   "Sole Redeeming Feature" 
   164   "Genis' Friend" 
   165   "Evidence of Colette" 
   166   "Lonely Departure" 
   167   "Why do Desians Exist?" 
   168   "Get Strong!" 
   169   "Unknown Technology" 
   170   "Lloyd Acknowledges His Mistake" 
   171   "Help, Genis!" 
   172   "Good Job, Noishe!" 
   173   "Journey to Save the World" 
   174   "The Hole in the Wall" 
   175   "Noishe Worries" 
   176   "Kratos' Intention" 
   177   "We're Not on Vacation" 
   178   "Kratos Trains Lloyd" 
   179   "I'm fine..." 
   180   "Raised by a Dwarf" 
   181   "Colette's Imposter" 
   182   "Mystery of the Imposters" 
   183   "Strange Raine" 
   184   "Yggdrasill's Aim" 
   185   "Betrayer Kratos" 
   186   "Lloyd Humiliated" 
   187   "Kratos, Our Enemy" 
   188   "Hunnies of the World" 
   189   "Presea's Job" 
   190   "Sharp-nosed Spotted Jerboa" 
   191   "Angel Yggdrasill" 
   192   "Flying" 
   193   "I'm a Hypocrite" 
   194   "Happiness Charms" 
   195   "Ozette and Colette" 
   196   "Tethe'alla's Architectural Technology" 
   197   "Sheena's Spell" 
   198   "Curiosity Towards the Unknown" 
   199   "You Changed, Too" 
   200   "We're Alike" 
   201   "A Girl Who Lost Her Heart" 
   202   "EC" 
   203   "I'm So Tired" 
   204   "Zelos' Power of Observation" 
   205   "Cute Ribbon" 
   206   "Two Chosen" 
   207   "Mizuho, Kingdom of Gold" 
   208   "Mizuho, the Mysterious Kingdom" 
   209   "People of Mizuho" 
   210   "Legendary Strategy" 



   211   "Best Strategy" 
   212   "Reasons for the Shackles" 
   213   "Chosen From the Other World" 
   214   "Small Knight" 
   215   "Mizuho's Information Network" 
   216   "Shackles" 
   217   "Automatic Doll Tabatha" 
   218   "Dirk and Altessa" 
   219   "Homesick" 
   220   "You and I are..." 
   221   "I'm Tired of Mines" 
   222   "Bomber Ring" 
   223   "Machines That Are Still Alive" 
   224   "Mine from Ancient Times" 
   225   "I'm Not a Kid" 
   226   "...I...I...I...I...I..." 
   227   "Reminiscent" 
   228   "Small Hope" 
   229   "Colette's Secret" 
   230   "Presea's Wish Tag" 
   231   "Wish Tag from Sacred Wood" 
   232   "When the Wish Comes True" 
   233   "Pact with Volt" 
   234   "Beautiful Mutual Trust" 
   235   "Born as a Half-elf..." 
   236   "Beware of Lightning" 
   237   "For Depressed People..." 
   238   "Common and Silly" 
   239   "Smile and Forgive" 
   240   "Lloyd Reluctant" 
   241   "Thank You for Saving Me" 
   242   "You're Not Alone" 
   243   "Time Does Not Go Back" 
   244   "Cute and Strong Ribbon" 
   245   "Kendama Competition" 
   246   "Their Relationship" 
   247   "Mithos the Hero" 
   248   "Noishe and Mithos" 
   249   "Old Friend of Noishe" 
   250   "Otherworldly Gate" 
   251   "What Raine Wants" 
   252   "What Colette Wants" 
   253   "Past Wounds" 
   254   "Avenged" 
   255   "Remote Island Human Ranch" 
   256   "Memories of Corrine" 
   257   "Next Chief" 
   258   "Klonoa?" 
   259   "Is is a Punishment?" 
   260   "Is it my fault?" 
   261   "Chosen's Sickness" 
   262   "To Heimdall" 
   263   "Future of this Kingdom" 
   264   "Your Sister Hates You?" 
   265   "Angels Without Soul" 
   266   "Strange City" 
   267   "Genis Disturbed" 
   268   "Weightless" 
   269   "Empty, Silent World" 
   270   "Almost to the Exit" 



   271   "Looking at the Stars" 
   272   "Mind Over Matter" 
   273   "Noishe in Danger" 
   274   "Luin Rebuilt 3" 
   275   "Luin Rebuilt 4" 
   276   "Luin Rebuilt!" 
   277   "Luin Reborn" 
   278   "Living Our Days to the Fullest" 
   279   "Lloyd's Statue" 
   280   "Sheena's Statue" 
   281   "Raine's Statue" 
   282   "Genis Apprehensive" 
   283   "Priorities" 
   284   "Martel's Memories" 
   285   "Hurry!" 
   286   "When this Journey is Over..." 
   287   "Mithos' Cruxis Crystal" 
   288   "Prideful Elves" 
   289   "Next Step" 
   290   "Recognition" 
   291   "As Long As Genis Is Alive..." 
   292   "Searching for Colette" 
   293   "Searching for Genis" 
   294   "Searching for Raine" 
   295   "Searching for Sheena" 
   296   "Searching for Zelos" 
   297   "Searching for Presea" 
   298   "Searching for Regal" 
   299   "There's Still Time" 
   300   "Mithos' Abandonment and Sadness" 
   301   "Mithos' Crime and Sadness" 
   302   "Noishe's Mission" 
   303   "Separation of Derris-Kharlan" 
   304   "Zelos' Hormones" 
   305   "Renegade's Technology" 
   306   "Tingles" 
   307   "Small First Step" 
   308   "To Altamira" 
   309   "Even If I Become an Angel..." 
   310   "Assassin with Kind Eyes" 
   311   "That's Enough" 
   312   "Colette Not Cold" 
   313   "Are You Tired Genis" 
   314   "I Want to Save Colette" 
   315   "Do Goddesses Get Sick?" 
   316   "What's EC?" 
   317   "Sheena Afraid of Failure" 
   318   "It Just Got Hotter!" 
   319   "Zelos' Lecture" 
   320   "For Lazy People" 
   321   "Dirk and Animals" 
   322   "More than Words" 
   323   "Zelos and Animals" 
   324   "Ymir Fruit" 
   325   "Zelos' Sister" 
   326   "Zelos Depressed" 
   327   "Sheena the Evil Witch" 
   328   "Tower of Salvation" 
   329   "Lloyd Admonished" 
   330   "Dorr's True Intention" 



   331   "Let's Make Them Pay!" 
   332   "Chicken or the Egg" 
   333   "Truth About Exspheres" 
   334   "Master Boltzman" 
   335   "Corrine's Happy Too" 
   336   "Qualifications as a Teacher" 
   337   "Justice and Strength" 
   338   "Defeat Magnius" 
   339   "Lloyd's Parents" 
   340   "Kratos...angry?" 
   341   "At the Palmacosta Ranch" 
   342   "Get Bored Before Lloyd" 
   343   "Seal of Water" 
   344   "Traps in Ruins" 
   345   "Test in Ruins" 
   346   "Restless" 
   347   "Splitting Up is Nervous" 
   348   "Splitting Up is Anxious" 
   349   "Hurry and Regroup" 
   350   "Difficult to Fight Separated" 
   351   "Splitting Up is Worrisome" 
   352   "Gnomelette" 
   353   "Greedy People" 
   354   "Earthquake!" 
   355   "Cold Weather" 
   356   "When You Get Older..." 
   357   "Another Side of Lloyd" 
   358   "On Purpose" 
   359   "Rhythm" 
   360   "Despised" 
   361   "Luin Rebuilt 1" 
   362   "Luin Rebuilt 2" 
   363   "My Sister" 
   364   "Dirk's Way of Memorization" 
   365   "Mystery Behind Zelos, the Valedictorian" 
   366   "All Guys are the Same!" 
   367   "Nicknames" 
   368   "A Ruin in the Sea" 
   369   "Labyrinth Forest" 
   370   "Worrying Brother" 
   371   "Genis' Decision" 
   372   "Older Sister" 
   373   "Again on a Journey of Regeneration" 
   374   "Proof for Maxwell" 
   375   "Dirk's Skills" 
   376   "Flow of Time" 
   377   "I'm a Pirate!" 
   378   "Ribbon" 
   379   "Zelos' True Nature" 

=============================================================================== 
                          S k i t     D i a l o g u e 
=============================================================================== 
                                     F#600 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



000   "What's the Temple Like?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Say, Colette, what's it like inside the temple? 

   Genis:   We've never been inside, so it's kind of exciting. 

 Colette:   Hmm, well, it's sort of dark because not much sunlight makes it 
            through... 

   Genis:   That's not quite what I was expecting... 

 Colette:   But, then again, I've never been to the inner part, either. 

   Lloyd:   Hmmm. I can't wait to get inside! ((music note)) 

   Genis:   If only you could keep up this enthusiasm the entire time... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
001   "The Journey" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   What's Colette going to do now? 

   Lloyd:   That angel told her to release the seals. Then she'll become an 
            angel... 

   Genis:   So Colette's going to leave the village.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
002   "Restless Noishe" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Say, Noishe, is it just me, or have you been restless ever since we 
            left the sanctuary? What's the matter? 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

   Lloyd:   You weirdo. 

  Noishe:   *Whine* *Whine* 

   Lloyd:   Huh? What? 

  Noishe:   *Whine* *Whine* *Whine* *Whine* 

   Lloyd:   I have no idea what you're trying to say. It's too bad you can't 
            talk. 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
003   "What is Colette Hiding?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



   Lloyd:   Colette said she was leaving at noon! So why did she?!... 

   Genis:   She was acting overly cheerful before she left, telling everyone, 
            "I'll be fine," and "I'll do my best." 

   Lloyd:   I bet...she's hiding something. She always acts like that when 
            she's worried or hiding something. 

   Genis:   Maybe so.... 

   Lloyd:   I bet Phaidra probably knows something. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
004   "To Palmacosta" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Professor, where are we going next? 

   Raine:   We should head for Palmacosta. I don't think we're going to find 
            any more clues on this continent. 

   Genis:   It's the biggest city in the world. The Church of Martel Cathedral 
            is there, and there's a school, as well. I'm sure we'll find 
            something there. 

  Kratos:   However, if we're going to Palmacosta, we'll have to pass through 
            the Ossa Trail. It's not a treacherous trail, but there's no harm 
            in being prepared. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, how about we do some shopping in Triet before we go. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
005   "The Ossa Trail" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   It looks like the tunnel is still usable. 

 Colette:   I wonder if it was abandoned recently. 

   Raine:   It doesn't look like they exhausted the ore. There must have been 
            some reason why they had to cease mining operations. 

 Colette:   The Desians... 

   Raine:   Most likely, yes. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
006   "An Assassin" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Who was that girl earlier? 

 Colette:   I hope we get to see her again. 



   Lloyd:   What are you talking about? She's trying to kill you! 

 Colette:   Yeah, once we become friends, I'll have to ask her why she was 
            doing that. 

   Lloyd:   Huh?! Are you kidding me? How do you plan on becoming friends with 
            her?! 

 Colette:   Hmm. What would you suggest? 

   Lloyd:   Me? How am I supposed to know? 

 Colette:   Try to come up with a plan before we see her again! 

   Lloyd:   Wait, I have to come up with the plan?... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
007   "Dorr of Palmacosta" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   The people of Palmacosta are brave. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, they're facing up to the Desians. 

   Genis:   I wish I could show this to the people of Iselia. 

 Colette:   It sounds like that person they call Dorr is doing a good job of 
            leading them. 

   Raine:   We should speak with him first. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
008   "Imposters" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Dammit, those guys really piss me off! 

   Genis:   You mean the imposters, right? I know, I'm really mad, too! 

   Lloyd:   Right? Colette's the one trying to save the world! 

 Colette:   Huh? 

   Lloyd:   Doesn't it make you mad, Colette? 

 Colette:   Hmm, well, I think if there are lots of Chosens, the odds of the 
            world being saved go up. That would be a good thing! 

  Lloyd/:   *Sigh* 
   Genis:   *Sigh* 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
009   "Don't Tell Lloyd" 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Genis, you don't look well. Are you okay? 

   Genis:   Ah, sorry. I was just thinking about how I was supposed to go to 
            this school, and well, you know. 

   Raine:   It's too bad. You really wanted to study, didn't you? 

   Genis:   ...Yeah, but it's okay. Participating in the world regeneration 
            isn't exactly something everybody gets to do. 

 Colette:   I'm sorry for getting you mixed up in something like this. 

   Genis:   What are you talking about? Lloyd and I are just tagging along. You 
            don't have to worry about us. 

 Colette:   Thanks, Genis. 

   Genis:   Uh, um, don't tell Lloyd about this, okay? He's already burdened 
            enough with what happened at the village...I don't want him to feel 
            responsible for me, too. 

   Raine:   Yes, I understand. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
010   "They're Elves" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I gotta say, that was quite a surprise! 

   Raine:   Indeed. You don't get the opportunity to fly through the sky very 
            often. 

   Genis:   Or fall from the sky, either. 

  Sheena:   It can't be helped. When you break the seals in Sylvarant, the mana 
            over here grows thin. 

   Genis:   Even so, it's still a lot thicker over here than in Sylvarant. 

  Sheena:   Oh...you can tell that? 

   Lloyd:   Of course. 'Cause Genis and the Professor are elves. 

  Sheena:   Why can elves tell that? 

   Lloyd:   Well... ...Because they're elves. 

  Genis/:   ... 
   Raine:   ... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
011   "Lloyd Confesses His Love" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



   Lloyd:   Colette? We're in Tethe'alla! Can you tell? ...It's no use. She 
            just doesn't respond at all. 

   Genis:   Maybe you should try telling her you love her. 

   Lloyd:   ...What? Why? 

   Genis:   Oh, you're so dense. Stop asking questions and just try it. 

   Lloyd:   Uh...um...I love you! 

  Lloyd/:   ... 
  Genis/:   ... 
 Colette:   ... 

   Genis:   Oh well, I guess if that was all it took to bring her back to 
            normal, we wouldn't be coming all the way out here to Tethe'alla. 

   Lloyd:   Genis! 

   Genis:   Owww... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
012   "Don't Give Up" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   What's wrong, Lloyd? 

   Lloyd:   Ah, nothing...It's just...I hurt the people of Iselia, and this 
            time I couldn't protect Colette, either. I thought I had gotten a 
            little stronger, but now I think I haven't progressed at all. 

   Genis:   Lloyd...but you've always tried to do the best you could. You 
            didn't give up, and now we've made it all the way to Tethe'alla. 
            You're not like the other humans. ...And so, that's why...I like 
            you, Lloyd. 

   Lloyd:   ...Thanks, Genis. Okay, then. We've come all the way here and all. 
            We're not going to give up now. We're going to find a way to save 
            Colette and the world! 

   Genis:   Yeah. Let's do it! 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
013   "Angry Noishe" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Noishe:   Grrrrrrr! 

   Lloyd:   Noishe, what're you upset about? 

   Raine:   I would assume he's upset about the crash. 

   Lloyd:   Oh...I'm sorry, Noishe. 



  Noishe:   Grrrrrrr! 

   Lloyd:   Hey, I'm trying to apologize! 

  Noishe:   Grrrrrrr! 

   Lloyd:   Fine, whatever! No supper for you tonight, you hear me?! 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
014   "Tethe'alla, the Flourishing World" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Tethe'alla's so amazing! There's all sorts of things I've never 
            seen in Sylvarant! 

   Raine:   I suppose it should be expected in the flourishing world. But as 
            long as this world is flourishing, Sylvarant will be in decline.... 

   Genis:   Oh yeah...you're right. But how in the world did things wind up 
            like that? 

   Raine:   Yes. That's a fascinating question. Hmmmm. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
015   "Similar" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   Looking at those two like this, don't they look kinda similar? 

   Lloyd:   You think so? 

   Zelos:   They hardly ever smile, you know? A girl's just not the same 
            without a pretty smile! 

   Lloyd:   ...Colette can't smile even if she wanted to. So don't say things 
            like that! 

   Zelos:   I...I'm sorry. Sheesh, touchy, touchy. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
016   "Hurry Along the Tethe'alla Bridge" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Dammit! I hope they're all right! 

  Sheena:   Part of the Grand Tethe'alla Bridge is a drawbridge. If they raise 
            the bridge on us, there will be nothing we can do. 

  Presea:   ...Movement speed reduction resulting from conversation in transit. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, Presea's right! We've got to hurry! 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
017   "Half-elves in Tethe'alla" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   So Raine and the kid are really half-elves.... 

   Lloyd:   What, you going to discriminate against them too? 

   Zelos:   ...I'm sure it sounds like that, but you've got to understand, I've 
            been educated this way since birth. "Half-elves are stupid, savage, 
            filthy creatures." 

   Lloyd:   You!... 

   Zelos:   Don't get mad, I'm just stating the common view. Well, I haven't 
            been around them very long yet, but I can tell they're good people, 
            not any different from us. 

   Lloyd:   ...Good. 

   Zelos:   Knowing that, but still being unable to shake the feelings, is what 
            discrimination is all about, though. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
018   "Corrine in Danger" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   On this side, you've made Summon Spirits into research subjects as 
            well, correct? 

  Sheena:   Yes. In order to use mana as energy, it's most efficient to study 
            the Summon Spirits themselves. 

   Raine:   Fascinating. In what way are these entities known as Summon Spirits 
            created, and what effect do they have on the world?... 

 Corrine:   I oppose Summon Spirit research! 

   Raine:   Oh, why? 

 Corrine:   I just do! 

  Sheena:   Corrine suffered painful experiences during the experimental stage. 

   Raine:   Oh, that's right, Corrine is a man-made Summon Spirit. 
            Fascinating!... 

 Corrine:   Uh oh... 

  Sheena:   Run for it! 

   Raine:   Come back here this instant! 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
019   "Pretty Boys Die Young" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Where in Gaoracchia Forest is this Mizuho village? 

  Sheena:   I can't tell you that. We'll be there soon anyway, so just be 
            patient. 

   Zelos:   I see you Mizuho people are as secretive as ever. 

  Sheena:   It's to protect our unique culture. If you don't like it, you can 
            wait in the forest. 

   Zelos:   You've got to be kidding! I'll pass on being left behind in the 
            Forest of Death! 

  Presea:   The odds of surviving alone in Gaoracchia Forest...Twenty-five 
            percent. 

   Zelos:   Ouch. Don't say stuff like that, Preseaaaa.... 

   Lloyd:   You'll be fine. You look like the type that just won't die. 

  Sheena:   I'll second that. 

   Zelos:   What? You know what they say -- the pretty boys die young. 

  Presea:   ...Incorrect usage detected. Correction necessary. 

   Zelos:   Preseaaa! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
020   "Weird Guest" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   That weird "guest" of Presea's...He was in Meltokio, too, wasn't 
            he? 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. I have a bad feeling about this. 

  Sheena:   ...I can sense the smell of blood on him. 

   Raine:   Let's hurry to Altessa's place. It's dangerous to leave Presea with 
            that man. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
021   "Use Your Head" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   Exsphere mines, huh?...Riiiight... 

  Sheena:   What? Something wrong with that? 

   Zelos:   Surely you know about it, too. Exsphere mines in the vicinity of 
            Altamira...What else is there besides the Toize Valley Mine? 



  Sheena:   Ah, that one that's connected by tunnel to Moria? 

   Zelos:   And if that's the one, think for a moment about who it is that owns 
            the mountains in that area. 

  Sheena:   ...I guess it'd have to be the Lezareno Company. But...so what? 

   Zelos:   ...Oh, brother. Is your chest the only part of you that's 
            well-endowed? 

  Sheena:   You better shut up or I'll smack you! 

   Zelos:   Don't say it after you've smacked me! Sheesh... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
022   "Is Tabatha an Angel?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   That Tabatha girl was a little strange, you know? 

 Colette:   Really? 

   Lloyd:   How should I put it...She reminds me of you when you had lost your 
            heart as part of the angel transformation. 

   Regal:   Perhaps it is because she did not engage in respiration. 

 Colette:   What? Are you saying she wasn't breathing? 

   Lloyd:   Are you serious? 

   Regal:   So it appeared. I suppose she could have undergone heavy training 
               to breathe silently, but... 

   Lloyd:   Don't tell me she's an angel, too? 

 Colette:   She didn't seem like a bad person. 

   Regal:   We can't be too careful. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
023   "Fight with Your Feet" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   *Sigh* That was the last of our Gald. What should we do, Lloyd? 

   Lloyd:   Beats me. 

   Genis:   I know! We'll sell off your swords! 

   Lloyd:   What the?! How am I supposed to fight if we do that? You want me to 
            fight with my bare hands? 

   Regal:   Well then, allow me to instruct you in the ways of fighting with 
            your feet. 



   Lloyd:   No! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
024   "Sheena's Real Name" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Orochi and Kuchinawa are brothers, right? Those are some 
            interesting names. 

  Sheena:   They're both old Mizuho words for "snake." But those aren't their 
            real names. 

  Presea:   Are they aliases? 

  Sheena:   Not exactly... In Mizuho, we have a tradition of giving people an 
            additionaly name, while hiding our real names. 

   Lloyd:   Really? What are their real names? 

  Sheena:   Beats me. Only they, their parents, and the Chief know. And 
            whomever they marry. 

  Presea:   Is your name a second name as well? 

  Sheena:   Yeah, that's right. 

   Zelos:   Presea, I know Sheena's real name. 

  Sheena:   What?! How could you know?! 

   Zelos:   Sheena's real name is Violent Demonic Banshee. 

  Sheena:   ...Zelos! 

   Zelos:   See? See? I told you she's a violent banshee! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
025   "Do Your Best!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Corrine:   What's wrong, Sheena? You're nervous, aren't you?... 

  Sheena:   ...Well, yeah, of course. 

 Corrine:   Don't worry. If anything goes wrong, I'll protect you, okay? 

  Sheena:   ...I appreciate that, but I don't think...you have that kind of 
            power. Or me, either, of course... 

 Corrine:   You mustn't talk like that! I'm going to do my best, so you should, 
            too, okay? 

  Sheena:   ...Yeah. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
026   "Thank You, Corrine" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Are you okay? 

  Sheena:   Y...yeah... 

   Lloyd:   Thanks. We owe it all to you...and Corrine. 

  Sheena:   I...have to apologize to Corrine. 

   Lloyd:   Why? 

  Sheena:   Because I told him that he wasn't strong enough to help. But it 
            seems what wasn't strong enough was my courage. It was terrible of 
            me to say what I said to him. 

   Lloyd:   ...Pray to Corrine's bell. 

  Sheena:   To his bell? 

   Lloyd:   Colette's always saying, To pray is to talk to the goddess inside 
            yourself. If you pray to the bell, maybe it will reach Corrine. 

  Sheena:   ...Heheh. Good idea. I'll try it. I'll pray to Corrine. "Thank you, 
            and...I'm sorry." 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
027   "I Can't Tell Anyone" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   There must be something wrong with me... 

   Lloyd:   Huh? Did you say something? 

 Colette:   No, it's nothing. 

   Lloyd:   If you're concerned about something, tell us. It's not good to 
            worry all by yourself. 

 Colette:   Heh heh...thanks. 

            [Lloyd exits] 

 Colette:   Thank you, Lloyd. Really. But this...I can't tell anyone. I can't 
            tell anyone about this body.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
028   "Let's Be Friends" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Mithos, you lived by yourself, right? 

  Mithos:   That's right. 



   Genis:   Where are your mother and father? 

  Mithos:   ...They're both dead. 

   Genis:   Just like mine... 

  Mithos:   Really? We're kind of alike, aren't we? 

   Genis:   Yeah, we are. I think we can be good friends. 

  Mithos:   ...Friends? Really? 

   Genis:   Yeah. Let's be friends, okay? 

  Mithos:   ...Thanks! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
029   "Kendama and Mithos" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   What's going on, everybody? 

   Lloyd:   Ah, we were just playing with Genis' kendama, but it's really 
            hard... 

  Mithos:   Could I try, too? 

   Genis:   Of course! Here you go. 

  Mithos:   Thanks...Hiyah! 

   Genis:   Wow...Mithos, you're good! 

   Lloyd:   ...Was the kendama invented by half-elves or something? 

 Colette:   Is it okay if I try, too? 

   Genis:   Sure. 

 Colette:   Here I go...Hiyah! Yah! Tah!...Ah! 

   Lloyd:   Uh oh, it's going to hit the Professor again! 

  Mithos:   ...Look out! 

   Genis:   What?! The kendama just changed directions! 

   Lloyd:   ...Right toward Zelos'... 

 Colette:   ...Head. 

   Zelos:   Owww! Why are kendamas raining on me?! 

 Colette:   That was strange. 

   Genis:   I wonder if it was Colette's power. 



  Mithos:   Strange things happen sometimes, don't they? But I'm glad Raine 
            wasn't hurt. 

   Zelos:   What, so I don't matter? *Sob* *Sob* 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
030   "Two Who Can't Return" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Presea:   My village...I no longer have a home to return to. 

   Genis:   I suppose...I can't really tell you to cheer up. But, I don't have 
            a place to return to, either. 'Cause Lloyd and I were chased out of 
            our village. 

  Presea:   ...Really? 

   Genis:   Yeah, so, I understand what you're feeling a little. But you know, 
            if we can just do something about this world, I have a feeling we 
            can find a new land waiting for us. 

  Presea:   ...Yes. It's a big world, after all. Genis, you're small, but wise. 

   Genis:   What are you talking about? You're smaller than I am. 

  Presea:   ...Oh...right. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
031   "What Zelos Wants" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Say, Zelos, I'm thinking about what to give to Presea in return for 
            her present. If it were you, what would you want? 

   Zelos:   A beautiful woman! 

   Genis:   ...Huh? 

   Zelos:   So, wait, are you going to introduce me to a beautiful woman? 

   Genis:   Why should I do that for you?! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
032   "What Sheena Gave" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Say, Sheena. I'm thinking about what to give Presea in return for 
            her present. What do you think would be good? 

  Sheena:   That's really dependent on personal taste. 

   Genis:   Did you give her something? 

  Sheena:   I made her a voodoo doll. It's a traditional item of Mizuho 



            culture. After all, it's a type of ward. The way you use it is... 
            Actually it might be a bit shocking for you. 

   Genis:   ...I have a feeling I know. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
033   "Traitors" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   It's not like you to mope around. 

  Sheena:   I'm certainly not looking for you to cheer me up. 

   Zelos:   There you go, that's the spirit! 

  Sheena:   That Kuchinawa... 

   Zelos:   Ah, well, don't give him too hard of a time, now.... 

  Sheena:   Just leave me alone! I hate traitors more than anything else. 

   Zelos:   Oooh, scary, scary. There's nothing worse than a hysteric woman. 

  Sheena:   Would you please leave me alone?! 

   Zelos:   You should stop and consider who betrayed whom first, don'tcha 
            think? 

  Sheena:   What did you just say?! 

   Zelos:   Uh oh, retreat, retreat! 

            [Zelos exits.] 

  Sheena:   I...I... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
034   "She's a Walking Bomb!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   What should we do if the Desian ranch is rebuilt? 

   Lloyd:   Hmmm. We'll just have the Professor blow it up again. 

   Regal:   ...Raine has that kind of power? 

  Presea:   That's amazing. Not only can she heal, but she can destroy, as 
            well. 

   Regal:   So she's a human bomb. 

 Colette:   No, Regal. She's a half-elf, so she's a half-elven bomb. 

   Lloyd:   "Half-elven Bomb"? That's kind of long to have to say. 

  Presea:   How about "HE Bomb"? 



 Colette:   Wow! The Professor can make boy bombs?! She's amazing! 

   Regal:   ...If the Professor heard that, I'm sure she really would explode. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
035   "Human Ranch Rebuilt" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   It'll be terrible if Palmacosta's human ranch is rebuilt. 

   Lloyd:   Yes. They'll attack the city again, and kill more innocent people. 

   Genis:   And...make more Exspheres. 

   Regal:   Exsphere manufacture... I'd heard the stories, but...Human ranches 
            are an abomination. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. I don't want to see any more people killed for the sake of 
            Exspheres. 

   Regal:   ...Indeed. There must be no more victims like Alicia. Never again. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
036   "Better to be Deceived" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Hard to believe we'd wind up working with the Renegades. 

   Raine:   Yes. But don't let your guard down. We might be stabbed in the back 
            the moment we show it to them. 

   Zelos:   I see you're as untrusting as ever, Mistress Raine. 

   Raine:   I prefer you call it prudence. You're all too softhearted and quick 
            to trust. We need at least one person with some discretion. 

   Zelos:   Hahaha. That's true, Lloyd does just believe everybody he meets. 

   Lloyd:   Wh...what? Dwarven Vow #18: It's better to be deceived than to 
            deceive. 

   Zelos:   Well then, I think I'll try deceiving Lloyd here next time. 

   Raine:   ...Zelos 

   Zelos:   Yes? 

   Raine:   If you betray Lloyd...your life is forfeit. 

   Zelos:   I...it was just a joke. Don't take it seriously. ...I think. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
037   "Enemies" 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Hard to believe I'm fighting together with you again like this. 

  Kratos:   ...Heh. Does it displease you? 

   Lloyd:   Oh, please... 

   Lloyd:   Of course I'm not happy about it. And I don't trust you, either. 

  Kratos:   Good. That's how you should be. Because you and I...are enemies. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
038   "Don't Betray Me" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Mithos! Thank you! I thought it was all over when I played that 
            flute, but you came for us! 

  Mithos:   Oh, it was nothing. I didn't really do very much. 

   Genis:   But you don't have an Exsphere. And you still put your own life in 
            danger to come for us. Thank you so much! 

  Mithos:   ...Genis. 

   Genis:   If you ever need help, I promise I'll go to help you. 

  Mithos:   Thank you...I'll be counting on you. 

   Genis:   Yeah. I promise! 

  Mithos:   Please don't betray me, Genis. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
039   "What is Best" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Lloyd...please cheer up. 

   Lloyd:   ...I can't. I couldn't do anything, but watch as people died right 
            before my eyes. 

 Colette:   ... 

   Lloyd:   After all I said about not wanting any more victims, in the end, 
            I'm still alive only because others sacrificed themselves for me. 

 Colette:   ... 

   Lloyd:   What am I supposed to do? I'm starting to get all confused again. 

 Colette:   I think...the only thing you can do is what you think is best. 

   Lloyd:   What I...think is best? 



 Colette:   I think Botta chose the way he believed was best. So let's do the 
            same thing, find the best way we can. Even if it's painful...I'll 
            help, too, okay? 

   Lloyd:   ...The best way...Yeah...I guess that's all we can do. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
040   "My Exsphere" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Presea:   Exspheres are made in human ranches... 

   Genis:   Yeah. They're made with the lives of the people trapped there. 

  Presea:   My Exsphere...was made from the life of someone in this world, too. 

   Genis:   ...Probably. 

  Presea:   I...think there's something wrong with me. 

   Genis:   What do you mean? 

  Presea:   ...I...don't seem to feel sorry for those people. 

   Genis:   Huh? Then...you think it's okay for people to be made into 
            Exspheres? 

  Presea:   ...There must be something wrong with me... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
041   "End of the Revenge" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Regal:   ...I've finally accomplished my goal of so many years... 

  Presea:   ...What will you do now? 

   Regal:   For the sake of Lloyd and the others who aided me in my revenge, 
            and for Alicia's sake as well, I shall assist in what meager ways I 
            can to eliminate Cruxis. 

  Presea:   ...Yes. Defeating Vharley does not mean that everything is over. 

   Regal:   In fact...it may just be the beginning. 

  Presea:   Beginning?... 

   Regal:   A new beginning...for the sake of turning our eyes from the past, 
            and toward the future. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
042   "The Conman" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



   Lloyd:   Damn that Aifread, tricking us like this! 

  Sheena:   He's quite the conman. 

   Raine:   It's your fault, too, for falling for it. 

  Sheena:   By your logic, it sounds like you're saying that someone who gets 
            robbed is more at fault than the guy who robbed him. 

   Raine:   I said, "too." At any rate, now that we've made a contract with 
            him, we have to aid him in his treasure hunt. 

   Lloyd:   Man...what are we going to have to go through now?... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
043   "Great Mysterious Handsome Warrior" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   Did you see that? That was the Great Mysterious Masked Handsome 
            Warrior Zelos at work! 

   Genis:   Hey, can I ask you a question? Mr. Mysterious Masked Handsome 
            Warrior? 

   Zelos:   Certainly, young man. Ask me anything you like. 

   Genis:   If you're wearing a mask, how can anyone tell that you're handsome? 

   Zelos:   Well, it's obvious when you see my unmasked face, right? 

  Sheena:   I'd like to ask something, too. 

   Zelos:   Ah, Great-Chested Sheena. Ask me anything. 

  Sheena:   If you're supposed to be mysterious, why are you still using your  
            name, "Zelos?" 

   Zelos:   Ah, well, that's... 

  Presea:   May I ask something, as well? 

   Zelos:   Wh...what is it, my dear Presea? 

  Presea:   Are you hiding your face because that outfit is embarrassing? 

   Zelos:   ...Ahh! You hurt my feelings! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
044   "Fifteen Years From Now" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Hmm? Zelos is talking to a little girl. 

  Sheena:   Maybe she's lost. What do you know, he has some good points after 
            all. 



   Zelos:   Hey, you two. 

  Sheena:   I'm surprised. I didn't expect you to like children. 

   Genis:   What were you talking with her about? 

   Zelos:   What else? You know how much of a romantic I am. I promised her 
            that we'd be reunited by destiny fifteen years from now. 

  Sheena:   ...You're the biggest idiot I've ever known! 

   Zelos:   Oww?...Why is she so mad all of a sudden? 

   Genis:   Gee, I wonder why? Maybe you should try looking inward for the 
               answer. 

   Zelos:   ? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
045   "Cursed Sword of Nebilim" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   The Cursed Sword of Nebilim...It gives me chills just looking at 
            it. 

 Colette:   It's really admirable of Abyssion to collect and seal these. 

   Lloyd:   Hmm? What's wrong, Presea? 

  Presea:   There's a disturbing sound. Can't you hear it? 

 Colette:   ...No. I don't hear anything. 

   Lloyd:   If Colette can't hear it, it must be your imagination. 

  Presea:   I suppose you're right. It must just be my ears. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
046   "You Have Us" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Abyssion was just using us! 

  Presea:   ...He was...just like me. 

   Genis:   Huh? What do you mean? 

  Presea:   The Devil's Arms kept speaking to me. They tried to entice me into 
            joining them... 

   Lloyd:   Why were they speaking to you? 

  Presea:   Because...I was always alone. No...because I always thought of 
            myself as alone. 

 Colette:   Oh....So that's why Abyssion looked so sad in the end. 



  Presea:   Yes...He was just like me. 

   Lloyd:   No. That's not true. He tried to use us. You don't have any 
            intentions of using anyone. And that's why everyone is happy to 
            help you. 

   Genis:   You have us, Presea. We'll drown out the voices of the Devil's 
            Arms! Okay? 

  Presea:   ...Thank you, everyone. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
047   "Dolls" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   No matter where you look, it's just angels, angels, angels. And 
            they're all like a bunch of weird dolls. 

  Presea:   Dolls? 

   Genis:   True, you can't tell what they're thinking. 

   Lloyd:   It's hard to believe that they're actually half-elves, like the 
            Professor and Genis. 

  Presea:   ...Am I...the same? 

  Lloyd/:   What? 
   Genis:   What? 

  Presea:   They...remind me...of myself. Am I...really human? 

   Lloyd:   What are you talking about? Of course you're human. 

   Genis:   Yeah! 

  Presea:   I wonder... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
048   "Good Doctor" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   So why do we have to come way out here just to find a doctor? 

  Sheena:   If you want just any doctor regardless of skill, there's plenty 
            available. But with a severe wound like that...There's only a few 
            who could save him. 

   Regal:   We won't get anywhere by standing around talking about it. We need 
            to hurry. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, I know. Hang in there, Altessa. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
049   "He Was My Friend" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   ...Mithos...really was Yggdrasill. 

   Raine:   Genis, you knew it, didn't you? Why didn't you say anything? 

   Genis:   ...Because I didn't want to believe it. ...He was my friend...He 
            was so nice.... 

   Raine:   ...Genis. Don't let him trouble you. Don't let him lead you astray. 
            Do you understand? 

   Genis:   ...I know. I know, but...The tears just won't stop.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
050   "Chief Awakens" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   I can't believe the Chief was with Volt the whole time. 

  Presea:   But now, the people of Mizuho can finally relax. 

 Colette:   I'm so happy for you, Sheena. The Chief finally woke up. 

  Sheena:   Thanks...Yeah, I'm really happy. I think I may finally be able to 
            like Volt. 

  Presea:   Sheena...that's wonderful. Overcoming the painful events of your 
            past like that... I...want to learn to be like you. 

  Sheena:   Ah, oh, stop it. I'm...just simple-minded, you know? 

   Zelos:   Yeah, exactly. Sheena's got the brains of an amoeba. 

  Sheena:   ...You better shut up before I smack you! 

   Zelos:   Don't say that after you smack me! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
051   "Corrine is Calling Me" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   ...Corrine? 

   Lloyd:   Sheena? What is it? 

  Sheena:   I have this feeling...that Corrine is calling me... 

   Lloyd:   Corrine? 

  Sheena:   ...Lloyd! In this area, where's the place with the strongest 
            connection to Summon Spirits? 

   Lloyd:   In this area...The Martel Temple, I guess. It had a seal and all... 



  Sheena:   ...I have this feeling that's where Corrine is. But it can't be... 
            I'm sorry. Forget it. 

   Lloyd:   Sheena... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
052   "Pact With Maxwell" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   We've finally formed the pact with Maxwell! 

   Lloyd:   He was pretty strong for an old geezer... 

  Sheena:   That's because although he looks like an old man, he's not. 

   Lloyd:   Hmmm...I see... 

  Sheena:   Summon Spirits don't have gender, either. It may be that they just 
            take on those forms to make it easy for people to recognize them. 

   Lloyd:   I don't really understand, but in other words, they're really 
            incredible and stuff, right? 

  Sheena:   *Sigh* ...Oh, well.... Anyway, it's certainly true that Maxwell has 
            incredible power! I think our battles will get a lot easier, too! 

   Lloyd:   Yeah! Show us what you can do! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
053   "Zelos' Betrayal" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   ...Did we ever really think about the true meaning of the things 
            Zelos said? 

  Sheena:   What? Are you saying we should have been suspicious of every single 
            thing he said just in case they sounded like the words of a 
            traitor? 

   Lloyd:   No, I mean, maybe we never realized the true feelings behind the 
            way he joked around all the time. 

   Genis:   ...I see what you mean. It's too late now, though.... 

  Sheena:   Yeah, before it came to this, we should have paid a little more 
            attention to him. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
054   "After the Battle" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   What do you plan to do after this battle is over, Zelos? 



   Zelos:   What else? I'm going to make use of my good looks and intelligence 
            and make a harem assembled from all the cute girls in the world. 

   Lloyd:   ...Even after coming back, you haven't changed a bit. 

   Zelos:   What? If you're envious, I'll give you a special present, just for 
            you. 

   Lloyd:   What present? 

   Zelos:   A year's worth of complimentary tickets to the Great Zelos Harem! 

   Lloyd:   *Sigh* 

   Zelos:   Or would you rather make the harem with me? 

   Lloyd:   Don't drag me into it! 

   Zelos:   But it's just...beautiful girls always gather around you for some 
            reason. 

   Lloyd:   What did you say? 

   Zelos:   Nothing! Just talking to myself. Anyway, just imagine you've 
            boarded a mud boat and relax! 

   Lloyd:   I told you last time, don't say "mud boat!" 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
055   "Dear Friend" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I'm so stupid. I never understood Zelos at all. I wonder how much 
            he was suffering. We spent all that time traveling together. Why 
            couldn't I save him? 

  Sheena:   ...I think he was saved. 

   Lloyd:   What?! How?! 

  Sheena:   He...opened the way for us. 

   Regal:   Indeed. In the end, he told us where Colette was. It was his way of 
            trusting us. 

   Lloyd:   ...Then what kind of trust should I respond with? No matter what I 
            do...he won't come back... 

 Colette:   I think...what you should do is not to forget him. 

   Lloyd:   Not forget? 

 Colette:   The way he lived, his friendship, the things he left us... 

   Lloyd:   ...I'll never forget. I can't forget! I'll always remember him. He 
            was...our dear friend. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
056   "Sacrifices" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   You don't want to sacrifice anyone, huh? What do you call this?! 
            Dammit! Guys...I'm sorry... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
057   "Forest of the Elves" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   So this is the forest of the elves.... 

   Lloyd:   You used to live in Heimdall long ago, didn't you, Professor? 

   Raine:   Yes. But I hardly remember it at all, so...It's a strange feeling, 
            both nostalgic and unfamiliar at the same time. 

 Colette:   I hope the day comes that anyone can just visit this forest 
            normally. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. I hope there'll be a world like that someday. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
058   "Swords from Two Fathers" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I had no idea my father had prepared a sword like this for me. 

 Colette:   That was really nice of him. 

   Genis:   That must be a great feeling, to receive a sword from each of your 
            two fathers. 

   Lloyd:   ...Yeah. Yeah, it is. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
059   "Pitiful Mithos" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Presea:   Mithos is...a pitiful person. 

  Sheena:   Why do you say that all of a sudden? 

  Presea:   Even though he led all those half-elves...he no longer has any 
            friends left that he actually trusted. 

  Sheena:   ...Yeah. I think loneliness can corrupt one's decisions. 

   Regal:   Leading to arbitrary judgment and tyranny, leading to further 
            loneliness. 

  Sheena:   ...Let's make sure we value our friends. 



  Presea:   ...Yes. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
060   "No Turning Back" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Man, I was seriously shaking when everyone disappeared. 

   Zelos:   Oh well, at least now we've got the Derris Emblem. Now we just need 
            to do something about Mithos and we'll be set. 

   Genis:   ...Yeah 

   Regal:   It may be difficult, but we cannot back down. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. Neither side can back down, and that's why things have wound 
            up like this. 

   Zelos:   ...We won't get anywhere just thinking about it.  We don't have 
            time for that. 

   Genis:   ...Yeah. It's okay. I'm okay. Let's go. 

   Lloyd:   Okay! Time to reclaim the Great Seed! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
061   "Derris Emblem" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   That was quite a trap back there. 

   Raine:   The Derris Emblem? It stimulated the negative emotions that reside 
            in everyone's hearts. 

  Presea:   ...Yes. Even knowing that what we saw before us was fake, we still 
            couldn't stop ourselves from being affected by it.... 

 Colette:   But we all managed to win against it. 

  Sheena:   Thanks to Lloyd. 

   Raine:   Lloyd wasn't pulled in by the illusions that the Derris Emblem 
            creates. The Eternal Sword must have amazing power. It's truly 
            fascinating... 

 Colette:   I don't think that's all it was. I think it was also because Lloyd 
            himself was strong. 

   Raine:   ...Yes. You're right. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
062   "The Darkness in Mithos" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



  Kratos:   The Derris Emblem is Mithos' darkness itself. 

   Lloyd:   Mithos' darkness? 

  Kratos:   He was oppressed as a half-elf, then praised as a hero, then 
            betrayed. It is his hatred and resentment toward that. 

   Genis:   So that's what called forth the darkness inside us. 

  Kratos:   And in so doing, it wards off intruders. That's how it works. 

   Regal:   Then we must thank Lloyd. It was his strength that saved us. 

   Lloyd:   No, it wasn't like that. It wasn't me, it was the power of the 
            Eternal Sword. 

  Kratos:   ...And the ability to use it is your power. ...Good job. 

   Lloyd:   ...Th...thanks. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
063   "Getting Bored" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   *Sigh* 

  Kratos:   What's wrong? 

   Lloyd:   Ah...Well, this whole seal breaking thing, it's starting to get... 

  Kratos:   ...Boring? 

   Lloyd:   ...N...no. I haven't forgotten the people of Iselia and all the 
            other victims. 

  Kratos:   ...Good. 

   Lloyd:   ...I'm sorry. I wasn't thinking... 

  Kratos:   A single mistake could destroy everything. You should think about 
            what your reason for being on this journey is. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
064   "Lloyd's Bad Habit" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   A Summon Spirit...Hmmm...I wonder how the pact works? I can't wait 
            to see it! 

   Genis:   There he goes again. 

  Kratos:   Won't you get bored half-way through? 

   Lloyd:   Shut up! I'm interested, so I'm excited, okay? 



   Genis:   It's fine that you're interested, but... 

  Kratos:   The problem is the way you get bored with everything. 

   Lloyd:   Shut up! Stop ganging up on me! 

   Genis:   Stop telling us to shut up! 

  Kratos:   We're talking about your attitude! 

   Raine:   Shut up, all of you! 

  Lloyd/:   ... 
  Genis/:   ... 
  Kratos:   ... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
065   "Summoner Sheena" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Man, you rule, Sheena! 

  Sheena:   Wh...What are you talking about? 

   Lloyd:   Summon Spirits! What else? What was it again? You know, all that 
            "thou" and "thy" stuff! 

  Sheena:   Ah, yeah... 

   Lloyd:   That's so cool, making pacts with Summon Spirits! 

  Sheena:   R...really? 

   Lloyd:   Say, what does it feel like? 

  Sheena:   Hmmm...It feels like a great power, seperate from myself, comes 
            surging out from inside my body. 

   Lloyd:   I don't really understand, but it's so cool! I wish I was a 
            summoner.... 

  Sheena:   ...Although...I hated being a summoner. 

   Lloyd:   Really? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
066   "Looks Can Be Deceiving" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   Yoooo, everybody, dinner time! What the...you're studying? Oh, I 
            see how it is. You're ignoring me, huh? Huh? That's fiiiine with 
            me, guys. I made this delicious meal myself, and I'll just eat the 
            whole thing. 

   Genis:   Whatever, just be quiet and go away. 



   Zelos:   ....Hey, brat. 

   Genis:   I told you stop calling me that! 

   Zelos:   You've got the third answer wrong. 

   Genis:   I said, shut up! To begin with, Zelos, you're... ...Oh? Ah! You're 
            right! 

   Zelos:   Ahaha. Like they say, the skilled hawk lets himself fly free. 

   Lloyd:   Wow, he even knows proverbs! 

   Genis:   Except he's got it wrong... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
067   "Top of the Class" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   From here on, I'm putting Zelos in charge of overseeing your 
            mathematics work. 

   Genis:   What?! This guy?! 

   Lloyd:   How can he possibly teach us?! 

   Zelos:   Hey, hey, hey! Don't underestimate me! I graduated at the top of my 
            class at the Imperial Research Academy. 

   Genis:   ...N...no way...I can't believe Zelos is smarter than me... 

   Zelos:   Ahahaha! From now on, you're to call me Professor Zelos. 

   Genis:   This is a nightmare! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
068   "To Become an Angel" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Colette, are you sure this is what you want? Not using the Unicorn 
            Horn, I mean. You're the one that went and got it. 

 Colette:   Yes, my body is just becoming an angel, that's all. 

   Lloyd:   But you can't even eat or sleep when you want to...are you saying 
            you're happy with that? 

 Colette:   ...I think that's what it means to become an angel. 

   Lloyd:   That's just not right. It's just not right that you have to 
            sacrifice yourself like this. 

 Colette:   I'm sorry. But thank you, Lloyd. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
069   "Lloyd Praised" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   What's that avaricious old geezer's problem?! 

   Raine:   Oh, my! 

   Lloyd:   Wh...what is it, Professor?... 

   Raine:   I can't believe you know the word "avaricious"! 

   Lloyd:   Professor... 

   Raine:   And you used it properly, too! That's fantastic! 

   Lloyd:   Y...you don't have to praise me that much. 

   Raine:   But it's a miracle! 

   Lloyd:   Hehehe. You're making me blush. 

   Genis:   Lloyd, she's making fun of you. 

   Lloyd:   Shut up! 

   Genis:   Owww. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
070   "Palmacosta's Future" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Damn those Desians! Why do they do such horrible things?! 

 Colette:   But I'm glad nothing really bad happened to Cacao or the people of 
            the city. 

   Genis:   Guys, as things stand now, do you think they'll attack Palmacosta 
            again? 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, I'd been thinking about that myself. If this turns into 
            another Iselia... 

   Raine:   ...You knew that when you saved Cacao, though. It may sound 
            heartless, but we must focus on the journey of regeneration. 

   Lloyd:   ...Did I...make another mistake? 

  Kratos:   Palmacosta has a militia. Even if we had not fought, surely it 
            would have been only a matter of time before they staged an 
            uprising of their own. 

   Lloyd:   Even still, maybe I was acting irresponsibly. 

 Colette:   But Chocolat and Cacao and everyone were greatful to you, Lloyd. 
            And besides, if you hadn't done anything, I think I would have 
            fought by myself. 



   Lloyd:   Colette...Thanks. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
071   "Angel Language" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   The angelic language is pretty difficult. 

 Colette:   Really? 

   Genis:   Yeah. I didn't really understand what was written. 

 Colette:   I've read nothing but books written in angelic language since I was 
            a child, so... 

   Genis:   I wonder if I could learn to read it if I study? 

  Kratos:   The angelic language is the basis for the language of this world. 
            The grammar hasn't changed significantly. 

 Colette:   Yeah. I'll teach you if you'd like. 

  Kratos:   I can provide some instruction as well. 

   Genis:   Okay, I'm going to learn it! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
072   "Someday" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Say, Genis. Was I wrong, after all? 

   Genis:   Are you talking about Chocolat? 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. 

   Genis:   Don't worry. I'm sure she'll understand someday. 

   Lloyd:   I hope so. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
073   "Mystery of the Desians" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Why do the Desians make humans suffer like that? 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, why? 

   Raine:   I'm more curious about the how rather than the why. 

   Lloyd:   How? Hmmm... 

  Kratos:   The truth may very well be something we're better off not knowing. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
074   "Parental Love" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Parent's love for a child is amazing, isn't it? 

  Kratos:   So it would seem. 

   Lloyd:   I wonder if...Mom died protecting me from Desians. 

  Kratos:   You don't have any memory of when your mother died? 

   Lloyd:   I was only three. I hardly remember anything. 

  Kratos:   I see...Then the only thing you can do is to live her share as 
            well. 

   Lloyd:   ...Yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
075   "He's a Father" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Why did you lie to Dorr? 

   Lloyd:   I guess I felt sorry for him. I couldn't tell someone about to die 
            that his daughter was no longer alive, you know? 

 Colette:   ...Yes, I know what you mean. But I wonder if maybe he realized it 
            anyway. 

   Lloyd:   What? Then why would he ask me? 

 Colette:   I think it's...because he's a father. 

   Lloyd:   A father... 

 Colette:   There's no parent that doesn't wish for the well-being of their 
            children. 

   Lloyd:   I wonder if my parents were the same way?... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
076   "Leave it to Me" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   That was quite a "Summon Spirit of Wind," wasn't it? 

 Colette:   But thanks to that, we now know where the real seal is, so that's 
            good, right? 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. I wonder what the next seal is going to be like. 

 Colette:   I'm a little scared, but you're with me, so it'll be okay, right? 



   Lloyd:   Yeah! Leave it to me! 

 Colette:   Okay! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
077   "Tragedy in Luin" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   This city is just like Iselia. 

   Lloyd:   No...It's even worse. The people of the city were killed and any 
            survivors were taken away to the ranch. 

 Colette:   Yeah...At least, we should rescue the survivors. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah! And we'll make those Desians pay! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
078   "The Truth..." 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   If we find the unicorn, we might be able to save Clara! 

   Raine:   ...Y...yes, probably... 

   Lloyd:   Okay, then! Let's go! 

   Raine:   ...They'll be sad when she learns the truth. 

   Lloyd:   Did you say something, Professor? 

   Raine:   No. It's nothing. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
079   "Just Another Pact" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   You really are amazing! The way you can use Summon Spirits. 

  Sheena:   Ah, hehehe...It's not that big of a deal. 

   Genis:   Yes it is! Right, Lloyd? 

   Lloyd:   ...Uh? 

   Genis:   What do you mean, "uh?" I'm talking about how cool it is that 
            Sheena can make pacts with Summon Spirits! 

   Lloyd:   Ah?...yeah, I guess so. 

  Sheena:   What? Last time you were all excited and asked me what it felt 
            like. 



   Lloyd:   Yeah. It's just, well, it's the second time now and I've kind of 
            gotten used to it. 

   Genis:   Oh, brother. You get bored with everything, Lloyd. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
080   "President's Job" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Wow! So Regal's a company president! 

   Zelos:   If you're the president of Lezareno, then we must have met before. 
            Trying to pretend you didn't know me... 

   Regal:   I am a criminal. I did not want to cause difficulty for Lezareno. 
            I'm sorry. 

  Sheena:   Wow, a company president! You're really important! 

   Lloyd:   By the way, what's a president exactly? 

  Sheena:   What are you talking about? A president's a president. He's 
            important. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, so, what does he do? 

  Sheena:   ...Uh... 

   Zelos:   ah, well...um... 

   Lloyd:   Come on, tell me, what does he do? 

  Sheena:   ...I...just remembered I have something to do. 

            [Sheena exits.] 

   Zelos:   I...have something to talk to Colette about, heheh. 

            [Zelos exits.] 

   Lloyd:   ...What? Hey, come on! Why won't you tell me? 

   Regal:   ...It would seem that few people know what my job is. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
081   "Shameful Knowledge" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   To think the arena and the prison were connected...Good job, Regal! 

   Regal:   It is a shameful thing that I knew that. 

  Sheena:   Well, but thanks to that, we were able to rescue Kate, so don't 
            worry about it. 

   Zelos:   Even if you searched all of Tethe'alla, you wouldn't find another 



            noble who's got connections to high society, big business, and the 
            jail cell. 

  Sheena:   Hey, hey, Zelos, knock it off! 

   Regal:   ...A truly...shameful thing. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
082   "The Life She Chose" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Presea:   Will she really be all right left alone in that village? 

   Raine:   I'm sure she wants to be alone. She has much to think about. 

   Lloyd:   She, too, is suffering because she's a half-elf. 

   Raine:   Yes...But she didn't choose the way she lived because she was a 
            half-elf. 

   Lloyd:   Really? 

   Raine:   Yes....She participated in the experiment on Presea because she 
            wanted to earn the love of her father, the Pope. It's not fair to 
            place the blame for that on her blood. 

   Lloyd:   I guess that's true, but I still feel sorry for her. 

   Raine:   You're too softhearted...No, perhaps that soft heart is part of 
            what makes you you. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
083   "Colette Dressed Up" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   Oh, Colette, that looks so cute on you! 

 Colette:   Y...you think so? This is kind of embarrassing. 

   Raine:   I must say, the cloth they're using is quite high-quality. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. It looks like Sylvarant formal wear. 

   Zelos:   Oh...that's right, you're all poor people. 

   Lloyd:   Don't call us poor! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
084   "Kind Heart" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Phew...looks like they've stopped moving. 

 Colette:   Say, Lloyd. 



   Lloyd:   Hmm? 

 Colette:   Could we...try to avoid attacking them?  I feel so sorry for 
            them... 

   Lloyd:   What are you talking about? They're monsters! 

 Colette:   Yes, but, some of them might have been human once. When I think 
            about that, I... 

   Lloyd:   You've got a kind heart, Colette. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
085   "I'm Sorry" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   We're...going to keep fighting them, aren't we?... 

   Lloyd:   ...I'm sorry. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
086   "Escape Rate" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   When I put on these acolyte clothes...I feel a mix of deep 
            emotions. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, we had a lot of trouble back there with the fake Summon 
            Spirit of Wind and all. 

  Presea:   Those are clothes from Sylvarant, aren't they? 

   Raine:   Yes. They have a deep connection to a city known as Asgard. 
            Actually, this would be a perfect time for a review. What exactly 
            are the ruins of Asgard? 

   Lloyd:   Ah? Um... 

   Raine:   The answer is not "um." 

   Lloyd:   Oh! Professor! There's something black right behind you! 

   Raine:   ...What? 

   Lloyd:   It was your shadow!...Bye! 

            [Lloyd exits.] 

   Raine:   Lloyd! 

  Presea:   ...I see that at times like this, Lloyd's escape rate is 100 
            percent. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
087   "Ancestral Obsidian Jewel" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Uh oh. My wallet's empty again. 

   Regal:   Well then... 

   Lloyd:   What? No! 

   Regal:   ...Relax. 

   Lloyd:   Stay away from me! 

   Regal:   I'll give you this valuable obsidian jewel that's been passed down 
            in my family. 

   Regal:   It should bring at least 500,000 Gald if you sell -- 

   Lloyd:   I said, stay away! 

            [sound of the jewel shattering] 

   Regal:   Wha?! 

   Lloyd:   I like my dual swords! I'm never going to fight with my bare hands! 

   Regal:   ...All physical things eventually break...but, still... 

   Genis:   How about making Lloyd work in your company until he pays off the 
            value of that obsidian? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
088   "The Power of Exspheres" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I can't believe that Exspheres are made from human lives.... 

   Genis:   I sort of had a feeling about it. 

   Lloyd:   About what? 

   Genis:   When I received power from my Exsphere, it always felt so warm and 
            gentle. That was Marble lending me her power. I'm sure your mother, 
            too, has been watching over you this whole time, Lloyd. 

   Lloyd:   You think so? 

   Genis:   Yeah! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
089   "The Second Ranch" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Ll...Lloyd... 



   Lloyd:   Yeah, we've seen this before. So Iselia's wasn't the only human 
            ranch. 

   Genis:   I don't want to see any more victims like Marble. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, we don't need any more victims. Let's go, Genis! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
090   "Make Sense?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Magnius...hmm... 

 Colette:   What is it, Lloyd? 

   Lloyd:   Those last things he said were kind of strange. 

  Kratos:   You mean, about being deceived? 

 Colette:   I wonder what he was deceived by. 

   Raine:   There's no way to know now. 

 Colette:   Oh, I know! 

   Lloyd:   What? Know what? 

 Colette:   Magnius thought the fake Chosen group was us! 

   Lloyd:   Ah, I see! Then everything would make sense! 

   Raine:   ...No it doesn't! If that was the case, the imposters would have 
            been killed by now. 

  Kratos:   ...Just as Raine said, there's no way for us to know now. But 
            Magnius is dead. Isn't that enough? 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, I guess so. Still, I really thought we'd figured it out... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
091   "Avenge" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Mom...I've avenged you... 

  Kratos:   ...Lloyd. The one who killed your mother was your father. Are you 
            really able to say you've avenged her? 

   Lloyd:   ...The one who created the situation that forced Dad to kill Mom 
            was Kvar. Right? 

  Kratos:   ...Indeed. It was a silly question. I'm sorry. 

   Lloyd:   No...Don't worry about it. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
092   "When the Worlds Split Apart" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   The world will be freed from Cruxis very soon. 

  Sheena:   Then what will happen? 

   Zelos:   The worlds will split apart, right? Isn't that fine? I can't 
            imagine things getting any worse than they are now. 

  Sheena:   How can you be so easygoing about this? Aren't you worried at all? 
            About what it'll be like after the worlds split! 

   Zelos:   Hmmm, well, yeah. I would rather be on the side with the most cute 
            hunnies... 

  Sheena:   I should have known better than to ask you! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
093   "Darkness Beam" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   That darkness beam was a lot of fun! 

   Lloyd:   Really? All it does is make it pitch black. It's not any fun at 
            all. 

   Zelos:   You're an idiot, Lloyd. 

   Lloyd:   What?! Why?! 

   Zelos:   Darkness is great! It's the best chance to make your moves on a 
            girl! 

   Lloyd:   What...? 

   Zelos:   You can do all sorts of things to them, as much as you like! 
            Hehehehehe. 

   Lloyd:   ...Hey, Sheena! Zelos just said he's the one who had his hand on 
            your butt! 

  Sheena:   ...Wh-what did you just say?! 

   Zelos:   Whoa! Wait, stop, it's a misunderstanding! I haven't touched you 
            yet! ...Aaaaah! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
094   "Aska...Fascinating..." 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   So, it seems not all Summon Spirits just stay in one place. 

   Raine:   It's truly a fascinating subject....If only I could find a way to 



            capture and study it... 

  Sheena:   Hey! I won't let you do anything like that! Corrine hated that! 

   Raine:   I know....I know, but...I can't help my scholarly curiosity... 

  Sheena:   *Sigh* I hope Aska doesn't run away because of this... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
095   "Give the Flute to Mithos" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Wow! Aska really appeared! He was so cool! 

   Genis:   Say, Lloyd. Would it be okay if I gave Mithos this flute? 

   Lloyd:   What? Why? 

   Genis:   Well...it was out fault that Mithos' momento of his sister, his 
            flute, got broken. 

   Regal:   Yes. Thanks to his flute, we were able to survive Rodyle's ranch. 

   Lloyd:   I see...We were saved that time because Aska came for us. Okay, 
            yeah, let's give it to Mithos. 

   Genis:   Yeah! I'm sure he'll like it. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
096   "Trust" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Presea:   I wonder if Luna is lonely. 

 Colette:   Why? 

  Presea:   They're both Summon Spirits of Light, but Aska spends his time 
            flying around the world without returning to her. 

 Colette:   It may be because they trust each other. 

  Presea:   Trust?... 

 Colette:   Yes. Maybe they both understand each other, and even when they're 
            far away, their hearts are always connected. 

  Presea:   Trust....believeing in one another...I will try to think about 
            trust. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
097   "Where Shall We Live? Tethe'alla Team" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   Now we're finally down to the last Summon Spirit. 



   Regal:   We from Tethe'alla will have to think about what we're going to do 
            now. 

   Zelos:   In other words, whether we're going to remain in Sylvarant or 
            Tethe'alla. 

  Presea:   I...don't care which one I'm in. I'm alone in either world. 

  Sheena:   I...think I'll be moving to Sylvarant along with the people of 
            Mizuho. 

   Zelos:   I...hmmm. Sylvarant is kind of inconvenient, but I think Tethe'alla 
            would be more peaceful without me. 

   Regal:   ...That leaves me as the only one attached to Tethe'alla. 

  Sheena:   I don't know. I think we all have all sorts of attachments. We 
            still have some time. We should all think carefully. 

   Zelos:   ...Yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
098   "Where Shall We Live? Sylvarant Team" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   We're finally approaching the day when we will sever the last link. 

   Genis:   ...I wonder which world Presea and the others will remain in. 

 Colette:   What are you and the Professor going to do? 

   Lloyd:   Oh yeah. You two were born in Tethe'alla, too. 

   Genis:   I...want to stay in Sylvarant, 'cause Lloyd and everyone else are 
            there. 

   Raine:   ...I...I'm sorry. Let me think for a while. 

   Genis:   Raine! 

   Raine:   I'm sorry....It's very important. I can't decide immediately. 

 Colette:   Yes, I understand. 

   Lloyd:   I want you two to stay, but I'll wait for you to make a decision. 

   Raine:   ...Thank you. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
099   "Mother" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   I'm sorry, Genis. 

   Genis:   You mean, about Mother? You didn't do anything wrong. 



   Raine:   But... 

   Genis:   You kept silent about it because you believed that would be the 
            best thing for me, right? I can understand that much. 

   Raine:   Thank you, Genis. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
100   "The Eternal Obsession" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   So Raine was obsessed with ruins because she was searching for her 
            mother. 

   Regal:   She may have acted that way in order to hide her true feelings. 

  Presea:   I feel sorry for her. 

  Sheena:   But from now on, Raine will be -- 

   Zelos:   Aaaaaah! 

   Raine:   Zelos! How dare you break that valuable Balacruf Dynasty vase! I 
            won't forgive you this time! 

   Zelos:   Please, Professor Raine! I'll be happy to buy you as many vases as 
            you -- Aaaaah! 

   Raine:   Humph. 

  Sheena:   ...exactly the same... 

  Presea:   So it seems. 

   Regal:   *Sigh* 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
101   "Through the Forest" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   *Sigh* It's such a pain to pass through the Iselia Forest every 
            time to get home. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
102   "Test for the Chosen" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Everybody okay? 

   Genis:   Y...yeah. But why are there so many monsters in the temple? 

  Kratos:   This is part of the Chosen's trial. Weren't you aware of that when 
            you decided to join her? 



   Lloyd:   Of course I knew that. 

 Colette:   I'm sorry. It's my fault you're here. 

   Lloyd:   Don't worry about it! It's for the sake of bringing peace to the 
            world! 

   Genis:   Dwarven Vow #1, right? 

   Lloyd:   I told you to stop bringing those up. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
103   "Desians Attack" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Damn Desian bastards! 

   Genis:   Why do they do such horrible things?! 

   Lloyd:   Right now we've got to get everyone to safety and then drive those 
            guys away! 

   Genis:   Yeah! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
104   "Feels Different" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Phew...Man, it's tough on my own. But for some reason, these 
            Desians seem kinda different from the ones that attacked Iselia. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
105   "Combo! Lloyd and Colette" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Wow! Cool! You're so strong, Lloyd!! 

   Lloyd:   Nah, not really. I owe it to you. 

 Colette:   Not at all. I just stood back and watched. 

   Lloyd:   And that's why I can relax and fight. I'll be counting on you for 
            the next one, too! 

 Colette:   Okay! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
106   "Combo! Lloyd and Genis" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   We did it, Lloyd. We're an unstoppable combination! 



   Lloyd:   Of course! Now, let's keep it up, just like that! 

   Genis:   Yeah! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
107   "Combo!  Lloyd and Raine" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Professor. How were my moves just now? 

   Raine:   They were good, Lloyd. 

   Lloyd:   That's what I thought. I think maybe I'm a genius! 

   Raine:   *Sigh* If only that talent applied to studying as well.... 

   Lloyd:   Hmm? Did you say something? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
108   "Combo! Lloyd and Kratos" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   How was that? Did you see that? The way I fought? I zipped right 
            out and boom! 

  Kratos:   Humph...If that's all it takes to have you full of yourself, this 
            is going to be a long journey. 

   Lloyd:   Wh...what? You got a problem with that? 

  Kratos:   ...Just make sure you don't slack off. 

   Lloyd:   Fine, whatever. You're no fun. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
109   "Combo! Lloyd and Sheena" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   Hey, not bad, Lloyd. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, well. You were pretty good, yourself. 

  Sheena:   Ahaha. We make a good team. Let's keep it up! 

   Lloyd:   Yeah! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
110   "Combo! Lloyd and Zelos" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I did it! My -- 



   Zelos:   I busted out with my special ultra gorgeous bomber! 

   Lloyd:   What? That was my attack just now! 

   Zelos:   Hey now, hunny. We can't have you saying stuff like that. I think 
            it's obvious to everyone that that was my gorgeous special macho 
            bomber. 

   Lloyd:   I said, it was my attack! And when did you give it a name like 
            that, anyway? It's not even the same one you said a second ago. 

   Genis:   If you guys keep playing around, we're going to leave you behind. 

  Lloyd/:   Wait up! 
   Zelos:   Wait up! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
111   "Combo! Lloyd and Regal" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   All right! We're on a roll! 

   Regal:   Return to the earth, and rest in peace. 

   Lloyd:   You have to make a big deal about that every time, don't you? 

   Regal:   If you neglect your respect toward the dead, they will linger as 
            spirits and haunt you for the rest of your life. 

   Lloyd:   What?! Please rest in peace.... 

   Regal:   Hahaha... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
112   "Combo! Lloyd and Presea" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   All right! We got 'em good! 

  Presea:   ... 

   Lloyd:   Ah?...you kinda put a damper on things, you know? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
113   "Combo Again! Lloyd and Presea" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   All right! We got 'em good again! 

  Presea:   Yes. You're quite strong, Lloyd. 

   Lloyd:   What, you just now realized that?...Hehe, just kidding. 



  Presea:   I'm sorry. 

   Lloyd:   Ahaha...It was a joke, actually... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
114   "An Adult's Sense of Taste" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Say, Colette. Has your sense of taste changed lately? 

 Colette:   Hm? 

   Lloyd:   Ah, I mean, you've started eating even those green peppers you 
            hated so much. 

 Colette:   Oh...yeah. They just...don't taste so bitter anymore. 

   Raine:   You've acquired an adult sense of taste. 

 Colette:   ...Maybe. 

   Lloyd:   But you aren't eating as much as you used to, either. That's great 
            that you've become less picky, but you still need to make sure to 
            eat. 

 Colette:   Yeah...thanks. But I'm okay, so don't worry. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
115   "Chef Raine" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   Now, everyone. Eat up. 

   Genis:   Y...yeah. Okay... 

  Kratos:   I'll try some. Well, it's...flavorful and...has a remarkable 
            texture. I've never eaten anything like this before. 

   Raine:   Oh...so I messed up again. 

  Kratos:   Ugh...First Aid! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
116   "Too Hot" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Kratos:   This is rather hot...I think you put in too much spice. 

 Colette:   I'm sorry...I'm not good at cooking, and my sense of taste is... 

  Kratos:   Taste...I see, I'm sorry. I take back what I said. I was too harsh. 

 Colette:   It's okay. It's the truth. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
117   "Light Eater" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   What's up, Colette? You already full? 

   Raine:   ...Are you not feeling well? 

 Colette:   N...no, it's not that. I was just thinking, it's a lot to eat. 

   Lloyd:   Really? Looks like you've actually got less than normal. 

 Colette:   Ah, don't worry. I'll make sure to finish it. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
118   "I Can Taste Again!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Colette! Just name me anything you like! 

 Colette:   Ah? What are you talking about? 

   Lloyd:   You finally got your sense of taste back. I want to make something 
            delicious for you! 

 Colette:   ...Thank you! 

   Lloyd:   Don't mention it! Anyway, just pick anything you like and we'll 
            make it for you! 

 Colette:   Um...well, let's see...anything's fine as long as it's not green 
            peppers. 

   Lloyd:   ...Looks like your distaste for green peppers is back too. 

 Colette:   Hehehe, sorry. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
119   "Chef Regal" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Can you cook, Regal? 

   Regal:   Humph. Don't underestimate me. How about you decide whether I can 
            or can't after you taste it? 

   Lloyd:   Hey, this is pretty good! 

   Regal:   Of course. 

   Lloyd:   But knowing you, you probably made it with your feet, heh. 

   Regal:   Of course. 



   Lloyd:   ... 

   Regal:   ...That was a joke. 

   Lloyd:   It doesn't sound like a joke when you say it! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
120   "Unforgettable Taste" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Now, you made this with your hands, right? 

   Regal:   I told you, that was a joke. Whoever heard of someone cooking with 
            his feet? 

   Lloyd:   It's 'cause you say everything with a straight face. Whoa, this is 
            really good! 

   Regal:   This dish...was one that a very dear partner of mine made for me. 

  Presea:   Mommy's flavor... 

   Lloyd:   Something wrong, Presea? 

  Presea:   No...it's nothing. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
121   "Master Chef, Genis" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Delicious! You always make the best food, Genis. What's your 
            secret? 

   Genis:   Temperature. When I'm cooking, I always cast fireball! Hehehe, just 
            kidding. 

  Sheena:   So that's it! I just didn't have enough heat when I was cooking. 
            Hmm... I'll try summoning Efreet next time.... 

   GENIS:   I said I was kidding.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
122   "Dwarven Pot-Luck Surprise" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   You're a really good cook, Regal. 

   Regal:   I don't think I'm quite there yet.... But it feels good to be 
            complimented. 

 Colette:   Why are you so good? 

   Regal:   Hmm, good question. I suppose I simply enjoy picking one thing to 
            attempt to master. 



   Lloyd:   Hmmm. Okay then, how about next time you make us a Dwarven Pot-Luck 
            Surprise. 

   Regal:   ...Dwarven?... 

 Colette:   Dwarven Pot-Luck Surprise. It's incredible! 

   Lloyd:   It's my Dad's specialty. 

 Colette:   You make the room pitch black and throw all sorts of things into 
            the pot and stew it. 

   Lloyd:   The last time he made it, it had metal ore and stuff in it. 

 Colette:   And boots and things. 

   Regal:   ...I'll...give it a try next time. 

  Lloyd/:   All right! 
 Colette:   All right! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
123   "Remnants of the Giant Tree" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Whoa, it's another tree root. 

   Genis:   Yeah, I'm getting tired of these things. 

   Raine:   Have you forgotten that this is where that Giant Tree was? These 
            must be remnants of it. 

   Lloyd:   Ugh! Then these things... 

  Sheena:   You don't need to worry. They don't have that kind of power left. 

   Genis:   But what if there's one with power left alive? Plants can be really 
            hard to kill. 

  Sheena:   Just leave that to me. 

   Lloyd:   Okay, we're counting on you! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
124   "The Power that Transcends Time" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   ... 

   Raine:   What's wrong, Lloyd? We've defeated our enemy, yet you look upset. 

   Lloyd:   The power of the Eternal Sword is more than a human can handle. I 
            can feel it, the true power of this sword. If someone really wanted 
            to, this sword might even be able to transcend time... 



   Raine:   Transcend time? You mean travel to the past or the future? 

   Lloyd:   Yeah... 

   Raine:   ...Lloyd...If I could use the power of that sword to travel to the 
            past...I... 

   Lloyd:   No! Professor! No matter how painful the past is, we mustn't 
            change it! It's because we can't redo life, we live it out the best 
            we can! Just because you have the power, doesn't mean you should 
            change the past for your own desires. 

   Raine:   Yes...You're right. 

   Lloyd:   Even without traveling through time, this sword has the power to 
            save everyone. I'm going to use this sword to build tomorrow: not 
            to change the past or to see the future. I'm sorry, Professor. But 
            please understand. 

   Raine:   Lloyd...I'm the one that should apologize. I'm sorry. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
125   "Elite from the Underworld" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I never expected to run into an enemy like that. 

 Colette:   He was huge. I bet he lived in a big house before he became a 
            skeleton. 

   Lloyd:   Colette, he's not human...He even had a horn. 

   Raine:   That may have been the end result of an elite being from the 
            Underworld. 

   Genis:   The Underworld? That's just a legend, isn't it? 

   Raine:   Not necessarily. After all, demons and ghosts are completely 
            different from our type of life-form. It hasn't been proven yet, 
            but I think it's likely that there is a world where those things we 
            refer to as supernatural creatures live. 

   Lloyd:   An elite being from the Underworld...But we took him out and all, 
            so it's okay now, right? 

   Genis:   I hope so... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
126   "Elite from the Underworld Returns" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   That thing's gotten stronger... 

   Raine:   Could it be...recovering more of its former power every time we 
            fight it?... 



   Genis:   It'll probably come out again. And it'll be even stronger than it 
            is now. 

   Lloyd:   What can we do?! 

   Raine:   A wandering spirit that seeks only combat... When it has fully 
            restored its power and if we best it, it's likely that it will 
            deplete itself in the fight, and its soul will vanish. 

   Lloyd:   So we have to become even stronger than its true power, and force 
            it to give up... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
127   "Elite from the Underworld Take Three" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Is it over...? 

   Raine:   Yes. I don't think it will appear again. 

 Colette:   With this, that poor skeleton's finally been saved. 

   Lloyd:   Saved? 

 Colette:   It might have been painful for him if he had to give up, but if he 
            was satisfied, then it means he's been released from his suffering. 

   Lloyd:   Suffering...I never thought about that at all. 

   Raine:   In other words, even that monster may have had a reason to be 
            seeking combat. 

 Colette:   But I think his desire was finally fulfilled. 

   Raine:   ...While it may have been a creature of the Underworld, it still 
            possessed intelligence, just like us. It has a reason for existing. 
            I let my preconceptions prevent me from seeing such an obvious 
            thing...It looks like even I still have a lot to learn. 

   Lloyd:   So, sometimes you can save someone just by fighting and defeating 
            them. 

 Colette:   I think he was satisfied because you worked so hard for him. 

   Lloyd:   ...You're amazing, Colette. 

 Colette:   Huh? 

   Lloyd:   Thanks to you, that guy was saved. 

   Raine:   Yes. If Colette hadn't told us this, he'd have been no more than 
            just a defeated monster. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
128   "The Wanted Poster" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



   Lloyd:   What's with that illustration?! They've ruined my handsome face! 

   Genis:   Really? I think it looks a lot like you. 

   Lloyd:   Oh really...THANKS for your opinion, Genis. 

   Genis:   I...I was just kidding. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
129   "I Don't Sleep in Class" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Urgh! Why is it so hot?! 

   Genis:   According to legend, somewhere in this area is a gate that leads to 
            Efreet. The heat in this area is due to Efreet's influence. 

   Lloyd:   A gate that leads to Efreet? Could that be... 

   Genis:   Yeah. I'm sure that's the seal that Colette's headed for. 

   Lloyd:   Ah! Then that means Colette's in this area somewhere. ...Man, you 
            know a lot of stuff! 

   Genis:   That's because I don't sleep in class like you do. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
130   "Prayer" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   What are you doing, Colette? 

 Colette:   Ah, I'm praying for the safety of the people of Sylvarant. 

   Lloyd:   ...I see. 

 Colette:   I've always done it my whole life. It feels strange if I don't. 

   Lloyd:   You're sure devoted. I guess we shouldn't expect any less from the 
            Chosen. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
131   "Sense of Direction" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Kratos:   Lloyd, do you have any sense of direction? 

   Lloyd:   What are you talking about? I lived in the middle of a forest. I'm 
            pretty confident in my sense of direction. 

  Kratos:   And yet we've been heading in the opposite direction from the Triet 
            Ruins for a while now. 



   Lloyd:   What?! R...really? 

  Kratos:   The Triet Ruins are to the southwest. 

   Lloyd:   Let's see...considering the height of the sun during this season, 
            that would make it...this way. 

  Kratos:   If you know the way, then let us be going at once. This is not a 
            children's field trip. 

   Lloyd:   ...I know that. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
132   "Intellectual Hunnies" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   Sybak, where we're headed next, is a wonderful city. 

   Lloyd:   Really? What kind of place is it? 

   Zelos:   Perhaps because the Imperial Research Academy is there, it's always 
            been a city with a great passion for education and research. 

   Lloyd:   ...That doesn't sound wonderful at all. 

   Raine:   Really? I think it sounds like a marvelous city. 

   Zelos:   Doesn't it though? It's just packed with intellectual girls! That 
            faint sensual charm of intelligent women...Mmmmm... 

   Raine:   ...I should have known. 

   Lloyd:   ...Yep. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
133   "Pray for Colette's Safety" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Regal:   What's wrong? 

  Presea:   I wonder if Colette is all right. 

   Regal:   The only thing we can do is pray that she is safe. 

  Presea:   I...swear I will rescue Colette. It was my fault that Rodyle took 
            her away. 

   Regal:   ...Yes. We cannot change the past. We must do what we can do. 
            Earnestly, and sincerely. 

  Presea:   Yes.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
134   "Not the Time to Wander Off" 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I've got to save Colette! I don't have time to wander off! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
135   "Regal's Suggestion" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Say, Regal. What do you think I should give to Presea in return for 
            her present? 

   Regal:   Hmmm. Perhaps you should give her what you would like to receive 
            yourself. Either that or...flowers and such. 

   Genis:   Hmmm? You'd like to get flowers, Regal? 

   Regal:   No...When I sent roomfuls of roses and such to noblewomen, they 
            were pleased. 

   Genis:   I can't do something like that.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
136   "Lloyd's Suggestion" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Say, Lloyd. What do you think I should give Presea in return for 
            her present? 

   Lloyd:   How about a handmade necklace or something? 

   Genis:   That'd be the same as what you gave Colette. That wouldn't be 
            interesting at all. 

   Lloyd:   Well sorry for not being "interesting." 

   Genis:   What would you want, Lloyd? 

   Lloyd:   No question there. I'd want a year's worth of Sichuan tofu curry. 
            And maybe a wooden sword set.... 

   Genis:   *Sigh* ...Should have known better than to ask you. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
137   "The Desian Hero" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   That Forcystus guy was a little different from the other Five Grand 
            Cardinals. 

  Kratos:   He...was a Desian hero that once killed every member of a group of 
            humans that were leading a massacre of half-elves. 

   Lloyd:   ...A hero... 



  Kratos:   It is said that he was full of knightly virtue, kind to his 
            companions and a fierce god of death to his enemies. 

   Lloyd:   From a human point of view, he's a horrible villain, but to the 
            half-elves, he must have been a true hero. 

  Kratos:   Yes. That's why war is so tragic. To win means to make victims of 
            your opponents and give birth to hatred. 

   Lloyd:   If Forcystus had been born in a world where we accepted each other, 
            we might have been able to get along. 

  Kratos:   ...Yes, perhaps so. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
138   "A Fine Chosen" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   *Sigh* 

   Lloyd:   Zelos...Good work. 

   Zelos:   Hmm? Ah, yeah, well, that's just my natural charm. 

   Lloyd:   And your quick thinking. 

   Zelos:   Nahh, it was Colette's convincing acting that made the difference. 

   Lloyd:   I think you make a fine Chosen, Zelos. Your personality is a bit 
            flaky though.... 

   Zelos:   ...Heh, whatever. ...Although I have to admit, it does feel good 
            to hear that. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
139   "Maxwell" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   Hmm... 

  Presea:   Sheena? 

  Sheena:   Hmm? What is it? 

  Presea:   It looked like you were thinking about something. 

  Sheena:   Ah, I was just thinking, we've been all over the world, but we 
            haven't heard anything about Maxwell. 

  Presea:   Maxwell? 

  Sheena:   Yes. I've been thinking I'd like it if he would lend me his power. 

  Presea:   Could there be a seal somewhere that people rarely visit? 

  Sheena:   I don't know. But I have a hard time thinking that there's a temple 



            somewhere with Maxwell just waiting behind the seal. 

  Presea:   Why? 

  Sheena:   Haha....because if that's the way it was, there should have been 
            some record of it. He may be wandering, just like Aska. 

  Presea:   ...Then, can we call him in the same manner we called Aska? 

  Sheena:   Perhaps...But we don't have enough information. 

  Presea:   ...True. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
140   "Welcome Back, Colette" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Welcome back, Colette. 

 Colette:   ...Thanks. 

   Lloyd:   Hmm? What's wrong? 

 Colette:   Ah...well...I really like it when you say "welcome back." 

   Lloyd:   Uh? Why? 

 Colette:   Do you remember when you said it to me when I returned to my normal 
            self? 

   Lloyd:   You mean the time at Fooji Mountains. 

 Colette:   Yeah. I was so happy. When you tell me "welcome back," I really 
            start to feel like I'm really back. 

   Lloyd:   I see...I'll say it any time and as many times as you like! 

 Colette:   Okay! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
141   "Welcome Back, Genis" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I have to say, I'm relieved. 

   Genis:   Huh? 

   Lloyd:   I was worried that Mithos might try to take you along with him. 

   Genis:   Mithos, take me? Really? I mean, Mithos was trying to take your 
            body. 

   Lloyd:   Well, yeah, but... 

   Genis:   Even if he had wanted me to come with him... This isn't the sort of 
            thing that friends do. 



   Lloyd:   Yeah. That's right. He betrayed your friendship. 

   Genis:   Lloyd. Let's stop him. 

   Lloyd:   ...Not "Let's destroy him."? 

   Genis:   I'm sorry. But I keep thinking, if only Mithos would stop what he's 
            doing and apologize to those who've been suffering like Marble. An 
            apology is enough for what he's done, but if he really did feel 
            that way...I'd want to save him. 

   Lloyd:   ...If he really starts thinking that way, I won't stop you. But if 
            he doesn't, I won't forgive him for hurting my best friend. 

   Genis:   ...I understand. I'm sorry, Lloyd. And...thank you. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
142   "Welcome Back, Raine" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I'm so happy you're back, Professor. 

   Raine:   Well, it feels good to be needed. 

   Lloyd:   There may be traps and puzzles ahead of us that I can't deal with. 

   Raine:   You make it sound like I'm around for convenience. 

   Lloyd:   N...no, it's not like that! And besides, we promised we'd go on a 
            journey together after this battle is over, right? And that's why 
            I...I'm really so glad you're back. 

   Raine:   I know. Yes...in order to fulfill our promise, let's make sure we 
            all return alive, to our world. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. Absolutely. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
143   "Welcome Back, Presea" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Presea:   ...It's such a good feeling to be able to move by my own will. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. I know what you mean. That's how it should be, but Cruxis 
            Crystals and Exspheres make possible what should be impossible. 

  Presea:   Because they're sad, they attach onto someone and fuse with them. A 
            lifeless being is...always lonely. 

   Lloyd:   Lonely? 

  Presea:   Because, when they fuse with their host, the two become one. And 
            then it becomes sad and lonely again. 

   Lloyd:   When you put it that way, I guess you're right. 



  Presea:   They are just like me...always alone. 

   Lloyd:   You have me, right? 

  Presea:   ...What?... 

   Lloyd:   I promised I wouldn't leave you behind. 

  Presea:   ...Yes. 

   Lloyd:   We'll always be together, the two of us. And since there's two of 
            us, we'll never be lonely, right? 

  Presea:   ...Yes! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
144   "Welcome Back, Sheena" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   Lloyd... 

   Lloyd:   Hmm? What's up? 

  Sheena:   ...Ah, I'm sorry, it's nothing. I just...wanted to call your name. 

   Lloyd:   What? You're weird, Sheena. 

  Sheena:   ...I mean, you know, I was worried...about whether I'd really 
            gotten my real self back. 

   Lloyd:   Sheena. Look into my eyes. 

  Sheena:   What...ah... okay... Th...this is kinda embarrassing! 

   Lloyd:   It's okay. You're okay. 

  Sheena:   What? How do you...? 

   Lloyd:   Your eyes...they're the gentle eyes of the Sheena I know. So Mithos 
            isn't in you any more. He's gone off to Derris-Kharlan. 

  Sheena:   Th...thank you. Yeah, you're right. I'm...okay. Because you're 
            here. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
145   "Welcome Back, Zelos" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   ... 

   Lloyd:   Zelos...are you mad about something? 

   Zelos:   ...Does it look like I'm mad about something? 

   Lloyd:   Yes. 



   Zelos:   I see...Well, actually, I'm mad about something. 

   Lloyd:   *Sigh* Why are you mad? 

   Zelos:   Why?! That Mithos tried to steal my body! The intelligent, 
            beautiful, manly body of the great Zelos! That dirty little brat! 

   Lloyd:   Putting aside your intelligence and what not, I certainly 
            understand why that'd make you mad. 

   Zelos:   Little brats playing pranks have to be punished. You'd better be 
            ready for me, Mithos. There's a high price to pay for making me 
            angry. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
146   "Welcome Back, Regal" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Regal:   That was a fearsome thing. 

   Lloyd:   What was? 

   Regal:   From the instant Mithos possessed me, 4,000 years of his memories 
            flowed into me. I can remember very little of it now, but what I do 
            remember is deep sadness and loneliness. 

   Lloyd:   Four thousand years of loneliness... 

   Regal:   People cannot live alone. Loneliness breeds madness. 

   Lloyd:   Even it that was what caused Mithos to lose his way, we should not 
            feel sorry for him.  It's not right for him to drag innocent people 
            into his suffering. 

   Regal:   ...Yes. No matter how unbearable the crime, one must still bear it. 
            But at the same time, the world must bear the responsibility for 
            pushing him into that darkness. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. Everyone has to change. Including us... 

   Regal:   It looks like our fight will continue on. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, until there's a world where everyone can live free. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
147   "Welcome Back, Kratos" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Kratos:   ...You've grown strong. 

   Lloyd:   What? 

  Kratos:   Your sword skills have improved, but you've also matured mentally. 

   Lloyd:   Really? I hope you're right... 



  Kratos:   Now I can finally relax. I'm sure Anna is pleased as well. 

   Lloyd:   I wonder if Mom is really happy... 

  Kratos:   Anna wanted a world where all life was respected. And now her son 
            fights for that cause. Even as she worries for your safety....She 
            is surely still pleased. 

   Lloyd:   ...Yeah. And Dad's fighting with me, too, after all. 

  Kratos:   ...Hmm. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
148   "Sleepless Night" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Kratos:   ...Are you unable to sleep, Chosen? 

 Colette:   Ah...no, I'm fine. 

  Kratos:   If you cannot sleep, you should count the stars. Although, a human 
            life is far too short to count them all.... 

 Colette:   ...That's a good idea. I'll try that. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
149   "Why is Colette..." 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   The other angels can talk. Why is it just Colette that wound up 
            like this? 

   Raine:   I don't know... 

  Sheena:   What do you mean, you don't know?! You're always talking like you 
            know everything! Don't you even know of a way to save Colette? 

   Raine:   ...It may be that the Chosen's role is to save the world in 
            exchange for giving up her humanity. 

  Sheena:   What?! How can you talk like that?! How can you be so cold?! 

   Raine:   Just what is it you want me to do?! 

  Sheena:   ...Raine... 

   Raine:   It's not that I care about Colette any less than you do! But if she 
            doesn't become an angel, the world will be destroyed! What about 
            you?! Didn't you come here to kill Colette in order to save 
            Tethe'alla?! 

  Sheena:   ...I'm sorry. 

   Raine:   ...No, I'm sorry. It seems I got a little excited. 



  Sheena:   So...it's painful for you, too. 

   Raine:   The one suffering the most...is Colette herself. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
150   "Kratos and Noishe" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Noishe:   Uohhhhhn! 

  Kratos:   ...So we've finally made it here. 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

  Kratos:   ...Watch over Lloyd for me. 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
151   "Eternal Sword and the Right" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   The Eternal Sword is right in front of me, but I can't do 
            anything.... 

   Raine:   It's no use. Yggdrasill left it there because he knows we can't do 
            anything with it. 

   Regal:   What did Yggdrasill mean by "right"? 

   Raine:   We can talk about that later. Right now, we have to cure Colette. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
152   "Born to Save the World" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   I wonder what angels really are, exactly.... 

   Lloyd:   I don't know...but the way things are now, Colette is suffering too 
            much. 

 Colette:   No, it's okay. I'm fine. After all...the whole reason I was born... 
            was to become an angel and save the world. 

   Lloyd:   No! You were born to live your own life. ...Right? 

 Colette:   ...Hehehe, yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
153   "The First Pact" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



  Sheena:   Thank goodness... 

 Corrine:   Sheena! Congratulations! 

  Sheena:   Yeah, thanks! I was finally able to put to use what I learned at 
            the Elemental Research Academy. 

 Corrine:   I guess even if you learned it from those horrible people, it's 
            still useful. 

  Sheena:   You...still can't forgive them? 

 Corrine:   ...They did mean things to me! I hate them. You're my only friend, 
            Sheena. 

  Sheena:   Ah... 

 Corrine:   You helped me, so I help you, too! 

  Sheena:   Okay. Thanks, Corrine. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
154   "Heimdall" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   We've finally made it this far. Heimdall...The village where I was 
            born and raised, where only pure-blood elves can live. 

   Lloyd:   Professor, what's with the scary look? 

   Raine:   Nothing. Let's be going. 

   Lloyd:   Okay.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
155   "There She Goes!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   Fantastic! 

   Lloyd:   Whoa. It's been a while since she's done that. 

   Raine:   Yes! It has been a while since this herb has been seen in this 
            world. To trace its history, we must first travel back to the 
            events of the Olfe Uprising of 130 years ago.... 

 Colette:   Oh, my, it's been a while since we've heard a lesson from the 
            Professor! 

   Lloyd:   How can you be so carefree about this?! Regal, quick, stop the 
            Professor before it's too late! 

   Raine:   Don't interfere, Regal. I was about to explain the historical 
            significance of the Olfe Uprising. 

   Regal:   The Olfe Uprising? That was an important event in modern 



            Tethe'allan history. Please continue. 

   Lloyd:   Whoa, I don't want to study! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
156   "Sheena's Nightmare" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   Chief! Everyone! Run! *Huff* *Huff* *Huff* 

 Colette:   What's wrong? You're sweating all over. 

  Sheena:   It's nothing. 

 Colette:   But you were screaming! 

  Sheena:   I said, it's nothing. 

 Colette:   ...I see. I'm sorry. 

  Sheena:   That dream again...of that time... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
157   "Human Ranch" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Say, Lloyd. What do you think the human ranches are actually used 
            for? 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, it doesn't look like they're making anything. It just looks 
            like all they're doing is deliberately making people suffer. The 
            only thing I can say for certain about them is... 

   Genis:   Uh huh? 

   Lloyd:   They have to be stopped! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
158   "It'll be Fine" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   I wonder if Raine is going to be mad at us. 

   Lloyd:   Don't worry. All we have to do is get back to class before she 
            does. 

 Colette:   But wasn't Professor Raine going to the temple, too? 

   Genis:   What if we run into her? 

   Lloyd:   Ah,haha...we'll be fine...probably. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
159   "Dirk, the Craftsman" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Say, Lloyd, there's something I've been wondering about for a 
            while.... 

   Lloyd:   Hmm? What? 

   Genis:   How do you and Dirk sustain your livelihood? 

   Lloyd:   Livelihood? 

   Genis:   You know, how he makes money and stuff. 

   Lloyd:   Every so often, Dad gets requests to craft things. Apparently, it's 
            good money. 

   Genis:   Wow, I didn't know Dirk was famous. 

   Lloyd:   He says he's well-known for what he does. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
160   "The Oracle" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I'm kinda disappointed. I thought the oracle was going to be a much 
            bigger event. 

   Genis:   What sorts of things were you expecting? 

   Lloyd:   You know, something amazing! 

   Genis:   Like what, for example? 

   Lloyd:   An angel as big as a mountain comes flying down from heaven 
            carrying the Tower of Salvation. Then he sticks the tower into the 
            ground! 

   Genis:   Um...yeah. Okay, Lloyd... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
161   "Do I Have to?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Uhh...uh-oh. 

   Genis:   What's wrong? 

   Lloyd:   I forgot to return the Sorcerer's Ring. 

   Genis:   Then we can just give it back to Phaidra. 

   Lloyd:   Say... 

   Genis:   No. 



   Lloyd:   But we went through a lot of trouble to get it! No one's gonna get 
            mad if we borrow it for a while. Come on! Please? 

   Genis:   *Sigh* Fine, fine. You're not going to do anything bad, are you? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
162   "Lloyd's Thoughts on Angels" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   So angels really do have wings. 

   Genis:   Yeah. Just like in the scriptures of the Church of Martel. 

   Lloyd:   But, you know, I bet it's a hassle when they have to change their 
            clothes. 

   Genis:   Huh? I...I guess so. 

   Lloyd:   And you'd have to make holes in your clothes for the wings to go 
            through too. 

   Genis:   Have you been thinking about this the whole time, Lloyd? 

   Lloyd:   Well, yeah, I mean, aren't you curious? I wonder if they get in the 
            way when they sleep? Being an angel is pretty inconvenient, huh? 

   Genis:   ...I suppose so. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
163   "Sole Redeeming Feature" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Man, that Kratos really pisses me off! 

   Genis:   Are you still mad that he said you'd just get in the way? 

   Lloyd:   I mean, I know he's strong and all, but... 

   Genis:   I guess I'd feel bad too if someone put down the only redeeming 
            quality I had. 

   Lloyd:   Hey! What do you mean, "only"?! 

   Genis:   Ahahahaha! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
164   "Genis' Friend" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   So who's this friend that we're gonna go see? Is it the one you've 
            been giving your school lunch to? 

   Genis:   What? You knew about that? 



   Lloyd:   I always see you hiding food in your school bag. 

   Genis:   Yeah, she never has anything to eat so I feel really bad. 

   Lloyd:   That's really cool Genis. It's really nice that you share what 
            little food we have. 

   Genis:   Ah, it's not that big of a deal. 

   Lloyd:   Don't be so modest! I'm sure that dog is really thankful! 

   Genis:   What?...D...dog? She's not a dog! She's human! 

   Lloyd:   Oh really? This whole time I was thinking you were keeping a pet 
            dog in secret from the Professor. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
165   "Evidence of Colette" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I wonder where Colette and the others are. 

   Genis:   The Triet Desert covers a vast area, so it's not going to be very 
            easy to find her. 

   Lloyd:   They probably stopped by the city, right? 

   Genis:   Yeah. I hope we can find out something there. 

   Lloyd:   It'd be nice if Colette left behind some sort of evidence that she 
            was there. 

   Genis:   Like the wall at school. 

   Lloyd:   Heh. I doubt that'll happen again. 

   Genis:   Yeah. I guess you're right. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
166   "Lonely Departure" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   ...Lloyd. 

   Lloyd:   ...Hmm? 

   Genis:   I'm sorry. Because of me, you... 

   Lloyd:   It's not your fault. Stop worrying about it. 

   Genis:   But... 

   Lloyd:   The more we think about it, the worse we'll feel. Let's just do 
            what we can do for now. 



   Genis:   Yeah... 

   Lloyd:   Anyway, let's catch up with Colette! 

   Genis:   Okay. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
167   "Why do Desians Exist?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Say, Genis. 

   Genis:   What, Lloyd? 

   Lloyd:   Why do Desians exist? If it weren't for them, everybody would be 
            able to live happy lives. 

   Genis:   I wonder...Would everyone really be able to live happily? 

   Lloyd:   ? 

   Genis:   Ah, sorry. That's right, Desians are the cause of everything that's 
            wrong. 

   Lloyd:   Well, duh! Of course! 

   Genis:   ...Yeah. Of course. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
168   "Get Strong!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Haaaa! Eiyahhh! 

   Genis:   Looks like you're training really hard. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. 

   Genis:   It'll be great if you can become strong like Kratos. 

   Lloyd:   ...I'm going to make sure he can never say I just get in the way 
               again! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
169   "Unknown Technology" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Just what kind of technology are they using in this building? I've 
            never seen anything like this before. Just who ARE these Desian 
            guys? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



170   "Lloyd Acknowledges His Mistake" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Kratos:   You really outdid yourself this time. 

   Raine:   He's right, Lloyd. If we hadn't made it here in time, who knows 
            what would have happened? 

   Lloyd:   It's not like I wanted to be there. They just happened to catch me 
            off-guard. 

  Kratos:   It's your carelessness that placed you in that precarious 
            situation. 

   Lloyd:   Ugh... 

 Colette:   Please, Kratos, it's okay now, right? Everyone's safe. 

  Kratos:   ... 

   Lloyd:   I'm sorry, guys. Thanks, Colette. 

   Raine:   He's acknowledged his mistake and apologized. Let's just leave it 
            at that. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
171   "Help, Genis!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   It's no use...I have no idea where the exit is. I wish Genis would 
            show up.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
172   "Good Job, Noishe!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Hey, Genis...How did you manage to find Colette? 

   Genis:   We owe it all to Noishe. 

  Noishe:   *Bark* 

   Genis:   I went back to Triet and had Noishe follow Colette's scent! 

   Lloyd:   Wow, cool, Noishe! Good job! 

  Noishe:   *Howl* 

  Kratos:   He's more useful than you are. 

   Lloyd:   ...Humph, sooorry. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
173   "Journey to Save the World" 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Kratos:   Other than the Chosen, our group doesn't look like one that's on a 
            journey to save the world. 

   Raine:   You still don't trust Lloyd and Genis? 

  Kratos:   They are much too young to bear the fate of the world. I'm 
            concerned that they will not be able to handle this journey. 

   Raine:   While I may be an elf, I'm still just a school teacher from a small 
            village. And you're a mercenary who fights for money. I don't think 
            we're fit to handle the task of saving the world, either, wouldn't 
            you agree? 

  Kratos:   Humph, indeed... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
174   "The Hole in the Wall" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Say, Colette. 

 Colette:   Uh-huh? 

   Genis:   How did you make that hole in the wall at Triet? 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, I wanted to ask you about that, too. 

 Colette:   Um, well, see, what happened was fans of the Professor's were 
            chasing her around, see? 

   Lloyd:   And? 

 Colette:   Then, Kratos chased them away from her. 

   Genis:   Uh-huh, and? 

 Colette:   I tripped and smashed into the wall. 

   Lloyd:   I see. Sounds like you had a rough time. 

 Colette:   Hehehe. But don't worry, I'm fine! 

   Genis:   ...I don't understand. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
175   "Noishe Worries" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

  Kratos:   ...What's wrong? 

   Lloyd:   Noishe is worried about you because you haven't drank any water at 
            all. 



  Kratos:   I'm fine. Give priority on the water to Genis and the Chosen. 

 Colette:   I just had a lot earlier. 

   Genis:   I drank plenty, too. 

   Lloyd:   There you go. Noishe is worried about you. Stop being so tough and 
            drink a little. 

  Kratos:   Humph...All right. 

  Noishe:   *Howl* 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
176   "Kratos' Intention" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   Kratos 

  Kratos:   What is it? 

   Raine:   Why did you take on the job of guarding Colette? 

  Kratos:   Humph...I'm a mercenary. That's how we earn money to live. 

   Raine:   In other words, it's just a job? 

  Kratos:   That's correct. 

   Raine:   That's really all? 

  Kratos:   Yes.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
177   "We're Not on Vacation" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I am seriously tired of this desert. 

  Kratos:   Well then, do you want to go back to the village? 

   Lloyd:   How am I supposed to do that? I was banished! 

  Kratos:   Then stop talking as if you are on vacation. 

   Lloyd:   ...Sorry. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
178   "Kratos Trains Lloyd" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Augh, ow ow ow...Let's go ahead and call it a day. 



  Kratos:   Not yet. Draw your sword. 

   Lloyd:   I don't have the strength left! 

  Kratos:   If you've got enough left to talk, that's plenty. 

   Lloyd:   Why are you so rough on me? 

  Kratos:   When the time comes, I won't have the leeway to protect you. You 
            must protect yourself. 

   Lloyd:   What's that supposed to mean, huh? Fine, you better be ready! 
            Hiyah! 

  Kratos:   Heh, that's the spirit. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
179   "I'm fine..." 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Man, it's hot...say...can we go back to town for a bit? 

  Kratos:   What are you talking about?  We haven't broken the seal yet. 

   Lloyd:   But man, not only is it hot out here, but we've been walking back 
            and forth for a while now and I'm all worn out. 

 Colette:   I'm sure we're almost there, so let's just hang on, okay? 

   Genis:   But Colette, you don't look so well, yourself. 

 Colette:   I'm fine. I'm fine, don't worr... 

   Genis:   Colette's collapsed! 

   Raine:   Oh no! She's been pushing herself too hard. 

  Kratos:   I should have noticed. Let's rest for a bit. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
180   "Raised by a Dwarf" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   That woman... 

  Kratos:   What is it? 

   Raine:   Ah, it's just...the clothes that assassin was wearing, don't you 
            think they were rather...unique? 

  Kratos:   Indeed, they aren't something you see every day. 

   Lloyd:   I know! I bet they're dwarven clothes! The ones I'm wearing now 
            were made by my father. Well? Don't they look kinda similar? 

   Genis:   You call that similar? 



  Kratos:   ...Is this what happens when one is raised by a dwarf? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
181   "Colette's Imposter" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I can't believe someone's pretending to be Colette! 

   Raine:   Yes, this is trouble we didn't need. 

 Colette:   Hehehe, someone pretending to be me...I feel like a famous 
            celebrity or something. 

   Lloyd:   Hey, Colette, you are famous! The entire world has its eyes on you! 

 Colette:   Oh yeah, that's right. It still doesn't quite feel real, you know? 

   Lloyd:   Oh, brother. Are we going to be okay at this rate? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
182   "Mystery of the Imposters" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Those fakes are totally copying us. 

   Raine:   I suppose that would make their ignoble leader Lloyd. 

   Genis:   Ahahahaha. Yeah he's just like him! 

   Raine:   And that girl would be Colette, and the magic-user would be me. 

   Genis:   Oh, then...that one that looks like a big ape is... 

 Colette:   Genis? 

   Genis:   No! It's gotta be Kratos! 

  Kratos:   ... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
183   "Strange Raine" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Kratos:   There's a geyser near here, I believe. 

   Raine:   Yes, Thoda Island. I believe it's become a tourist attraction. 

   Lloyd:   A geyser? What's that? 

   Genis:   It spews out hot water at specific intervals. You don't even know 
            what a geyser is? 

   Lloyd:   I...I knew that! Of course!...I just forgot a little. 



   Genis:   I've always wanted to see it. 

  Kratos:   Well, then, shall we drop by? 

   Lloyd:   Yeah! Let's go! I can't wait! 

   Raine:   No! 

   Lloyd:   Wh...what are you getting mad about? 

   Raine:   The regeneration journey takes precedence. We're not going to that 
            Thoda Island place, you hear me?! 

   Genis:   What's gotten into her? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
184   "Yggdrasill's Aim" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I wonder if that Yggdrasill guy is the leader of Cruxis. 

   Raine:   Yes. Most likely, the sleeping goddess, Martel, is a symbolic 
            entity, while Yggdrasill actually executes their plans. 

   Genis:   And Kratos was really one of that Yggdrasill's subordinates. 

   Lloyd:   What is he trying to do by turning Colette into Martel? 

   Raine:   ...More importantly than that, I want to know why Martel requires 
            a body to be her vessel. 

   Genis:   Ah, right. In other words, that means she doesn't have a body. 

   Lloyd:   So...wait, if you don't have a body...if all you have left is your 
            heart, can you still live? 

   Raine:   ...Colette is currently living despite having lost her heart. 
            Perhaps the opposite is possible as well. 

   Lloyd:   I suppose when you put it that way... 

   Raine:   If we can find out why Martel lost her body, we might be able to 
            find out what it is that Yggdrasill is trying to do. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
185   "Betrayer Kratos" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Kratos had been deceiving us from the very beginning. 

   Raine:   I had thought there was something strange about him....But in the 
            end I couldn't figure it out in time. I hate myself for being so 
            naive. 

   Lloyd:   ...Damn him! He'll pay for this, I swear. 



   Genis:   Lloyd... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
186   "Lloyd Humiliated" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   Lloyd, you handled yourself pretty well against Kratos back there. 
            You must have gotten a lot stronger than before. 

   Lloyd:   That couldn't have been his full strength....He was holding back on 
            me! Damn him...just toying with me.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
187   "Kratos, Our Enemy" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   ...Can't believe he was really our enemy... 

  Sheena:   Kratos? 

   Raine:   Yes...I did think he seemed to know too much, but... 

   Lloyd:   As we blindly went ahead with the journey of regeneration, he was 
            just laughing at us the whole time! 

   Raine:   ...I wonder. The things he said...especially...Lloyd? I felt a 
            gentleness in the words he spoke to you. 

   Lloyd:   Kratos, gentle? You've got to be kidding. 

  Sheena:   ...Still, it's true, it's hard to believe that the things he said 
            to us after we saw the Exsphere manufacturing at the Asgard ranch. 
            were spoken by a cold-hearted angel of Cruxis. 

   Lloyd:   Then why did he take Colette? 

   Raine:   ...I don't know. 

   Lloyd:   Right. All we know is that his goals and ours are not the same. 

  Sheena:   ...Yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
188   "Hunnies of the World" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   I see...So Sheena's left and gone back to Mizuho?...Man, and I was 
            so looking forward to gazing upon that voluptuous body again. 

   Lloyd:   ...That reminds me, you and Sheena know each other, right? 

   Zelos:   Know each other? Now, now, Lloyd, that's a great misunderstanding! 



   Lloyd:   Then what's the deal? 

   Zelos:   We're lovers. She's my hunny. ((musical note)) 

   Lloyd:   What?! Really? 

   Zelos:   My future hunny. 

   Lloyd:   Bah, so you were just joking. 

   Zelos:   No, it's no joke! Half the world's girls are destined to become my 
            servants of love! 

  Presea:   ...The probability of that is...infinitely close to zero. 

   Zelos:   ... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
189   "Presea's Job" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Ah...Presea, what kind of work do you do? 

  Presea:   I'm a lumberjack. 

   Genis:   A lumberjack...Wh...what a cute job! Um...uh...that's very 
            ladylike! 

   Lloyd:   ...Ladylike?! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
190   "Sharp-nosed Spotted Jerboa" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Say, Presea, do you make anything else besides wooden bears with 
            salmon in their mouths? 

  Presea:   ...Brooches. 

   Lloyd:   Oh, hey! I can make those, too! We're two of a kind! 

   Genis:   I...I can make them, too! 

  Presea:   Sharp-nosed spotted jerboa. 

  Lloyd/:   What? 
   Genis:   What? 

  Presea:   Sharp-nosed spotted jerboa brooches. 

   Zelos:   It's a type of mouse that lives only in the area around Ozette. The 
            sharp-nosed spotted jerboa brooches that Presea makes are super 
            popular among nomblewomen. 

   Lloyd:   ...Maybe we're not two of a kind...after all... 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
191   "Angel Yggdrasill" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   The angel who appeared in the Tower of Salvation...He was 
            unbelievably powerful. 

   Genis:   Yes...I sensed a power unlike anything we've faced so far. 

  Sheena:   Even I thought we were going to die that time. 

   Raine:   Yggdrasill...That's what Kratos called him. 

   Lloyd:   Yggdrasill, huh.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
192   "Flying" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Man, that was the first time I've ever flown between two worlds! 

   Genis:   Although we wound up falling.... 

   Raine:   There was insufficient energy, so that couldn't be helped. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. I really want to fly again, but. I guess now really isn't the 
            time for that. 

   Raine:   Yes. We need to hurry. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
193   "I'm a Hypocrite" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Colette! Hey, Colette! Can you hear me? 

   Genis:   It looks like she can't even tell you're talking to her right now. 

   Lloyd:   Dammit! At that moment, facing the decision between Colette and 
            the world... For a split second, I chose the world. Even though 
            it's nothing but a false peace.... 

   Raine:   It was unavoidable. When a single decision you make could destroy 
            the world, casually choosing your friend's life instead would have 
            been a strange choice indeed. 

   Lloyd:   Still, at that moment, I abandoned Colette. I'm...a hypocrite. 
            Dammit! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
194   "Happiness Charms" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



   Zelos:   Those happiness charms that Presea makes are incredibly popular in 
            Meltokio now. 

   Genis:   Wow! That's great! That's our Presea! 

   Lloyd:   Wow, really? What kind of charm? 

  Presea:   ...A bear. 

  Lloyd/:   What? 
   Genis:   What? 

   Zelos:   It's a carved wooden bear! It has a salmon in its mouth! 

   Lloyd:   ...A bear?... 

   Genis:   ...A salmon?... 

   Zelos:   If you place it in the entrance to your house, it'll make you rich. 

  Presea:   ...Yes. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
195   "Ozette and Colette" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   Ozette... 

   Lloyd:   What about it? 

   Raine:   I have a feeling I've heard that name before. 

   Lloyd:   You sure you aren't thinking of Colette? 

   Raine:   ? 

   Lloyd:   Ozette and Colette sound kind of the same, you know? Owww!  

            [Raine smacks Lloyd] 

   Lloyd:   You don't have to hit me! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
196   "Tethe'alla's Architectural Technology" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   That was a huge bridge. 

   Raine:   Yes. The engineering is impressive. Something like this couldn't be 
            built in Sylvarant. 

   Zelos:   Isn't it though? This here baby was built by a company owned by 
            Duke Bryant, one of Tethe'alla's famous Three Dukes. 

   Raine:   I'd love to see the blueprints. 



   Zelos:   The main office building of the Lezareno company, the one that took 
            on the design contract, is located in the city of Altamira. If you 
            go there, you can probably see them. 

   Raine:   Altamira... 

   Lloyd:   ...No! No side-tracking allowed! 

   Genis:   This is the opposite of how this usually goes. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
197   "Sheena's Spell" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   You will get betterrrrr... You will get betterrrrrrrrr... 

 Colette:   ... 

  Sheena:   *Sigh* 

   Lloyd:   What are you doing? 

  Sheena:   N...nothing! I was just...wishing for Colette to return to 
            normal.... 

   Lloyd:   I see.... 

  Sheena:   I hope she gets back to normal soon. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. Me, too. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
198   "Curiosity Towards the Unknown" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   Cooooooleeeeette! She really doesn't respond to anything. 

  Sheena:   Hey! You aren't doing anything funny to her, are you? 

   Zelos:   What?! Of course not! 

  Sheena:   Cause it wouldn't surprise me at all if you did something like 
            that. 

   Zelos:   What do you mean by that? 

  Sheena:   You tried peeking at me in the shower before! 

   Zelos:   That was just natural curiosity toward the unknown. 

  Sheena:   ...Oh, brother. 

   Zelos:   ...This angel transformation definitely doesn't look like something 
            I want to go through. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
199   "You Changed, Too" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   Looks like we've gained a new member while I was gone. 

   Genis:   This is Presea. 

  Presea:   ...Yes. 

  Sheena:   Hmmm, an ax-user, huh? Can I try it out for a minute? 

  Presea:   ...Okay. 

  Sheena:   Whoa...It's heavy! Do you swing this thing around? 

  Presea:   The ax's weight increases its destructive power. 

   Genis:   That's our Presea! That makes perfect sense! Presea's not only 
            pretty, but smart as well! 

  Sheena:   ...Genis. I see you've changed a lot, too. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
200   "We're Alike" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Zelos...you hate half-elves, right? 

   Zelos:   I don't like them, anyway. 

   Genis:   Then why are you coming along on our journey? 

   Zelos:   ...Well, in the end, we're of the same lot, really. 

   Genis:   What do you mean? 

   Zelos:   No one wanted us to be born. 

   Genis:   ? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
201   "A Girl Who Lost Her Heart" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   You're Presea, right? 

  Presea:   ... 

 Colette:   ...I feel like I'm looking at myself from just a short while 
            ago.... 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
202   "EC"
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Man, I can't wait to board the EC! 

   Zelos:   Lloyd sure is carefree about this. 

   Raine:   No kidding. It's ridiculous that we're going to be riding over the 
            ocean in something that was designed as a land vehicle. 

   Genis:   You think so? It sounds a lot more reliable than those washtubs. 

   Zelos:   Washtubs? No way...Don't tell me that in Sylvarant you cross the 
            ocean on washtubs... 

   Raine:   *Gulp* Just thinking about those washtubs is making me sick. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
203   "I'm So Tired" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   Yo, Lloyd. Let's stop at an inn soon. We've been walking all over 
            the place, and sticks have become my legs. 

  Sheena:   If sticks are becoming your legs, then that means you have extra 
            legs to walk with now. You should be happy. 

 Colette:   A stick that turns into a leg sounds disgusting. 

   Genis:   Really? I'd kinda like to see that, myself. 

   Zelos:   Hey, hey... 

  Presea:   There is no such thing as a stick that turns into a leg. 

   Zelos:   Excuse me everyone, but are you listening to what I'm trying to 
            say? 

   Raine:   "A stick that becomes a leg?" In what ruins was that discovered? 

   Zelos:   Oh, my, even Raine's getting into it...Lloyd, do something. 

   Lloyd:   Looks like everyone's all excited! Okay then, let's keep up that 
            energy and get moving! 

   Zelos:   Okay!!...Oh...wait... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
204   "Zelos' Power of Observation" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Are you girl-watching with spectacles again? 

   Zelos:   Hehehehe! Lately, I don't even need them. I can tell with just a 
            glance! Oh, there's a nice-bodied lass right now! 



   Lloyd:   Yeah, yeah, whatever. 

   Zelos:   Lloyd, have you been hitting the sweets lately? You're getting a 
            belly. 

   Lloyd:   What?! How do you?! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
205   "Cute Ribbon" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Oh, what a cute ribbon! ((musical note)) You've got a great sense 
            of style, Presea. 

  Presea:   ...This...is a tool to protect myself. 

 Colette:   But it looks really good on you. 

  Presea:   ...Looks good... That is...meaningless. 

 Colette:   ...Really? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
206   "Two Chosen" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   Doesn't it bother you, Colette? 

 Colette:   What? 

   Zelos:   You know...being the Chosen. It's your own life. Don't you wish you 
            could live it the way you want to? 

 Colette:   I'm living freely. Everyone is searching for a way so I don't have 
            to sacrifice myself. 

   Zelos:   ...But...what if there isn't any way? 

 Colette:   ...We'll worry about that when the time comes. Even if I lose my 
            body, my heart will still be free. So I want the world to become a 
            happy place, just like my heart desires. 

   Zelos:   You're amazing, Colette. I could never be like that. 

 Colette:   ...No. I just talk like that. If it really came down to it, I'm 
            sure I couldn't do it. Hehehe, I'm a pretty pathetic Chosen. 

   Zelos:   ...No, you really are amazing. Compared to you, I... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
207   "Mizuho, Kingdom of Gold" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



   Genis:   I wonder what Mizuho is like. 

   Zelos:   According to what I've heard, the buildings are made out of gold. 

 Colette:   Wow, it must be really bright and hard to see. 

   Zelos:   I bet it is. I also heard that men are called "samurai" and women 
            are called "geisha." 

   Lloyd:   Then Sheena's a geisha, too! 

 Colette:   And me, and the Professor, too. 

   Zelos:   No, no, I heard that girls are called "maiko." 

 Colette:   I see. So I'm a maiko. 

   Lloyd:   So, Genis and I are samurai. Heheh, this is kind of fun! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
208   "Mizuho, the Mysterious Kingdom" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Say, Sheena, in your village, I'd be called a "maiko," right? 

  Sheena:   ...What? 

   Lloyd:   And you'd be a geisha, right Sheena? 

  Sheena:   ...Um...Where did you hear that? 

   Lloyd:   Zelos told us. 

 Colette:   And the people of Mizuho eat mist?... 

   Lloyd:   And they call shoes "geta". 

   Genis:   And they throw a shoe and see which way it lands to find out if 
            that year will have a good harvest, right? 

 Colette:   And everyone lives in "Shintor shrines." 

   Lloyd:   "Shintor shrines" must be made out of ginger, right? 

   Genis:   No, no, the buildings are made out of gold and silver. 

  Sheena:   ...That stupid Chosen! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
209   "People of Mizuho" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   So, what are the people of Mizuho really like? 

  Sheena:   They're my family...who mainly make their living working underworld 
            jobs. 



   Lloyd:   Ah, yeah, you were originally here to kill Colette and all. 

  Sheena:   ...B...but I'm not thinking about that anymore at all, okay? And 
            the people of the village are all good people! 

   Lloyd:   I know that. We're friends. And your friends are our friends. 

  Sheena:   ...Thanks. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
210   "Legendary Strategy" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I feel like I've seen this area before. Colette, weren't we just 
            here a minute ago? 

 Colette:   Really? ...Are we lost? 

   Lloyd:   I don't think so, but... 

   Zelos:   Heh heh heh. When you're lost in a place like this, it's time to 
            use that legendary strategy, Lloyd! 

   Lloyd:   Legendary strategy? 

   Zelos:   The standard way of getting through a deep labyrinth, that 
            legendary method! The "right-hand technique," Lloyd! 

 Colette:   "Right-hand technique?" 

   Zelos:   Yes! If you walk while keeping your right hand on the wall like 
            this, you're guaranteed to make it through! That's just the way 
            these things work, my dear Colette! 

   Genis:   But isn't that meaningless if you don't start doing it as soon as 
            you enter? 

   Zelos:   Ah! That's an excellent point, Genis! Good work! 

   Lloyd:   ... 

  Presea:   I want to go home... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
211   "Best Strategy" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   We just can't find our way out of this forest. Presea, how did you 
            get to Meltokio? Don't you know the way? 

  Presea:   ...Boat 

  Sheena:   B...boat?! 

  Presea:   From the north of Ozette. 



  Sheena:   Wh...why didn't you say so?! 

  Presea:   ...Nobody asked. 

  Sheena:   *Sigh* You're right. We didn't. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
212   "Reasons for the Shackles" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Say, Regal. Why do you keep those handcuffs on? 

   Regal:   ...These are the symbol of my crime. 

   Lloyd:   ...A crime symbolized by handcuffs? 

   Rrgal:   ... 

   Lloyd:   I know! You're a handcuff thief! 

   Regal:   ... 

   Lloyd:   ...Oh, that's not it? Hmmm... Then, you ran around causing trouble 
            by putting handcuffs on people?... 

   Regal:   ...I'm sorry. I suppose I should have said it in a way that was 
            easier to understand. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
213   "Chosen From the Other World" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Um...You don't...trip a lot, do you? 

   Regal:   No need to worry. 

 Colette:   Oh, okay. I trip all the time. So I thought, if you happened to be 
            the same way, it would be pretty rough for you.... 

   Regal:   They tell me that you're the Chosen from the other world. 

 Colette:   Yes...Although, I'm not very Chosen-like.... 

   Regal:   On the contrary. Your world must be happy to have a fine Chosen 
            like you. ...Oh, I'm sorry. Perhaps that wasn't an appropriate 
            thing to say in regards to the declining world.... 

 Colette:   No, it's okay. But I'm...a Chosen who couldn't save the world. Even 
            now, I'm a Chosen who values her own life more than the world. 
            So... 

   Regal:   A Chosen who knows the value of life will surely bring forth a new 
            salvation and regeneration. 

 Colette:   Do you think so? I hope you're right.... 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
214   "Small Knight" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Regal:   You're name is Presea...correct? About your family... 

  Presea:   ... 

   Genis:   H...hey! Get away from her! 

   Regal:   I apologize. So you're her little knight... 

   Genis:   Don't make fun of me! I've got magic, you hear me?! 

  Presea:   Genis. 

   Genis:   Wh...what is it? Don't worry, I'll protect you! 

  Presea:   He bears no hostility. There is no need for combat. 

   Genis:   Ah...oh... 

  Presea:   Also, I have no need for your protection. 

   Genis:   ...Oh. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
215   "Mizuho's Information Network" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   I hope they can find the Rheiards. 

  Sheena:   Mizuho's intelligence network is nothing to sneeze at. They'll find 
            them for sure. 

   Zelos:   Yeah, I've heard some incredible stuff about the Mizuho 
            Intelligence Network. Supposedly, they know the location of all the 
            treasures in Tethe'alla. 

  Sheena:   You bet. When we really want to, there's nothing we can't find out. 

   Genis:   Sounds like a great thing to have on our side. 

   Zelos:   *Sigh* I wonder if they could research the measurements of all the 
            girls in Tethe'alla for me. 

  Sheena:   You stupid Chosen! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
216   "Shackles" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   I've been wondering about this for a little while now, but...you  



            want me to get those things off your wrists? 

   Regal:   There is no need. 

  Sheena:   But isn't it kind of inconvenient like that? 

   Regal:   I've never felt it to be particularly inconvenient. 

  Sheena:   Don't be shy to ask for help. I'm great at opening locks! 

   Regal:   I told you, there is no need. 

  Sheena:   Ahh, I see. You're just embarrassed. Don't worry about it. Just 
            let me see them for a minute. 

   Regal:   That's enough! 

  Sheena:   Ah...hey! And here I was being nice to you! Fine then, I won't take 
            them off even if you come back and ask! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
217   "Automatic Doll Tabatha" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Presea:   So Tabatha's not human. 

   Genis:   Altessa said she's an automated doll that he built. 

  Presea:   A doll...So she's just like me. 

   Lloyd:   You're human, silly. 

  Presea:   When I had lost my heart...I was nothing more than a walking doll. 

   Regal:   What exactly are our hearts, I wonder? 

   Lloyd:   A heart's a heart. 

   Genis:   Yeah. It's what makes you feel happy and sad. 

   Regal:   Then, to me it appears that Tabatha has a heart. Am I wrong? 

  Presea:   No...I think you're right. 

   Regal:   And Presea has a heart as well. Even when she was controlled by the 
            Exsphere. It was merely prevented from surfacing. On the inside, 
            she surely still had feelings...pain, sadness, happiness. 

  Presea:   ...Perhaps...so. 

   Genis:   Then what's Tabatha? If she's neither human nor a doll, that makes 
            her almost like a half-elf. 

   Lloyd:   It's simple. Tabatha is Tabatha. That's all there is to it. 

   Genis:   Yeah. 

  Presea:   ...Yes, that may be it. Because I am...nothing but myself. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
218   "Dirk and Altessa" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Between Dirk and Altessa, I wonder who is the better craftsman. 

   Lloyd:   How should I know? 

   Genis:   As far as I can tell, Altessa possesses more advanced skills. 

   Lloyd:   Heart is more important that skills. Dad would never abandon 
            someone in need. 

   Genis:   Heheh. You're getting upset just because he's your father. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
219   "Homesick" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Are Dwarves rare in Tethe'alla as well? 

  Sheena:   Altessa is the only one I know of. 

   Genis:   So he's alone? He must be lonely. 

   Lloyd:   ... 

   Genis:   Hey, what's wrong? 

   Lloyd:   Ah, no, I was just wondering what Dad's doing right now. 

   Genis:   Ahaha, Lloyd's getting homesick! 

   Lloyd:   N...no I'm not! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
220   "You and I are..." 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   ...You've...killed a human being. 

   Regal:   ...That's correct. 

   Genis:   ... 

   Regal:   ...I apologize. I imagine it's not easy traveling with a criminal. 
            I hope you can tolerate me for a short while. Just long enough for 
            us to save Presea from the curse of her Exsphere. 

   Genis:   ...I...I'm a murderer, too. 

   Regal:   ...What? 



   Genis:   I've hurt countless people in order to protect myself. 

   Regal:   ... 

   Genis:   I don't know what it was you did...But I won't tell you to leave 
            just because you've killed people. 

   Regal:   ...I see. 

   Genis:   Because, we're all the same. 

   Regal:   Thank you. 

   Genis:   But that doesn't mean I like you, understand?! 

   Regal:   I see. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
221   "I'm Tired of Mines" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I know it can't be helped, but we sure wind up having to go through 
            a lot of caves and tunnels, you know? 

 Colette:   What's up, Lloyd? 

   Lloyd:   Hmm? Ah, well... 

   Genis:   Lloyd...you're bored with caves, aren't you? 

   Regal:   Bored? 

   Lloyd:   N...no, it's not like that. Right then! Gotta find that inhibitor 
            ore! 

   Regal:   Of course. We have to restore Presea back to normal as quickly as 
            possible... 

   Lloyd:   I know that... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
222   "Bomber Ring" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Those bombs are made out of pure mana. 

   Regal:   Yes. I don't understand the details, but apparently that's how it 
            works. 

   Genis:   I wish I had a magic spell like that. 

   Zelos:   Yeah, you can't break boulders with your fireballs, or push 
            buttons, either. 

   Genis:   ...But I can turn you into toast! Want me to give it a try? 



   Zelos:   Whoa, hey, stop! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
223   "Machines That Are Still Alive" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Why are the machines running? 

   Regal:   This is an automated mine, so it runs by itself. 

   Lloyd:   Wow, I don't really understand, but it sounds convenient. 

   Raine:   Oh! I simply must disassemble and analyze this! 

   Lloyd:   ...So, anyway, ignoring her for a minute, where's this inhibitor 
            ore? 

   Regal:   The tunnel with the inhibitor ore is up ahead. If we get on that 
            elevator platform, it should take us there. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
224   "Mine from Ancient Times" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   The machines in this mine are built quite sturdily. 

   Regal:   This was a mine from the ancient times. These machines are also 
            from that time. 

   Raine:   What?! Rather than preserving ancient relics, they're still 
            actively using them here?! 

   Regal:   Well, I suppose you could look at it that way but-- 

   Raine:   Blasphemy! This cannot be allowed! Bring me the one responsible, 
            now! 

   Regal:   I...I'm sorry. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
225   "I'm Not a Kid" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Presea:   ...Genis. Your shirt is hanging out. 

   Genis:   Uh? Wh...where? 

  Presea:   I'll...fix it. 

   Genis:   Th...thanks. 

  Presea:   ...You're...still a child, it seems. 

   Genis:   What? I...I'm not a child! I'm grown up, too! 



  Presea:   ...Ah? Oh...right. You're an adult. Okay, Genis. We can call you 
            that. 

   Genis:   Hey, you're treating me like a kid again! It's not like you're any 
            older than I am! 

  Presea:   Ah...right... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
226   "...I...I...I...I...I..." 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   P...Presea. 

  Presea:   What is it? 

   Genis:   I...I...I...I...I...I...Th...this...p...pre...pre...pre... 

  Presea:   What? 

   Genis:   H...here! 

  Presea:   This is...for me? 

   Genis:   Y...yeah. 

  Presea:   ...Thank you! May I...go ahead and try it? 

   Genis:   Sure! 

  Presea:   It's wonderful... I'll try it out on my ax right now. 

            [Presea exits.] 

   Zelos:   ...What did you give her? 

   Genis:   A sharpening stone. 

   Zelos:   ...You're an idiot. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
227   "Reminiscent" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Presea:   Regal, is there...something on my face? 

   Regal:   No, there's nothing like that. 

  Presea:   ...But you've been staring at me. 

   Regal:   Ah, no, it's nothing. I'm sorry. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



228   "Small Hope" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Damn that Rodyle, what does he plan to do with Colette? 

   Raine:   If Kratos' words are true, Colette hasn't been taken to Derris- 
            Kharlan. There's still hope. 

  Sheena:   Yeah. If Colette becomes Martel, there's nothing we can do, but 
            right now, all we have to do is get her back from Rodyle. 

   Lloyd:   Why does all of this have to keep happening to Colette? To hell 
            with this whole "Chosen" thing! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
229   "Colette's Secret" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   I just can't stop wondering what that means. 

   Zelos:   What what means? Have you figured out something about Cruxis' 
            schemes? 

   Raine:   Just recently, they've been saying that the Chosen is useless. They 
            keep saying that. Yet Colette is supposed to possess the necessary 
            properties to become Martel's vessel. So what are they talking 
            about? 

   Lloyd:   ...Now that you mention it, you're right. I mean, I'd understand it 
            if they said Zelos was useless. 

   Zelos:   Hmmmm, yeah, you're right. ...Wait, hey! What's that second comment 
            supposed to mean? 

   Raine:   Quit joking around, you two! This may mean that Colette is still 
            hiding something. 

   Lloyd:   ...Yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
230   "Presea's Wish Tag" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   ...Cheer up, Presea. 

  Presea:   ...Don't worry about me. Colette's the one we should worry about. 

  Sheena:   It's okay. She's got strong luck. She'll be fine. I guarantee it. 

   Lloyd:   Sheena's right. If you're depressed, Colette will get worried about 
            you. 

  Presea:   ...But it's my fault. I don't think I can forgive myself until I 
            rescue Colette. 

  Sheena:   ...Well, then, how about making a wish tag? 



  Presea:   A wish tag?... 

  Sheena:   In Mizuho we write a wish on a wooden tag and offer it up to our 
            god. Our god isn't the same as Cruxis' goddess. How about it? Want 
            to try making a wish? 

  Presea:   ...I'll try it. 

   Lloyd:   I'll help, too. I'm good at that sort of detailed handiwork. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
231   "Wish Tag from Sacred Wood" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Presea, you don't look well. 

  Presea:   ...Ah...no... It's nothing. It's... 

   Zelos:   It's certainly not nothing! 

  Presea:   Ah, it's just...I thought I'd make my wish tag from sacred wood.... 

   Zelos:   You went to get sacred wood? It doesn't grow anywhere except in the 
            poison marsh.... 

  Presea:   ...Sacred wood is...a holy wood, so... I though it might be more 
            effective. 

   Genis:   You mustn't push yourself so hard, Presea. If you fell ill, it 
            would make Colette sad. 

   Zelos:   ...Presea's just so cute. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
232   "When the Wish Comes True" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Presea! Look, I finished the wish tag. 

  Presea:   ...It's amazing. It has an angel carved into it. 

   Lloyd:   You went to all that trouble of getting the sacred wood. So I 
            carved it with all my heart, wishing for Colette to come back. And 
            because of that, I haven't slept for three days. 

  Sheena:   It looks great. Now, write the wish on it. 

  Presea:   Yes. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. We wish for Colette to come back safely...It's done. 

  Sheena:   When your wish comes true, you break it and set it adrift in a 
            river. Until then, take good care of it. 

   Lloyd:   ..What...you break it? 



  Sheena:   That's right. That's how you use a wish tag. 

   Lloyd:   Why didn't you say that to begin with?! And I spent all that time 
               on it.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
233   "Pact with Volt" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   Volt... This may not be easy. 

  Presea:   ...What do you mean? 

   Raine:   According to what I've read, the words Volt speaks are extremely 
            unusual and indecipherable to humans. 

   Regal:   If that's true, that would mean the ritual of the pact can't 
            succeed. 

   Raine:   Yes...I hope I am able to translate his words. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
234   "Beautiful Mutual Trust" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   I wonder if Sheena's okay. 

   Lloyd:   ...We have to believe in her. If we don't, who will? 

   Zelos:   Ah, what beautiful mutual trust. 

   Lloyd:   Stop making a joke out of it! 

   Zelos:   I'm not! Just think for a moment, if I were the one that was about 
            to make that pact now, even Lloyd wouldn't be able to freely put 
            all his trust in me, right? 

   Genis:   No kidding. 

   Zelos:   The brat can shut up, thank you. So I was just thinking how you 
            have a beautiful mutual trust born of the time you've spent 
            together. 

   Lloyd:   Sheena's our partner. Of course we trust her. ...And so are you, 
            after all. I trust you, too. 

   Zelos:   ...Hmmm. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
235   "Born as a Half-elf..." 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   What an incredible amount of ruins! I'm not sure I could study them 



            all even if I spent my whole life on it... ...It's ironic. My human 
            blood spurs my intellectual curiosity, and my elven blood provides 
            me with the years I need to satisfy it. It's almost as if I'm 
            acknowledging being happy that I was born a half-elf. Even though, 
            up until now, I've never once thought such a thing before.... 

    

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
236   "Beware of Lightning" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Whoa! That was close! If we stay here too long, we're gonna get 
            fried! 

   Regal:   I wonder if the building itself is electrically charged. You are 
            certainly right. We may be struck at any moment. 

   Lloyd:   But we haven't made the pact with the Summon Spirit.... 

   Regal:   We need to find Volt quickly. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
237   "For Depressed People..." 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   All right! It's finally time to pay a visit to the Rheiards! 

   Genis:   ...Don't you have any decency at all? At a time like this, when 
            Sheena's depressed... 

   Zelos:   What are you talking about? There's no point in worrying about 
            stuff that's already over. 

  Presea:   ...How can you...talk like that?... 

   Regal:   Sheena's sadness is deep and painful... 

   Genis:   Please, Zelos, just be quiet for a while! 

            [Genis, Presea, and Regal exit.] 

   Zelos:   Okay, okay. ...If everyone around her is walking on eggshells like 
            that, she's just going to get more depressed, idiots. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
238   "Common and Silly" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Regal:   Those...Renegades, they're called, right? They have quite 
            impressive technology. 

   Lloyd:   Their bases and stuff were incredible. 

   Regal:   Considering the level of technology that those guys have, this 
            Cruxis that you fight must have even greater. 



   Lloyd:   ...Yeah. We have to be prepared. 

   Regal:   But we have something that they do not. 

   Lloyd:   Huh? What do we have? 

   Genis:   Love and courage! 

   Lloyd:   Hey! Regal wouldn't be thinking of something common and silly like 
            that! 

   Regal:   ...Common and silly...hmm... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
239   "Smile and Forgive" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Thank you, Presea. 

  Presea:   ...For what?... 

 Colette:   For rescuing me. 

  Presea:   ...But it was my fault you were kidnapped. So... 

 Colette:   No it wasn't. It was Rodyle's fault. You mustn't worry about it, 
            okay? 

  Presea:   ...I...want to become like you. 

 Colette:   Huh? 

  Presea:   ...I want to become someone who can smile and forgive everything. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
240   "Lloyd Reluctant" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   Colette's come back. Time to float the wish tag down the river. 

   Lloyd:   ...So we're really going to let it float away. 

  Presea:   If you continue to carry a tag where the wish came true, it will 
            bring bad fortune. 

   Lloyd:   ...Okay, I hear you. 

  Presea:   Then, I'll break it now. 

   Lloyd:   Ah...ah...ah... 

  Sheena:   Okay then, now we'll put it in the river. Undine! Carry this tag to 
            the river! 

   Lloyd:   Ahhhhh! All my hard work! 



  Sheena:   ...Oh, shut up, or we'll throw you into the river, too! 

   Lloyd:   ...You're cold, Sheena... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
241   "Thank You for Saving Me" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Presea:   ...Genis. Please...take this. 

   Genis:   ...What? What's this? 

  Presea:   It's...my thanks, for saving me. 

   Genis:   Wow! I'm so happy! May I open it? 

  Presea:   Yes...it's yours. 

   Genis:   Wow, I wonder what's inside! 

  Presea:   A carved wooden bear... 

   Genis:   ...What? 

  Presea:   A wealth charm. 

   Genis:   Ah, um, yeah, I love it! R...really! Because it's a present from 
            Presea...a present from Presea for me. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
242   "You're Not Alone" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   You look unhappy, Presea. 

  Presea:   ...No. I'm the same as always. 

   Genis:   Really? I mean... 

  Mithos:   Presea. I'm just like you. 

  Presea:   What? 

  Mithos:   I'm alone, too. I think there's a lot of people in this world like 
            us. 

  Presea:   Yes... 

   Genis:   No, you're wrong! You two have us! I like you Mithos, and Presea, 
            too. When you're lonely, I want to be with you Isn't that enough? 

  Mithos:   Genis....Thank you. You're right. I have you and the others with 
            me. 

  Presea:   But I...No, that's right. We're friends. Thank you, Genis. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
243   "Time Does Not Go Back" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Presea:   I...really was...left behind by time... Who is going to give me 
            back my time? ...I want to go back. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
244   "Cute and Strong Ribbon" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   That ribbon looks good on you. 

  Presea:   Looks good?... 

 Colette:   Yeah, it's really cute. 

  Presea:   Is that...a compliment? 

 Colette:   Of course. 

  Presea:   Th...thank you. 

 Colette:   You think so too, don't you Genis? 

   Genis:   Of course! That ribbon will stop any monster's attack! 

  Presea:   ... 

            [Presea exits.] 

   Genis:   Ah...um?... Presea? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
245   "Kendama Competition" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Say, Genis, teach me how to use a kendama. 

   Genis:   Uh? You?! Don't tell me you're going to fight with a kendama, too? 
             
   Lloyd:   Ah, nah, it's not that, but it's just, it looks kind of fun, so... 

   Genis:   I'd be happy to show you, but I doubt you can do it. 

   Lloyd:   Hey! Don't make fun of me! I'll show you what my dwarven-trained 
            nimble hands can do! Hiyah, yah, augh... This is pretty difficult. 

   Genis:   Just like I thought. I knew it'd be too hard for you, Lloyd. 

   Zelos:   Hmm? What are you two up to? 

   Lloyd:   Kendama. It's pretty difficult. 



   Zelos:   Lemme see. Lemme try it for a minute. Hiyah, yah, ah, grrrr?... 
            Dammit, that's not supposed to happen... 

  Sheena:   Oh, come on, what are you doing? Let me see it for a minute. Oh, 
            ah, grr...Th...that's strange... 

   Genis:   Sheesh... None of you can do it at all.... 

   Lloyd:   What?! Lemme have that. Hiyahhh!! ...Oops. 

   Raine:   Who just threw this kendama at my head?! 

  Lloyd/:   Run away!! 
  Genis/:   Run away!! 
 Sheena/:   Run away!! 
   Zelos:   Run away!! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
246   "Their Relationship" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   I wonder what the relationship between Regal and Presea is. 

   Lloyd:   Beats me. It sure seems like Regal has her on his mind, though. 

   Genis:   ...I wonder if he has a crush on her? 

   Lloyd:   No way. Their age difference is way too great. It's an adult and a 
            child. 

   Genis:   Y...yeah, I guess you're right. 

   Zelos:   I wouldn't be so sure about that. 

   Genis:   Wh...what do you mean? 

   Zelos:   Age difference has no meaning in love. I know a countess who 
            married a man 30 years younger than she is. 

   Genis:   Grrr! Presea's mine! I won't give her up! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
247   "Mithos the Hero" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Looks like Genis has made friends with Mithos. 

   Raine:   I'm glad. He hasn't had any friends his own age. And his name, 
            Mithos, the same as that of the hero of the Ancient War. It's a 
            wonderful name, don't you think? 

   Lloyd:   The hero Mithos, of the Ancient War... He was certainly a great 
            man. But I'm not Mithos. So the way I do things is going to be 
            different, but I still want to save the world, just like Mithos. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
248   "Noishe and Mithos" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Mithos:   ...What's his name? 

   Lloyd:   He's called Noishe. 

  Noishe:   ...*Whine* 

  Mithos:   ...Noishe. That's the same name as the first life born on this 
            world. 

   Genis:   Really? 

  Mithos:   That's how the story goes, anyway. Guided by mana, Noishe will 
            eventually evolve into a human who fights evil. 

   Lloyd:   A human who fights evil... That'd be pretty cool if you became a 
            human, Noishe. 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
249   "Old Friend of Noishe" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Noishe:   Grrrrr... 

  Mithos:   Don't be scared. I won't do anything. 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

  Mithos:   Yes, that's a good boy. You're a smart boy, aren't you? 

  Noishe:   Waohn! 

  Mithos:   ...To tell the truth, Noishe. I'm tired. I'm tired of living. 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

  Mithos:   That's not something people should say? But you know...I think what 
            I'm doing may be wrong. And now that I've started to think that, I 
            can't help but feel there's no meaning to life. 

  Noishe:   Waoooo 

  Mithos:   Yes. Genis and Raine and Lloyd... They're all good people. I like 
            them. I'm happy they made me their friend. But... 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

  Mithos:   ...I'm sorry. Forget what I said just now. It wasn't like me. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
250   "Otherworldly Gate" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Mithos:   I wonder what Raine wants to do at the Otherworldly Gate. 

   Genis:   I can't believe she left without even saying a word to me... 

   Lloyd:   Don't look so sad, you two. This is the Professor we're talking 
            about. She's probably just interested in that ruin and just had to 
            go see it for herself. So let's hurry up and catch her and tell her 
            not to go off on her own like that. 

  Mithos:   Yes. We should hurry. 

   Genis:   Yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
251   "What Raine Wants" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Raine, I'm thinking about what to give Presea in return for her 
            present. If it were you, what would you like? 

   Raine:   Hmmm...if it was me? I'd like the Necronomicon, the ancient lost 
            book. You've at least heard of it, I presume. Said to have sunk 
            deep into the sea during the Ancient War.... 

   Genis:   *Sigh* ...Should have known better than to ask you. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
252   "What Colette Wants" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Say, Colette. I'm thinking about what to give Presea in return for 
            her present. What would you like if it was you? 

 Colette:   Well... I think I'd have to say, world peace. 

   Genis:   Ah...wow...talk about large-scale... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
253   "Past Wounds" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   Say, Regal. Why didn't you go inside Altamira, hmmmm? 

   Regal:   I...don't like that city. 

   Zelos:   Oh, really. You got some sad memories there or something? 

   Regal:   ...Chosen. 

   Zelos:   Yes? 



   Regal:   I've heard that, when it snows in Meltokio, you go on a pilgrimage 
            and spend a long time in a city to the south. 

   Zelos:   ...Okay, okay, okay. Looks like we both have wounds we don't want 
            touched. Well, it doesn't matter anyway. I just wanted to find out 
            if you're that Regal or not. 

   Regal:   And what did you intend to do if I was? 

   Zelos:   ...I was just curious. Sorry for prying. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
254   "Avenged" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   You two don't look very happy. 

  Presea:   ...We killed Rodyle...but nothing will come back. Alicia, Botta and 
            all those other people...and my lost time. 

   Regal:   Time merely marches on. No matter what happens, it flows from the 
            past to the future. But what's important is whether you simply 
            allow yourself to be pulled along, or walk forward of your own 
            will. 

  Presea:   I...want to walk forward into the future, with my own legs...with 
            my own will. Up until now, I'd simply spent my time drifting along 
            idly. 

   Regal:   And I, too, must change the way I have merely drifted through life. 
            For Alicia's sake as well. She continued to try to save me even 
            after death. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. We can't change the past, but we can change the future. I'll 
            work together, with you. 

   Regal:   ...You have my thanks. 

  Presea:   Thank you. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
255   "Remote Island Human Ranch" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   This place is really complicated. 

   Raine:   It's more complex than any ranch we've been in. It seems Rodyle is 
            very cautious. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. It sounded like he didn't trust his fellow Grand Cardinals or 
            even Yggdrasill. 

   Raine:   There's no telling what we'll face if we stay here too long. Let's 
            hurry. 



   Lloyd:   Yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
256   "Memories of Corrine" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   Now, what Summon Spirit should we form a pact with next? 

   Raine:   You've grown quite confident about this. Nothing like the way you 
            used to be. 

  Sheena:   ...It's all because of Corrine. Corrine gave me courage. 

   Raine:   Yes, to us, he was a dear friend, a trustworthy comrade... 

  Sheena:   Raine... 

   Raine:   ...and a fascinating research subject! 

  Sheena:   You...you're unbelievable! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
257   "Next Chief" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   You look cool, Sheena. You really look like a Chief. 

  Sheena:   Ah, haha, oh stop it, you're embarrassing me. 

   Regal:   How about working on your acceptance speech as the next Chief? 

  Sheena:   Ah, good idea. I'll start working on that. Let's see... "On this 
            pleasant day... 

 Colette:   But if it's raining on that day, you can't use that. 

  Zelos/:   ... 
   Regal:   ... 

   Zelos:   How about, "On this fine day..." or something? 

 Colette:   On this fine day as I accept the position of Chief... 

   Regal:   Next, she should probably talk about her Management objectives. 

   Zelos:   "Management" huh? I suppose being a village leader is kind of like 
            being a Manager. 

 Colette:   1. Hate the sin, not the sinner. 

   Regal:   2. Our customers' smiles are our company's treasure. 

   Zelos:   3. This old man, he played three, he played knick-knack on my knee! 

  Sheena:   ...Hey! Stop taking over my speech! 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
258   "Klonoa?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   You made a great Klonoa, Presea! 

  Presea:   Wahoo! 

   Regal:   I am grateful that you helped recover my company's mistake. 

  Presea:   Loople-do! 

   Zelos:   Heh. It sounds like you had fun, being Klonoa, the idol of 
            Altamira. 

  Presea:   Wahoo! 

 Colette:   Wahoo wahoo! 

  Presea:   Wahoo wahoo wahoo! 

   Regal:   ...Presea. It is all right for you to speak like a human when you 
            are outside of Altamira. 

  Presea:   Wahoo... Oh. I see. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
259   "Is it a Punishment?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Colette, is...your body okay? 

 Colette:   Yes. I'm sorry to worry you. 

   Lloyd:   I see. That's good, then. 

 Colette:   I wonder if... 

   Lloyd:   Hmm? 

 Colette:   If this is a punishment? Because I quit the world regeneration... 

   Lloyd:   Nonsense! You suffered through all that all by yourself! How could 
            anyone want to punish that?! 

 Colette:   Thank you, Lloyd. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
260   "Is it my fault?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Is it my fault? 

   Raine:   Do you mean Colette? 



   Lloyd:   If I hadn't made that key crest, Colette wouldn't have wound up 
            like this.... 

   Raine:   ...And instead, she would still have no heart. No, if you hadn't 
            saved her, Colette would have been killed by Cruxis as a tool for 
            Martel's resurrection. 

   Lloyd:   Well, that's true, but... 

   Raine:   "I don't want there to be any sacrifices. I don't want anyone to 
            suffer." That way of thinking is not wrong. But you must deal with 
            the frustration of the fact that sometimes you are forced to make a 
            choice. Lloyd, take responsibility for the choices you have made. 

   Lloyd:   ...You're too harsh, Professor. 

            [Lloyd exits.] 

   Raine:   The reason I say such harsh things is that I believe that you will 
            overcome them. You are strong, Lloyd. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
261   "Chosen's Sickness" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Regal:   I've never even heard of Colette's illness before. 

   Raine:   Yes. It's only briefly mentioned in Mithos' records. 

   Regal:   I wonder if any of the other Chosen who embarked on the world 
            regeneration encountered the same disease. 

   Raine:   Among the Chosen who died along the way, there may have been some 
            that suffered from it. 

   Regal:   The Chosen is always the one who suffers... We must do something to 
            save that innocent girl. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
262   "To Heimdall" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   What's Heimdall like? 

   Raine:   I was quite young when I lived there, so I don't remember very 
            well. But I do remember that it was surrounded by a beautiful 
            forest. 

   Genis:   Hmmm. I can't wait to see it. 

   Zelos:   ...I think you'd best not get too excited. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



263   "Future of this Kingdom" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Regal:   I wonder what the Pope was up to? 

   Zelos:   Who knows? He probably wanted to rule in place of the King. 

   Regal:   What a fool... 

   Zelos:   Well, anyway, now that he's out of the way, I can relax a little. 
            And discrimination against half-elves may soften some, too. 

   Regal:   I wouldn't be so sure about that. Just because the Pope has fallen, 
            does not mean people's minds will change that easily. 

   Zelos:   That's why they've got me to help. The great Zelos, friend of 
            half-elves! 

   Regal:   This kingdom still has some rough days ahead of it... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
264   "Your Sister Hates You?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   Looks like she hates me as usual. 

   Lloyd:   Your sister? You sure she isn't really worried about you? 

   Zelos:   No way, no way. To her, I'm nothing more than an obstacle. 

            [Zelos exits.] 

   Lloyd:   Zelos is denser than I thought.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
265   "Angels Without Soul" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   It looks like almost all of the angels have lost their souls. 

 Colette:   Living for countless years, unable to even think... They can't feel 
            happiness any more. ...It's too sad. 

   Lloyd:   After looking at these guys in this city, I'm so glad you didn't 
            become an angel, Colette. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
266   "Strange City" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   There's something strange about this city...but I can't put my 
            finger on it. 

   Regal:   There are many people here, but there is no feeling of actual 



            daily life activity. That's probably why. 

  Sheena:   Yeah... They're alive, but it's like they're dead. They aren't 
            thinking anything at all... 

   Regal:   So it would seem... 

  Sheena:   What Cruxis is doing is just wrong. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
267   "Genis Disturbed" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Man, Welgaia was quite a place, wasn't it! 

   Genis:   ...Y...yeah... 

   Lloyd:   You've been acting depressed since a little while ago. Don't worry. 
            Altessa's going to take care of Colette. 

   Genis:   ...Ah...yeah. He will, right?... I hope she gets better soon. 

   Zelos:   ...It doesn't sound like Colette was what's on his mind. 

   Lloyd:   ...Yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
268   "Weightless" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   This "weightless" stuff is a little hard to handle. 

   Zelos:   Once you get used to it, it's pretty fun, Lloyd. Just imagine 
            inviting a girl you like up here. You could have fun in all sorts 
            of ways that you couldn't normally. 

   Lloyd:   Like what? Playing tag or something? 

   Zelos:   *Sigh* You're a really boring guy, Lloyd. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
269   "Empty, Silent World" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Regal:   Are you okay, Presea? You don't look well. 

  Presea:   My head is aching. And... 

   Regal:   And? 

  Presea:   I don't like it here. This empty, silent world. It feels like a 
            world of death. I want to get back to the surface. 

   Regal:   Me, too. Let's go back together. To our world. 



  Presea:   Yes... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
270   "Almost to the Exit" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I think we've come down quite a ways. 

  Presea:   Yes. I don't have that bad feeling any more. 

   Raine:   The question now is, will Cruxis let us get away? In fact, it's a 
            little disturbing that they haven't tried to stop us so far. 

  Presea:   It's just a little further. Let's be careful and keep going. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
271   "Looking at the Stars" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   I wonder, how high up are we? 

   Lloyd:   We are inside of the Tower of Salvation, after all. 

 Colette:   Are we higher than the clouds? 

   Lloyd:   We can see the stars around us. We have to be higher than the 
            clouds. 

 Colette:   Oh, yeah. It's so strange...normally, looking at the stars makes me 
            feel safe. But now, I feel scared.... 

   Lloyd:   Don't worry. I'll protect you. I'll never let Cruxis have you. 

 Colette:   Yeah. I'm not scared as long as you're with me. 

   Lloyd:   Let's hurry back to the surface and have your illness cured. 

 Colette:   Yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
272   "Mind Over Matter" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Brrrr, cold cold cold. 

   Genis:   You're such a wimp, Lloyd. 

   Lloyd:   It doesn't matter if I'm a wimp or not. It's still cold! 

   Genis:   Just don't think about it. 

   Lloyd:   And while I'm on the subject, how can you not be cold wearing short 
            sleeves and shorts? 



   Genis:   What?! Now that you mention it... I'm starting to feel really cold. 

   Lloyd:   I see what you mean about thinking about it. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
273   "Noishe in Danger" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Noishe has a proud heritage, doesn't he? 

   Raine:   Protozoan. The first animal born to this world. Born when the power 
            of the Giant Kharlan Tree united with the land itself... 

   Lloyd:   ...Get ready, Noishe. Here it comes. 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

   Raine:   The wondrous mystery of life... I simply must dissect it! 

   Lloyd:   That's it! Run! 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
274   "Luin Rebuilt 3" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Palmacosta was destroyed, but I'm glad everyone was safe. 

   Lloyd:   And the people of Luin took in the people of Palmacosta. 

   Raine:   They've both experienced the loss of their cities...They understand 
            each other's pain. 

   Lloyd:   Luin's going to start getting really busy. 

 Colette:   Let's do what we can to help them, too. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
275   "Luin Rebuilt 4" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Hehehe. 

   Raine:   Heheh, what is it, Lloyd? 

   Lloyd:   And what about you, Professor? You're looking pretty happy 
            yourself. 

   Raine:   Coming to this city just makes me happy. 



   Lloyd:   Me, too! I love this city. Everyone works so hard and all. 

  Sheena:   I love it, too! This place is like my home in Sylvarant. 

   Raine:   Heheh. I think I've come to like it, too. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
276   "Luin Rebuit!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Luin's back to its old self. 

  Sheena:   I'm so glad. 

   Raine:   People really have amazing power. No matter what terrible events 
            may happen, as long as they don't give up, they can recover. 

  Sheena:   And when they felt like giving up, the people of this city helped 
            each other out of it. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah! This city's only going to get bigger! Because everyone's 
            feelings are together as one. 

   Raine:   Yes. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
277   "Luin Reborn" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   The folks in this city sure are enthusiastic. 

   Regal:   They've restored this city this much already... Their energy is 
            impressive. 

  Presea:   If people work together, even an obliterated city can rise again... 

   Lloyd:   Zelos, you don't seem all that impressed. 

   Zelos:   Hmm? Ah, well, I heard about the destruction of this city, but it's 
            hard to really imagine that now, myself. 

   Lloyd:   Ah, yeah, maybe so... 

  Presea:   But I understand how amazing what they've done is. Really. 

   Regal:   Indeed. And I feel like the liveliness of this city is giving me 
            strength. I could get to like it here. 

   Zelos:   Yeah, definitely. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
278   "Living Our Days to the Fullest" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



   Lloyd:   It's incredible. Luin's become an amazing city. 

 Colette:   Yeah. Everyone worked really hard. 

   Raine:   "Saving the world" may in fact be of little importance to those 
            that live in it. 

 Colette:   If we all lived each of our days to the fullest, the results will 
            follow. 

   Lloyd:   In order for the people of the world to be able to do that, we need 
            to restore the world to its original form. 

 Colette:   Yeah. For everyone trying to live on each day! 

   Lloyd:   Yeah! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
279   "Lloyd's Statue" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   This is kind of embarrassing. 

   Genis:   Ah, just accept it. Everyone wanted a way to express their thanks 
            in a way you could keep and remember. 

   Lloyd:   But I didn't really do anything... 

   Genis:   Yeah, you really didn't. 

   Lloyd:   Hey, you're not supposed to agree with me! 

   Genis:   Ahahaha! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
280   "Sheena's Statue" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   They didn't have to make a statue like that... 

   Zelos:   Aren't you happy? I'd love it if it was me... Oh, I know! It's 
            because the statue has better measurements than you do! 

  Sheena:   You better shut up or I'll smack you! 

   Zelos:   Don't get mad just 'cause I'm right, Sheena... Ow! Ow! Hey, OW!! 

  Sheena:   You --, stupid Chosen! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
281   "Raine's Statue" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   I can't say I'm happy they made a statue of me... 



 Colette:   Why do you say that? 

   Raine:   Being captured in a statue or in books means that you remain as a 
            part of history. History is something for me to study: I'm not the 
            one who's supposed to be studied. 

 Colette:   ...You're just embarrassed at the compliment, aren't you, 
            Professor? 

   Raine:   ...How do you get that out of what I just said? 

 Colette:   Because your face is all red. 

   Raine:   Oh... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
282    "Genis Apprehensive" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   My heart is...pounding, for some reason. 

   Lloyd:   What's wrong? 

   Genis:   I guess I'm just...apprehensive. I don't know why. Everyone's here 
            with me and all. 

  Presea:   Baseless apprehension is meaningless. Let's do our best, Genis. 

  Sheena:   ...But it's true, after what just happened with Zelos... You do 
            kinda have to worry a little. 

   Lloyd:   It'll be okay. When push comes to shove, we just have to work 
            together. 

   Genis:   Yeah. Yeah, you're right. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
283   "Priorities" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   I need to discuss something with you. 

   Regal:   ...With me? 

   Raine:   It's because you look like the most rational member of this group. 
            ...We're heading into great danger. We need to decide in advance 
            on whose lives take priority. 

   Regal:   I see. That's the sort of discussion that would likely anger Lloyd. 

   Raine:   Lloyd...we must protect no matter what. The only force that can 
            hope to challenge Mithos' inhuman powers is... 

   Regal:   Lloyd's special Exsphere. 



   Raine:   Yes. I don't know what kind of power it really holds, but we must 
            bet on the course with the highest odds of winning. 

   Regal:   ...Understood. Let us do what we must to protect Lloyd. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
284   "Martel's Memories" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Martel was an amazing person... 

   Raine:   Hmm? What are you talking about? 

 Colette:   When her consciousness entered me, I could see into her heart, too. 
            Hurt and betrayed by so many people, I was filled with sadness. 

   Raine:   ...I see. That's right, Martel was a half-elf, too. 

 Colette:   But despite all that, I could feel how strongly she loved the 
            world, so much that it hurt. Even though it wouldn't have been 
            strange if she'd hated the world, just like Mithos... 

   Raine:   I wonder where those feelings come from. 

 Colette:   Yes...I think she would be willing to sacrifice herself to save the 
            world... 

   Raine:   The ritual of the Chosen...is also a ritual to find a vessel for 
            Martel. ...It may have been based on the way Martel herself lived. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
285   "Hurry!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   While we're doing this, Colette is...We've got to hurry! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
286   "When this Journey is Over..." 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   ... 

   Zelos:   Hey! Sheena! What are you doing moping about over here? 

  Sheena:   Go away. I can't think when you're around. 

   Zelos:   Are you thinking about what's going to happen after this journey is 
            over? 

  Sheena:   What?! 

   Zelos:   I knew it. 

  Sheena:   J...just shut up! 



   Zelos:   So, what are you going to do? 

  Sheena:   I...we, the people of Mizuho, probably won't be able to stay in 
            Tethe'alla. 

   Zelos:   Cause you disobeyed the King's orders. 

  Sheena:   The people of Mizuho aren't attached to the land. We'll just find 
            some place that's easy to live and live there quietly. 

   Zelos:   ...You don't have to go. 

  Sheena:   What? 

   Zelos:   I'll find a place for all of you to live. I can at least do that 
            much. 

  Sheena:   Zelos... 

   Zelos:   I think that hot-headed idiot is growing on me. Eww, yuck. 

  Sheena:   Can I...really believe you? 

   Zelos:   Huh? Yeah. Just think of yourself as having boarded a mud boat and 
            leave it all to me! In exchange, continue to pledge your loyalty to 
            Zelos, the great Chosen! Ha ha ha! 

  Sheena:   ...You idiot. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
287   "Mithos' Cruxis Crystal" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Mithos... 

            [Lloyd enters.] 

   Lloyd:   Hey, Genis! 

   Genis:   Llo...Lloyd! 

   Lloyd:   Hmm? What are you hiding? 

   Genis:   Ah?! Ah, this is... I got hungry, and...I wanted a little something 
            to eat. 

   Lloyd:   ... 

   Genis:   P...please don't tell the others. 

   Lloyd:   Genis... 

   Genis:   Hmm! What is it? 

   Lloyd:   I'm relieved. You seemed depressed, so everyone was worrying about 
            you. 



   Genis:   Ah...I...I'm sorry. 

   Lloyd:   Well, once you've eaten that, come on back, okay? 

            [Lloyd exits.] 

   Genis:   I'm sorry, Lloyd... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
288   "Prideful Elves" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Say, why do elves hate half-elves? 

   Raine:   It's said that they brought disaster to the village. Although there 
            was some discrimination even back when I was in Heimdall. 

   Zelos:   They're probably just the same as humans. 

   Genis:   The same as humans? 

   Zelos:   The idea that things different from you are creepy. Especially 
            since elves have way too much pride for their own good. 

   Lloyd:   We humans have to change, too, but...so do the elves. 

   Genis:   Yeah. In Heimdall, even Lloyd and the other humans got strange 
            looks. That's...not right. 

   Raine:   ...I hope those stubborn elves are able to understand someday. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
289   "Next Step" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   You're amazing, Lloyd! 

   Lloyd:   Wh...what's up all of a sudden? 

   Genis:   You talked the Elf Elder into letting Raine and I into the village! 

   Lloyd:   All you did was enter the village. The elves haven't accepted you. 

   Genis:   It's enough for us. As for the next step, we'll probably have to do 
            it ourselves. 

   Lloyd:   ...Yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
290   "Recognition" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   You'll be fighting Kratos soon. 



   Lloyd:   Yeah... Say, Colette, have I gotten stronger? 

 Colette:   You're really strong, Lloyd! 

   Lloyd:   ...Even stronger than Kratos? 

 Colette:   Ah...well... 

   Lloyd:   We've fought him several times, but he was always holding back. If 
            he holds back this time, I won't forgive him. 

 Colette:   Lloyd... 

   Lloyd:   I have to beat him for real. 

 Colette:   Is that because you want your father to recognize you? 

   Lloyd:   What?! 

 Colette:   I'm sure Kratos will understand your feelings. Don't worry. You'll 
            be fine! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
291   "As Long As Genis Is Alive..." 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Presea:   Elves are long-lived, aren't they? 

   Genis:   Yes, so it seems. They say they live about a thousand years. 

  Sheena:   It's hard to even imagine that.... 

   Genis:   ...Yeah, I know what you mean. I'll...probably live that long, too. 

  Presea:   So half-elves are...long-lived as well. 

  Sheena:   Then even after we die, you'll have to keep on living. 

   Genis:   ...Yeah. 

   Regal:   We shall live on as well. 

  Presea:   Our individual lifespans are 80 years at best. 

   Regal:   That's not what I mean. As long as Genis and Raine are alive, we 
            too shall continue to live in their hearts. 

   Genis:   Yeah. I...I'll never forget you all. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
292   "Searching for Colette" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Damn that bastard Mithos! How dare he take Colette... 

   Raine:   Lloyd, calm down. You must first learn to control the Eternal Sword 



            if you want to have a chance of rescuing Colette. 

   Lloyd:   I know that... Hang in there, Colette. I swear I'll save you! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
293   "Searching for Genis" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I can't believe he took Genis away... 

 Colette:   Lloyd. Let's do our best and rescue him! Genis can take care of 
            himself, and I think Mithos won't hurt him. 

   Lloyd:   ...Yeah. I want to believe that. I promised...we'd go on a journey 
            together. I swear I'll save him. I swear it! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
294   "Searching for Raine" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Professor... Dammit! I failed to protect her... 

   Genis:   I wonder if she's all right. 

   Lloyd:   It's Mithos we're talking about. I don't think he'd hurt a fellow 
            half-elf. 

   Genis:   Yeah. Mithos wouldn't do anything like that, right? 

   Lloyd:   So what we need to do now is get the Eternal Sword as quickly as we 
            can. If we don't stay calm and rational, the Professor will laugh 
            at us. 

   Genis:   Yeah. You're right. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
295   "Searching for Sheena" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Dammit! I have to get Sheena back! 

   Zelos:   Yeah, if you don't show Sheena what you're made of now, she'll dump 
            you even if we do manage to rescue her. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. Letting her get taken away in the first place was pathetic 
            enough. I'm not going to embarrass myself any further. 

   Zelos:   You said it. Now, let's hurry up and save her! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
296   "Searching for Zelos" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



   Lloyd:   ...Zelos...He took my place... 

  Sheena:   That's just like that idiot to show how much he cares for you by 
            doing something like that. 

   Lloyd:   Zelos returned my trust. So I'm going to return his. I swear I'll 
            rescue him! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
297   "Searching for Presea" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Presea... Dammit! She told me never to leave her alone... 

   Regal:   Lloyd. There's no time for regrets. You understand that, right? The 
            more time passes, the further away Mithos will take Presea. 

   Lloyd:   ...I know. Presea suffered from loneliness her whole life. I can't 
            leave her alone any longer. 

   Regal:   Exactly. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
298   "Searching for Regal" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Regal...I can't believe he did that... 

  Presea:   Regal feels gratitude to you for saving him. So he tried to protect 
            you. 

   Lloyd:   ...I never did anything for him. Regal's the one who helped me 
            whenever I got flustered and angry. I made a promise with him. That 
            when this is all over, we'd work together. ...So now, I swear I'll 
            save him! 

  Presea:   Yes. And we'll all help you. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
299   "There's Still Time" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I failed to protect Colette again. I'm...useless. 

  Kratos:   ...But you are not going to give up. You just have to steal her 
            back. There's still time as long as you can equip the Eternal 
            Sword. 

   Lloyd:   ...I wonder if she's all right. 

  Kratos:   Mithos merely took the Chosen to use her as his body. He won't kill 
            her. 



   Lloyd:   ...You're right. Being depressed isn't going to get her back. 

  Kratos:   Exactly. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
300   "Mithos' Abandonment and Sadness" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I think Mithos may actually be sad. 

   Genis:   What do you mean? 

   Lloyd:   When Mithos possessed me, his memories flowed into me. Betrayed by 
            countless people, he still tried to face forward and believe in 
            people... 

   Genis:   I see...He was the Hero Mithos, after all. He even became a legend. 

   Lloyd:   When he lost his sister... When he lost Martel, he may have given 
            up. And now I have a feeling he's sad that he gave up. 

   Genis:   The instant he gave up, he lost his friends. No...he chose Martel 
            over his friends. 

   Lloyd:   ...I won't feel sorry for him. I don't want to feel sorry for him. 
            I can never forgive him for the things he's done. ...But somewhere 
            in my heart, I keep thinking, if he could just repent... 

   Genis:   Lloyd, you mustn't think like that. You'll lose to him. Mithos is 
            our enemy. ...We must...destroy our enemies. That's all there is to 
            it. 

   Lloyd:   Genis... 

   Genis:   It's okay.... Feeling sorry for Mithos is my job. 

   Lloyd:   ...Okay. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
301   "Mithos' Crime and Sadness" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I think Mithos may actually be sad. 

   Zelos:   What do you mean? 

   Lloyd:   When Mithos possessed me, his memories flowed into me. Betrayed by 
            countless people, he still tried to face forward and believe in 
            people... 

   Zelos:   And in the end, he gave up. The fallen hero, Mithos Yggdrasill. 

   Lloyd:   Zelos! 

   Zelos:   Listen to me, Lloyd. Don't make a mistake here. If you consider 
            an-eye-for-an-eye to be justice, then Mithos has long since carried 



            out sufficient revenge on those who deserved it. The humans who 
            betrayed Mithos died 4,000 years ago. 

   Lloyd:   But people haven't changed. 

   Zelos:   That's right. And neither have half-elves. Why is that? Because 
            neither side has approached the other. They refused to make an 
            effort. And that is Mithos' fault. 

   Lloyd:   ...Yeah, that's true. 

   Zelos:   Now listen, what Mithos is doing is just slaughter. It's not 
            something we can stand by and watch. You know better than to forget 
            that, right? 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, I hear you. I won't hesitate anymore. I will destroy Mithos. 
            ...To put an end to all this. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
302   "Noishe's Mission" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Kratos:   You've done a good job watching over Lloyd. 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

  Kratos:   Someday, you will evolve yet again. When that day comes, I may not 
            be at your side. 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

  Kratos:   I'm sorry. I'm going to make you lonely again. But you have Lloyd. 
            He will always protect you. 

  Noishe:   *Whine* 

  Kratos:   Even after this battle is over... Please watch over him for me. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
303   "Separation of Derris-Kharlan" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   With Lloyd's acquisition of Origin, the effectiveness of the 
            Eternal Sword's restraining force on Derris-Kharlan is weakening. 

   Zelos:   In other words, what you're saying is, Derris-Kharlan is starting 
            to slip away. 

   Lloyd:   Damn, we've got to hurry. I've got to gain the ability to use the 
            Eternal Sword, now! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
304   "Zelos' Hormones" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



   Zelos:   Bye-bye! Ciao! 

   Lloyd:   Who was that gaudy girl just now? 

   Zelos:   Beats me. You know how I give off all those male hormones. So all 
            sorts of girls come drifting over. 

   Lloyd:   "Hormones" ...right... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
305   "Renegade's Technology" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   The roots of the technology possessed by the Renegades are the same 
            as the Cruxis, right? 

  Sheena:   I guess they are. 

   Genis:   Then, I wonder if these guys make Exspheres, too. 

  Sheena:   Yeah...they may be. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
306   "Tingles" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   *Sigh* Man, this place is just big for no apparent reason. 

  Presea:   ...It is big. This is true. 

   Lloyd:   And we've already done this tingling thing with the Sorcerer's Ring 
            once before in Sylvarant. 

  Presea:   Really? 

   Lloyd:   Yeah...you want to try it? 

  Presea:   Ah, okay... Ah, itttttt tingllllessssss. 

   Lloyd:   Ah! Presea, don't point it at yourself! 

  Presea:   Oh, okkkk... 

   Lloyd:   Don't point it over here eitherrrrrrrr... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
307   "Small First Step" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I'm so glad the people of the village accepted you, Genis. 

   Genis:   But, the Mayor... 



   Lloyd:   Just leave idiots like him alone. 

   Raine:   There's always stubborn people like that. All we can do is just 
            work to change those around us little by little. 

   Lloyd:   Then Iselia was our first little step. 

   Raine:   ...For me, it was a great leap forward. 

   Lloyd:   Huh? Did you say something? 

   Raine:   N...no, it's nothing. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
308   "To Altamira" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Regal:   I'm sorry, but could you head to Altamira? 

  Presea:   I, too, second that request. ...I'm sorry for troubling you. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
309   "Even If I Become an Angel..." 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Man, it's hard to believe Colette has wings now. 

 Colette:   Yeah, I was surprised, too! 

   Genis:   Say, Colette, what's going to happen at the next seal? 

 Colette:   What? 

   Genis:   Next you, hmm... Maybe you get an angel halo? Or your body starts 
            glowing? I don't think it'll be horns or fangs or anything, I mean, 
            you're an angel, after all. 

   Lloyd:   Genis, stop... 

   Raine:   Okay now, it's time for children to be getting to bed. 

            [Genis and Raine exit.] 

   Lloyd:   ...Colette. 

 Colette:   It's...weird isn't it, having wings?... 

   Lloyd:   No it's not! Even if you become an angel, you're still you, okay? 

 Colette:   ...Thank you, Lloyd. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
310   "Assassin with Kind Eyes" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



   Genis:   That assassin came after Colette again.... 

   Lloyd:   Why would anyone consider Colette a problem? If she regenerates the 
            world, won't everyone be happy? 

   Genis:   She said something kind of strange, remember? Something like, 
            "People on our side will suffer." 

 Colette:   But she really didn't look like a bad person.... 

   Lloyd:   Colette! She was trying to kill you! 

 Colette:   Oh yeah, hehe. But she really did have gentle eyes. 

   Lloyd:   ...Hmmm, now that you mention it, she did, didn't she?... 

  Kratos:   Enough of this nonsense! Your naiveté will be the death of you. 

   Lloyd:   ...Yeah, I know, but still... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
311   "That's Enough" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Colette...I'm sorry. 

 Colette:   What for? 

   Lloyd:   I didn't even know you were suffering and just acted all excited 
            about you becoming an angel. 

 Colette:   No, it's okay. If I become an angel, Sylvarant will be saved. It's 
            okay for you to be happy. 

   Lloyd:   But... 

 Colette:   It's okay. Just the fact that you're worrying about me is enough. 
            Okay? 

   Lloyd:   ...I wonder if there isn't some way. You know, a way to save the 
            world without you having to suffer. 

 Colette:   ... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
312   "Colette Not Cold" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Say, isn't it kind of cold? 

 Colette:   Ah? Really? 

   Genis:   It's freezing! I'm surprised it doesn't bother you, Colette. 

   Raine:   The winds from the Holy Ground of Kharlan blow through this area 



            and can cause extreme temperature drops. 

   Lloyd:   Ah, well, Colette's probably got her mind on her task of 
            regeneration and is too excited to feel the cold. 

            [Genis and Raine exit.] 

 Colette:   ...Thank you, Lloyd. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
313   "Are You Tired Genis?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   *Sigh* 

 Colette:   ... 

   Lloyd:   What's up, Colette? 

 Colette:   ... 

   Lloyd:   What? Genis is tired? 

   Genis:   Oh? Ah...Sorry. Last night I spent a long time thinking and didn't 
            sleep much. 

   Lloyd:   Ah, okay. Then let's go ahead and take a break soon. 

   Genis:   Thanks, Colette. 

 Colette:   ... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
314   "I Want to Save Colette" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I'm starting to wonder more and more about this. 

  Kratos:   About what? 

   Lloyd:   Whether or not this "world regeneration" is really right or not. 

  Kratos:   Was it that much of a shock that the Chosen lost her voice? 

   Lloyd:   You?!... Don't you ever feel anything?! 

  Kratos:   The Chosen becomes an angel and regenerates the world. Her current 
            condition is a test. Remiel said that as well. 

   Lloyd:   Then why, if they're both angels, are they so different from each 
            other like this?! 

  Kratos:   One would assume that is because she is not yet completely an 
            angel. 

   Lloyd:   If she becomes a complete angel, will she return to normal? 



  Kratos:   Who knows? 

   Lloyd:   You!... 

  Kratos:   Taking our your frustrations on me won't help anything. Well then, 
            would you have her stop the journey of regeneration? And sacrifice 
            all life in Sylvarant? 

   Lloyd:   ...I know, I know. We can't do that. But... I want to save her! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
315   "Do Goddesses Get Sick?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   Martel's a goddess, right? 

  Kratos:   ...That's what they call her. 

  Sheena:   Do goddesses get sick? 

   Lloyd:   I guess they do. 

  Sheena:   That's silly.... 

   Lloyd:   But look, if you think about how Colette can become an angel, 
            humans and angels can't be all that different. 

  Kratos:   And angels serve Martel. 

  Sheena:   Hmm, I guess. I still think it sounds kind of strange for a goddess 
            to catch a cold. 

   Lloyd:   Well...yeah, that's true. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
316   "What's EC?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   Say, why don't you use an EC? Like a high-speed carriage or such. 

   Lloyd:   E...C? What's that? 

  Sheena:   ...Oh yeah, they don't have them over here. 

   Lloyd:   What do you mean "over here"? 

  Sheena:   Ah, nothing, nothing. Just talking to myself. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
317   "Sheena Afraid of Failure" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Corrine:   Sheena, are you scared? 



  Sheena:   Yes... I may fail again. 

 Corrine:   Don't worry. If it looks like you're going to fail, I'll save you! 

  Sheena:   ...Thank you. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
318   "It Just Got Hotter!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Hot, hot, it's so hot!! 

  Sheena:   Yes, it is. 

  Kratos:   If you are focused on the battle, you will naturally forget the 
            temperature. 

   Lloyd:   That's impossible. 

   Genis:   Maybe I'll make some ice.... 

  Sheena:   Then I'll call Undine and have her make some water.... 

   Raine:   Oh, honestly, stop using mana for stupid reasons! Argh, getting mad 
            made me even hotter! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
319   "Zelos' Lecture" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   So, did you decide on what to give Presea? 

   Genis:   I can't decide.... 

   Zelos:   *Sigh* Okay, looks like the great evangelist of love, Mr. Zelos, is 
            going to have to teach you about presents. Listen. The key point 
            about presents is they need to be something the recipient will be 
            happy to get. You need to think carefully about what you could give 
            Presea that would make her happy. 

   Genis:   Make her happy...hmm... 

   Zelos:   Well, anyway, think as hard as you can about it. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
320   "For Lazy People" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Regal:   The doors and such have all been opened... 

   Raine:   We opened them all the last time we were here. 

   Lloyd:   But it's still a pain to walk all the way up again. 



   Raine:   What did you have in mind? We can't fly to the roof with the 
            Rheiards. 

   Lloyd:   But couldn't they at least give us a "Quick Jump" option? 

   Raine:   Quick Jump? 

   Regal:   What's that? 

   Lloyd:   Ah, nothing... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
321   "Dirk and Animals" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Lloyd? Are you playing with the Sorcerer's Ring again? 

   Lloyd:   Hmm? I'm not "playing" with it. It's pretty cool how you can 
            control animals by making sounds. 

   Genis:   Although it seems you can only use it where there's a flower. 

   Lloyd:   I wonder if they like flowers? My dad likes flowers, too. 

   Genis:   Somehow I don't think that's related... 

   Lloyd:   Really? 

   Genis:   ... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
322   "More than Words" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Regal:   This is a beautiful place. 

  Presea:   Yes, it really is. 

   Regal:   Things of such beauty move the hearts of those who gaze upon them. 
            Whether it is nature, or a song...or someone's heart. 

   Zelos:   Hmmm... You're a poet, huh, Regal? 

  Presea:   I...I wonder if my heart was moved.... 

   Regal:   Presea... 

  Presea:   Am I really thinking by my own will? Were the words I just said 
            really the words I thought? 

   Regal:   No one but that person can truly know what she is thinking. Presea, 
            you-- 

   Zelos:   It's pretty and all, but it's just water, you know? Now, if it 
            tasted good, that'd be another story. Wanna try drinking it? ... 



            Oh! It's delicious! Presea, you gotta try some! 

  Presea:   Okay...oh, it is good. 

   Zelos:   Isn't it? ...Then, isn't that enough? 

   Regal:   You are right... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
323   "Zelos and Animals" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Hmmm. 

   Genis:   What is it, Lloyd? Are you still thinking about the flowers? 
            There's no way Dirk has anything to do with it. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, I think you're right. 

   Zelos:   Hmm? What, what? If there's something that's worrying you, just 
            leave it to me! 

   Genis:   ...Uh oh, it's him. 

   Lloyd:   Well, okay then, here's my question. I've been thinking about the 
            relationship between these flowers and the animals. 

   Zelos:   Ah, that's an easy one. Animals are attracted to beautiful things, 
            too. Beautiful things like me, you know? 

   Lloyd:   Uh-huh... 

   Genis:   Oh, really... 

  Presea:   ... 

   Regal:   Absurd. 

   Zelos:   Ouch, man, I'm so lonely. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
324   "Ymir Fruit" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Ymir Fruit, huh... I bet it tastes good. 

 Colette:   Ah, no, Lloyd, you can't eat it. We have to give it to that child. 

  Presea:   Lloyd, how could you think such a thing... 

   Regal:   I'm disappointed in you. 

   Genis:   Lloyd, that's just wrong. 

   Lloyd:   O...okay, okay! It was just a thought! 



   Zelos:   Lloyd, it looks like they're treating you the way they treat me. I 
            think we can be good friends! 

   Lloyd:   Aaargh! Don't drag me into your world! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
325   "Zelos' Sister" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   What's your sister like, Zelos? 

   Zelos:   She's really my half-sister. She's nothing like me: she's a 
            well-raised little lady. And on top of that, she's both intelligent 
            and skilled in martial arts. 

   Lloyd:   That's hard to believe. 

   Regal:   No, I've heard of Seles as well. If she hadn't entered the Abbey, 
            she would have been the star of high society. 

   Lloyd:   Hmmm. Then wouldn't she have been more appropriate to be the Chosen 
            than you? 

   Zelos:   Sometimes the world just doesn't work that way. 

            [Lloyd and Regal exit.] 

   Zelos:   ...If I could have traded places with her, I would have done so a 
            long time ago. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
326   "Zelos Depressed" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   *Sigh* 

  Sheena:   What's wrong with you? 

   Zelos:   Hmm? Are you perchance worried about me? Could it be...love? Amore. 

  Sheena:   Oh, shut up! ...It's just weird seeing you act depressed. 

   Zelos:   Ah, I was just kinda sorta thinking about all my hunnies that I 
            left behind in Meltokio. 

  Sheena:   Wh...what are you doing thinking about that at a time like this?! 
            You're just as bad as I thought! 

   Zelos:   Haha... 

            [Sheena exits.] 

   Zelos:   Hah... But it's true... I really am bad.... 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
327   "Sheena the Evil Witch" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   Seles, huh... I really don't like that girl. 

   Zelos:   Oh? You've met before? 

  Sheena:   A while ago, someone was stalking me. That stalker turned out to be 
            Seles. 

   Zelos:   Seles was stalking you? Why? 

  Sheena:   That's what I wanna ask. She yelled, "You evil witch, I'll teach 
            you to seduce my brother!" and she suddenly started attacking me. 
            Mind you, I sent her packing, of course. 

   Zelos:   Ah...well, you know what that is. She must think you're one of my 
            sweet hunnies. 

  Sheena:   How in the world would she possibly think that? 

   Zelos:   Because I told her so. 

  Sheena:   So it's all your fault! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
328   "Tower of Salvation" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Say, this Spiritua woman the statues are made after, she saved the 
            world, right? 

 Colette:   That's right. Thanks to Spiritua, the world was filled with mana 
            and the people were saved. And Spiritua was guided into heaven. 

   Lloyd:   If she already saved the world back then why is everyone suffering 
            now with mana shortages and the Desians? 

 Colette:   The world stopped receiving its blessing, because the Tower of 
            Salvation disappeared.... ...That's what I was taught, anyway. 

   Raine:   Heh, Lloyd, are you actually studying? 

   Lloyd:   Not really. It's just been bugging me. I just thought, since it's 
            a tower, someone has to have made it, and someone has to be doing 
            something with it. You know? 

 Colette:   Maybe angels like Remiel are providing us with mana... 

   Raine:   I see what you mean... That's a fascinating subject. Up until now, 
            we've simply thought of the Tower of Salvation as nothing more than 
            a symbol of salvation, but... 

  Kratos:   In the end, the only way we'll find the answer is to complete the 
            salvation of the world. 

   Lloyd:   When you become an angel, I wonder if you'll go to the Tower of 



            Salvation, too? If that's the case, we should just ask you after 
            you go. I'm looking forward to your stories! 

 Colette:   Okay...sure. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
329   "Lloyd Admonished" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Those Desians! If they cause trouble in Palmacosta, they're going 
            to pay! 

   Raine:   Lloyd, calm down. What's wrong? 

   Lloyd:   When I left Iselia, I swore I'd never let the Desians have their 
            way again! 

  Kratos:   Losing your cool will only lead to poor decisions. 

   Lloyd:   Oh, just shut up! 

   Raine:   Lloyd, your feelings are always honest and pure. Nevertheless, 
            that's not a reason to ignore the advice of your comrades. 

   Lloyd:   But I... 

   Raine:   We are worried about Palmacosta, but we're also worried about you, 
            understand? 

   Lloyd:   ...I'm sorry. I shouldn't have acted like that. 

   Raine:   ...That's better. But am I the one to whom you should be 
            apologizing? 

   Lloyd:   ...Kratos. I was wrong...I'm sorry. 

  Kratos:   I take no offense. At any rate, we should head for Palmacosta. 
            We'll move quickly, but carefully. 

   Lloyd:   Right. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
330   "Dorr's True Intention" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Kratos:   Lloyd. What do you hope to accomplish by questioning Dorr? 

   Lloyd:   I...don't know. But we can't just do nothing. We won't know 
            anything unless we go see him and hear what he has to say. 

 Colette:   I'm sure he has some reason. 

  Kratos:   I see. Then let us hurry to Palmacosta. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. 



 Colette:   Okay. 

  Kratos:   ...And see what truth awaits us. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
331   "Let's Make Them Pay!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   So these Desians... Why did they take the people of the city? 

   Lloyd:   We don't know. All we know is that they put them into human ranches 
            and make them suffer. 

  Sheena:   Whatever the reason is, they have to be stopped! 

   Lloyd:   You won't get any argument from me, that's for sure. 

  Sheena:   We'll make them pay! 

   Lloyd:   Yeah! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
332   "Chicken or the Egg" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   The Desians are half-elves?... 

  Kratos:   Yes. It's said that they're almost entirely composed of half-elves. 

   Lloyd:   Why'd you bring that up all of a sudden? 

   Genis:   I was just thinking, they're of the same blood I am. How can they 
            do such terrible things? 

   Lloyd:   Ah, that's right...you're an elf. 

   Genis:   Y...yeah... 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, I know what you mean. When I think about how they're at least 
            half-human, I have to wonder how they can do the things they do. 

  Kratos:   Don't you think it's because they've been persecuted? 

   Lloyd:   That's because they treat us like cattle! 

  Kratos:   Which came first, the chicken or the egg?... 

   Lloyd:   What? 

  Kratos:   ...Nothing. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
333   "Truth about Exspheres" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



   Lloyd:   ...I can't...believe this.... 

 Colette:   The Exspheres? 

   Raine:   But it does make sense... If Exspheres are absorbing human life, 
            then removing them by force could indeed turn the hosts into 
            monsters. 

   Lloyd:   How can you talk so calmly about this?! 

   Raine:   ...It's precisely at times like this... that I have to try to 
            remain calm.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
334   "Master Boltzman" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   What kind of person was Master Boltzman? 

   Raine:   He proposed that people have another power inside of their bodies 
            in addition to mana. 

   Lloyd:   Another power? 

   Raine:   Yes. The source of healing techniques. He passed away while the 
            educational system was still being completed, and even today his 
            theory is only partially understood. 

   Lloyd:   Then, eventually they may figure out the rest. 

   Raine:   Yes. Someday... 

 Colette:   That'd be nice. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
335   "Corrine's Happy Too" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Corrine:   Sheena, you've become more cheerful lately. 

  Sheena:   R...really? I don't think I'm any different than I have been. 

 Corrine:   Is it because...you've found new friends? 

  Sheena:   Th...they aren't my friends! You're my only friend, Corrine. 

 Corrine:   It's okay, you don't have to pretend. I feel a little lonely, but 
            I'm happy you've made new friends. 

  Sheena:   Corrine... Thank you... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
336   "Qualifications as a Teacher" 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Lloyd's gotten a lot stronger, you know? 

 Colette:   Yeah. He isn't so reckless anymore, either. I wonder if it's thanks 
            to Kratos' advice? 

  Kratos:   I haven't done anything. 

   Lloyd:   That's...not true. 

   Genis:   Wow, Lloyd's being humble for a change. 

 Colette:   Aren't you happy, Lloyd? That you've found such a good teacher. 

  Kratos:   No, I have no right to guide anyone. Once before I had someone who 
            called me, "teacher." But I was unable to save him from falling 
            into the depths of despair. That is...my crime.... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
337   "Justice and Strength" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   The way things wound up, Chocolat left without hearing from us what 
            really happened. 

   Lloyd:   ...But...what she did hear was still the truth. 

   Genis:   But it's the Desians who are at fault! It's not your fault! 

  Kratos:   ...Incompetent good intentions will only bring tragedy. 

   Genis:   What did you say?! 

  Kratos:   If you intend to do what is right, you need the strength to 
            accompany that. You lacked that. You were too weak. 

   Genis:   How can you say that?! Lloyd was... Lloyd was... 

   Lloyd:   Genis, it's okay. I don't like to admit it, but Kratos is right. I 
            won't forget what I felt back there. I won't forget that Marble and 
            the people of the village lost their lives. 

  Kratos:   Yes. That's right. ...Power is more than just your physical 
            strength. The strength to acknowledge your crimes. The strength to 
            remember them. You must have them as well. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
338   "Defeat Magnius" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   That Magnius is a barbarian. 

   Raine:   I couldn't have put it better myself. He's trying to rule 
            everything through brute force. And the power he's using to do it 
            isn't even his. It comes from his Exsphere. 



   Lloyd:   That bastard...I'm going to make him pay. 

  Kratos:   ...Even that man is a living being. Defeating Magnius means taking 
            a life. 

   Lloyd:   So, what, we should just stand by and let him take out his 
            retribution on the people of Palmacosta? 

  Kratos:   No. What I'm saying is, to kill your enemy means to bear the 
            responsibility for that life. And you must never forget that. 

   Lloyd:   ...To bear the responsibility for a life... Yes, you're right. 
            ...It seems I get excited a little too easily. I'll be careful. 

   Raine:   But you quickly realize it and repent, so you're still fine. 

   Genis:   And then he quickly forgets, too. 

   Lloyd:   Hey! Don't butt in! 

   Genis:   Owww... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
339   "Lloyd's Parents" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I didn't know anything... About Mom, the Exspheres... 

  Kratos:   ...Yes. 

   Lloyd:   When will I finally be able to stop saying, "I didn't know"? 

  Kratos:   Not knowing is not a crime. Crime is remaining complacent in your 
            ignorance and feeling no shame. Humans are...far too powerless to 
            know everything. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, I guess you're right... But I still hate the fact that I 
            didn't know. I feel se ashamed for not knowing anything about my 
            parents. 

  Kratos:   Your parents care only that you are well. Even if you don't know 
            anything about them, your safety is enough. 

   Lloyd:   ...I wonder if you're right. I hope so. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
340   "Kratos...angry?" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Kratos, you have a scary look on your face. 

   Raine:   Yes. Did something happen? 

  Kratos:   No. I'm the same as usual. 



   Genis:   ...You're lying. Anyone can see you're mad about something. 

  Kratos:   I am not angry! 

  Genis/:   ... 
  Raine/:   ... 
 Colette:   ... 

  Kratos:   ...I'm sorry. Please let me be alone for a while. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
341   "At the Palmacosta Ranch" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Let's hurry up and take care of this. 

   Genis:   Yeah. I don't want to stay here very long. 

   Raine:   I have to agree. Being inside a Desian facility is not a pleasant 
            experience. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. Let's hurry! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
342   "Get Bored Before Lloyd" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   I'm tired of all these fish and starfish and stuff. 

  Kratos:   Stop whining. The Chosen isn't complaining. 

 Colette:   Genis, hang in there! ((music note)) 

   Genis:   Ugh... It'd be bad if I got tired of this place before Lloyd did. 
            I'll keep my head up. 

  Kratos:   How is Lloyd doing, anyway? 

   Lloyd:   This rules! Check it out! Water shoots out! This Sorcerer's Ring is 
            so weird. How does it work? 

   Genis:   Oh that's right, we gave him a toy to play with... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
343   "Seal of Water" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   I didn't know there was a ruin like this inside the Thoda Geyser... 
            To begin with, why did they build a temple here? Was there a reason 
            it had to be built here?... Hmmm... It's fascinating. 

   Lloyd:   Professor! We're here to break the seal, remember? Let's go! 

   Raine:   What did you say?! Lloyd! Have you no intellectual curiosity at 



            all?! Facing a ruin before you, doesn't your mind drift to thoughts 
            of history and the people?! 

   Lloyd:   Ah, well, um, I'm not really sure what to say... 

   Raine:   Oh! Why, in such a great ruin as this, are there no wall paintings 
            or tablets or other records left behind?! 

   Lloyd:   Maybe they didn't bother leaving any since no one but the Chosen 
            can get in here anyway. 

   Raine:   Lloyd! 

   Lloyd:   Y...yes? 

   Raine:   That's an excellent observation. 

   Lloyd:   ... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
344   "Traps in Ruins" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   This place really looks like a ruin more so than the others. 

   Raine:   Yes! Lloyd! That's an excellent observation! 

   Lloyd:   Oh, no! Professor, are you in ruin-mode?! 

   Raine:   Don't give it a weird name! 

   Lloyd:   Y...yes, ma'am. 

   Raine:   This is a mausoleum which houses the graves of members of the royal 
            family from the past. Therefore, it contains traps to stop grave 
            robbers. 

 Colette:   They just kind of pop right out. It looks like fun! 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, it's kind of funny-looking. 

   Raine:   Are you implying it's fun to be impaled on spikes?! 

  Lloyd/:   No, of course not, ma'am. 
 Colette:   No, of course not, ma'am. 

   Genis:   The three of them sound like they're having a good time, but I 
            really want to get out of here. 

  Kratos:   Indeed... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
345   "Test in Ruins" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Are we there yet? 



   Genis:   I'm sure it's just a little further. 

   Lloyd:   *Sigh* 

   Genis:   Stop sighing. You're going to make me depressed. 

   Lloyd:   Whoever thought up this test thing was really shrewd. What's the 
            point? 

   Genis:   Beats me... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
346   "Restless" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Man, why do these ranches have so many weird systems? 

  Kratos:   It feels like this one has even more annoying ones than the others. 

   Raine:   It's to prevent intruders. It's only natural that it's designed to 
            prevent easy progress. 

   Lloyd:   But we don't have time to be goofing around here! 

  Kratos:   True. If we could simply fight our way through... 

   Raine:   Settle down, both of you! What's wrong, Kratos? This isn't like 
            you. 

  Lloyd/:   ... 
  Kratos:   ... 

   Lloyd:   That Kvar guy has to pay. That's all. 

  Kratos:   Indeed. We cannot allow him to remain unchecked. 

   Raine:   At any rate, you must stay calm and don't do anything rash. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
347   "Splitting Up is Nervous" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   I wonder if the others are okay. 

 Colette:   Splitting up like this kind of makes you nervous. 

   Lloyd:   Even if it's only temporary, it means we're splitting our 
            strengths, so we have to be careful. 

 Colette:   Yeah! We need to try to rejoin the others as soon as we can! 

   Lloyd:   Right. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
348   "Splitting Up is Anxious" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Splitting up like this makes me kind of nervous. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. We had no choice but to split up because of that system, 
            but... I'd be a lot happier if we could stick together. 

   Genis:   Let's hurry, Lloyd, so we can get back together. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
349   "Hurry and Regroup" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   We have to hurry, Lloyd. We can't leave Genis and the others alone. 

   Lloyd:   Huh? What about your ruin-mode? 

   Raine:   Now's not the time for jokes! This isn't a game! 

   Lloyd:   I...I'm sorry. Let's hurry. 

   Raine:   Yes. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
350   "Difficult to Fight Separated" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Kratos:   We don't have time to delay. Let's hurry. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. The others don't have anyone with a sword, so they're 
            probably having a difficult time. 

  Kratos:   I hope they're all right, but... 

   Lloyd:   Of course they're all right! Don't say things like that! 

  Kratos:   I apologize. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
351   "Splitting Up is Worrisome" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Kratos:   We better hurry. I'm worried about Lloyd and the others. 

  Sheena:   Well, I didn't expect to hear that from you. 

  Kratos:   I'm saying that I'm worried that they may be causing more problems. 

  Sheena:   Right, whatever you say. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
352   "Gnomelette" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   What are Gnomelettes anyway? 

 Colette:   They're so cute. ((music note)) 

   Lloyd:   Cute? They're rude, and you can't tell what the heck they're 
            thinking. 

 Colette:   Really? I think they're cute...right, Presea? 

  Presea:   Is that...cute? 

   Lloyd:   I dunno... 

  Presea:   I'll give it a try. You wanna make somethin' of it? Huh? 

  Lloyd/:   ... 
 Colette:   ... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
353   "Greedy People" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   This place must be a good source of mineral deposits if the Summon 
            Spirit of Earth resides here. 

   Regal:   Hmm. Since this is known as a place where the Summon Spirit sleeps, 
            it's lain untouched by human hands. 

   Raine:   If there was no Summon Spirit, I wonder if the hands of industry 
            would come here as well. 

   Regal:   People are greedy... Even with the Summon Spirit here, those with 
            no heart would not hesitate to intrude. 

   Raine:   Maybe the civilizations of old were destroyed because of people 
            like that. 

   Regal:   ...Perhaps. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
354   "Earthquake!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Genis! Look! 

   Genis:   Whoa, whoa! Lloyd! Stop playing with the Sorcerer's Ring! 

   Lloyd:   This is fun! It's great for surprising people. 

   Genis:   Don't blame me if you use it someplace weird and something falls on 



            you! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
355   "Cold Weather" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   Brrrrrr... I think I'm going to freeze. 

   Genis:   It's rare to hear you complain about the temperature. 

  Sheena:   I like it when it's hot, but I can't stand the cold. 

   Genis:   You should wear something warmer then. 

  Sheena:   You're the one that looks like you should be freezing. 

   Genis:   I've gotten used to it. 

  Sheena:   I guess kids are more adaptable. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
356   "When You Get Older..." 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Wow! Snow! Whoa, it's cold! 

 Colette:   Lloyd! Look! Icicles! 

   Lloyd:   Oh, wow, you're right! They're huge! 

  Sheena:   Why are they so excited? 

   Regal:   Let us quickly forge the pact with the Summon Spirit and leave this 
            place. 

  Sheena:   Seriously... 

   Zelos:   I guess when you get older, you hate cold or hot weather. I mean, I 
            feel perfectly fine, you know? 

  Sheena:   Hey! I'm only nineteen! 

   Regal:   I don't even feel like responding to that. 

   Raine:   I... I'm not cold.... I'm not cold. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
357   "Another Side of Lloyd" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   We've been in the darkness so long, my eyes are feeling weird. 

 Colette:   I hope we get to see the sun again soon. 



   Lloyd:   Why are the seals on Tethe'alla's side so much harder to release? 

   Raine:   Lloyd! 

   Lloyd:   Whoa! Professor, are you in ruin-mode again?! 

   Raine:   Lloyd. You don't take your lessons seriously, but your powers of 
            observation are always astute! You have what it takes to be an 
            archeologist! 

   Lloyd:   Ahhhh... 

   Raine:   What's with that look?! Archeology is great! Lloyd, of all the 
            temples in Tethe'alla, this Temple of Darkness is a rare example of 
            one that largely retains its original form. It's the perfect chance 
            to investigate whether the seals on Tethe'alla's side are more 
            difficult to release. 

   Lloyd:   Colette, run! 

 Colette:   O...okay! 

   Raine:   Hey! Stop, you two! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
358   "On Purpose" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Hiyah! Hmmm, no good. 

   Genis:   What are you doing, Lloyd? 

   Lloyd:   The Sorcerer's Ring doesn't seem to do anything useful at all where 
            there's no wind. 

   Genis:   Yeah, it just makes you lighter: it's not like you can move on your 
            own. 

   Lloyd:   It's kinda hard to use. 

   Genis:   Oh, I know. Zelos, try using the Sorcerer's Ring for a minute. 

   Zelos:   Ahh! Thank you for choosing the great Zelos. What can I do for you 
            today? 

   Genis:   ...Right, whatever, just use it for a minute. 

   Zelos:   Like this? 

   Genis:   Wind Blade! 

   Zelos:   Owww! Wh...what do you think you're doing?! 

   Genis:   Huh? That's strange. It's wind magic, so I thought it'd make him 
            fly... 

   Lloyd:   Genis... You did that on purpose, didn't you?... 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
359   "Rhythm" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Gahhh, this sucks, I can't do it! 

 Colette:   Lloyd, keep trying! 

   Raine:   Use your head, Lloyd. 

   Genis:   That's not something Lloyd's good at. 

   Regal:   It appears there is a set rhythm to the wind the plants generate. 
            Relax, Lloyd. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, I'm gonna do this! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
360   "Despised" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Those elves really piss me off! 

   Raine:   It can't be helped. From their point of view, we are something to 
            be despised. 

   Lloyd:   But you're an half-elf! 

   Zelos:   Isn't that precisely the reason? Because they resemble them, they 
            hate them all the more. That's what blood feuds are all about. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
361   "Luin Rebuilt 1" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   Heheh. 

 Colette:   Hehehe. 

  Sheena:   Heheh. The people of Luin are a tough bunch. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. Despite the devastation, they're working as hard as they can 
            to rebuild. 

 Colette:   It makes me happy when I see people trying hard. 

   Lloyd:   Let's do everything we can to help them! 

 Sheena/:   Yeah! 
 Colette:   Yeah! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



362   "Luin Rebuilt 2" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Lloyd:   The people of Luin are all working so hard. 

   Genis:   Yeah. It looks like they're going to be okay. 

   Raine:   Not yet. Restoring what you've lost isn't that easy. 

   Lloyd:   They're not working to restore. They're working to rebuild anew. 
            They're going to be fine. 

   Genis:   He's right. Everything's okay. 

   Raine:   You're right. There's no point in thinking up things to worry 
            about. Let's cheer them on. 

  Lloyd/:   Yeah. 
   Genis:   Yeah. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
363   "My Sister" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Are we going to see Mother? 

   Raine:   Yes. We will. Someday. 

   Genis:   It feels kind of strange. I mean, you're my sister, but at the same 
            time... you were like a mother to me. 

   Raine:   ! 

   Genis:   I'm sorry. Are you angry? 

   Raine:   No, that's not it. ...Go on to bed. Tomorrow will be another early 
            day. 

   Genis:   Right. Good night, Raine. 

   Raine:   Good night. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
364   "Dirk's Way of Memorization" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Lloyd, did you do your homework? 

   Lloyd:   What was our homework again? 

 Colette:   Memorizing the preamble to the Palmacosta Charter. 

   Lloyd:   Oh yeah... man, I have trouble with memorizing. 

   Regal:   You have trouble with all forms of study, you mean. 



   Lloyd:   Shut up. 

 Colette:   But Lloyd's memorized all the Dwarven Vows. It's amazing! 

   Lloyd:   R-really? 

 Colette:   Really! Tell me, how did you learn them? 

   Lloyd:   Since I was a child, I memorized one before each meal and was 
            tested on it. And if I couldn't say it, I didn't get to eat. 

 Colette:   Oh, I see.... There must have been Dwarven Vow memory ingredients 
            in the food. 

   Lloyd:   Huh? R...really? 

 Colette:   I wonder if I can memorize all the Dwarven Vows if I eat Dirk's 
            cooking. 

   Regal:   No, Colette, that's not it. Lloyd's desire for food temporarily 
            strengthened his memory. 

 Colette:   Oh... So Dirk's food has powers like an Exsphere to increase 
            people's abilities. 

   Lloyd:   I see! 

   Regal:   Why does the topic of conversation go out the window when talking 
            to Colette?... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
365   "Mystery Behind Zelos, the Valedictorian" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Say, Zelos. What's the answer to problem number 3? 

   Zelos:   Hmm, what is it, my dear Colette?... Ugh... I'm not good at 
            chemistry... 

 Colette:   Huh? But you graduated top of your class at the Imperial Research 
            Academy, right? 

   Zelos:   Well, yeah, I was good at math, but as for everything else... 

 Colette:   You were bad? 

   Genis:   What the? Then how did you manage to graduate at the top of your 
            class? 

   Zelos:   Ah, well, that was easy. My hunnies took notes for me, told me the 
            answers to test questions, answered roll call in my place, etc, 
            etc, you know. 

   Genis:   ... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



366   "All Guys are the Same!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Lloyd... You... like girls like Princess Hilda, don't you? 

   Lloyd:   Huh? Ah, well, yeah, she's pretty. 

 Colette:   ...I knew it... 

   Lloyd:   But you know, Colette, you're cuter than she is. 

 Colette:   R-really? Really really? 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. Zelos is always saying, beautiful girls just seem to gather 
            around me. When I was going to school back in the village, I was 
            too embarrassed to say anything about it, but I actually wanted to 
            join the Professor Raine fan club. 

 Colette:   ...O, oh...I see.... 

   Lloyd:   Sheena has her quirks, but she's still got a feminine side, and 
            Presea's cute when she smiles, you know? 

 Colette:   So it doesn't matter to you... 

   Lloyd:   Huh? What doesn't? 

 Colette:   That's all I need to hear. I've learned quite well that you're just 
            like Zelos. 

            [Zelos enters] 

   Zelos:   ..Hey! What's that supposed to mean, Colette?? 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
367   "Nicknames" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   Well then, I'd like to take this opportunity to decide everyone's 
            nicknames. 

   Lloyd:   What are you talking about all of a sudden? 

   Zelos:   You can call me, "Mr. Zelos." Presea will be "Little One." Colette 
            is "Miss Angel." Lloyd is, "Hey You," and Genis is "Brat." 

   Genis:   Gee, you must have spent a long time thinking up Lloyd's and mine. 

   Zelos:   Don't mention it. And then, Raine will be, "Gorgeous Ultra Cool 
            Beauty." 

   Raine:   I don't want to be called something like that! 

   Zelos:   Huh? Then, "Her Highness." 

   Raine:   Zelos...can't you come up with something a little more normal? 

   Lloyd:   The Professor is the Professor. What else would she be? 



   Zelos:   Hmm? Hmmm... Professor... that does have a nice ring to it. The 
            bewitching female teacher.... Hehehe. 

   Raine:   ...Oh, fine, whatever, I don't care any more. 

   Zelos:   Okay then, "Professor Raine" it is! <3 

   Raine:   Whatever. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
368   "A Ruin in the Sea" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Do you hate the sea, Professor? 

   Raine:   N...no, I don't hate the sea. 

 Colette:   Um...well...are you afraid of water? 

   Raine:   I'm not afraid of water. 

 Colette:   Um, I was thinking, maybe if you thought about an ancient ruin on 
            the bottom of the sea, you might not be so scared of the sea 
            anymore. 

   Raine:   A ruin at the bottom of the sea? 

 Colette:   Ah, but you can't breathe without air.... 

   Raine:   A ruin at the bottom of the sea... Hmm. 

 Colette:   Oh, but what if you filled a bag with air and put that over your 
            head before diving into the water? 

   Raine:   Hmm...a civilization that sunk into the sea... no, that lived under 
            the sea.... 

 Colette:   But then, you'd be eating nothing but fish all the time. 

   Raine:   There may be some way to cook underwater. 

 Colette:   Is there a fire that can burn underwater? 

   Raine:   If there is, that would be a civilization with very advanced 
            technology. 

   Regal:   I'm not sure if they are even talking with each other or not. 

  Sheena:   Just once I'd like to see what's going on inside both of their 
            heads. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
369   "Labyrinth Forest" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



   Zelos:   The Gaoracchia Forest used to be just a normal forest a long time 
            ago. 

   Genis:   Oh, really. 

   Zelos:   But then, one day, a thief hid a stolen treasure deep in the 
            forest. 

   Lloyd:   Treasure?... What kind of treasure? 

   Zelos:   It was a jewel worth several billion Gald. So anyway, he 
            slaughtered everyone who came looking for it. 

   Genis:   Whoa... That's horrible.... 

   Zelos:   Over time, the forest became stained with blood, transforming into 
            a cursed place, haunted by the lingering resentment of the people 
            killed here. 

   Lloyd:   ...Ugh... Are you serious? 

   Genis:   ...Ah, haha, you're just trying to scare us... right? 

   Zelos:   Even now, when travelers enter the forest, the thief's ghost comes 
            to kill them. And the ones he killed also seek to increase their 
            numbers... 

  Lloyd/:   Uaaaahh!! 
   Genis:   Uaaaahh!! 

            [Lloyd and Genis exit.] 

   Zelos:   ...Sheesh, not even three-year-olds believe stories like that these 
            days. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
370   "Worrying Brother" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   I was really surprised to see Seles in the Coliseum. 

   Lloyd:   Yeah. But I'm glad Zelos and Seles were able to come to an 
            understanding. 

   Zelos:   ...Huh?... Ah, yeah, yeah... 

 Colette:   Hmm? What's wrong, Zelos? You don't sound well. 

   Zelos:   Ah, no, it's nothing, my dear Colette. 

   Raine:   Oh, really? I was certain that you were worried that Seles might be 
            following us. 

 Colette:   Oh! So that's it... you're worried about Seles. 

   Zelos:   N...no, it's nothing like that! The cool and sexy Zelos doesn't 
            waste time worrying about his sister. 



   Lloyd:   Hmmm? So, you don't care about your sister at all? 

   Zelos:   Not really... She's only my half-sister.... 

   Raine:   Oh, speak of the devil, there's Seles! 

   Zelos:   What? That idiot! How many times have I told you, it's too 
            dangerous! You can't come with us! ...Where is she?! 

   Raine:   ...Just kidding. 

   Lloyd:   Ahahahahahaha! 

 Colette:   Zelos, you're so nice. 

   Zelos:   ...Miss Raine, don't think I'll forget this! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
371   "Genis' Decision" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   What did you call me out here for? 

   Raine:   I'm sure you know. 

   Genis:   ...Don't try to stop me. 

   Raine:   Now's your only chance to change your mind. 

   Genis:   There's no way I'm changing my mind! 

   Raine:   I understand your feelings. Still... 

   Genis:   I've finally found true friends. My first besides you. 

   Raine:   Genis... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
372   "Older Sister" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Mithos:   Genis, are you having trouble sleeping? 

   Genis:   Yeah... I've been doing some thinking. 

  Mithos:   We... 

   Genis:   What? 

  Mithos:   We're kind of alike, aren't we? I was raised by my older sister, 
            too. 

   Genis:   Ah... 

  Mithos:   But my sister is...no longer with me. I was sad when she died. But 
            even more than that, I was angry. I couldn't forgive the humans who 



            killed her! 

   Genis:   Wh...what?! 

  Mithos:   You understand my feelings, don't you? 

   Genis:   Y...yeah, but... 

  Mithos:   I'm sorry, this wasn't what I meant to say. I'm going to go walk 
            for a bit. 

   Genis:   Mithos... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
373   "Again on a Journey of Regeneration" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   I wonder if it's okay that I came back. 

   Raine:   What are you talking about all of a sudden? 

 Colette:   I mean, I just quit in the middle of the journey, even though the 
            people of Sylvarant were all cheering me on. 

   Raine:   It couldn't be helped. We did what we had to do. 

 Colette:   But when I got my soul back, I was so happy, I completely forgot 
            about Sylvarant and just got all excited. I forgot how much the 
            people of this world are suffering... 

   Raine:   Even the Chosen smiles when she's happy, and cries when she's sad. 
            You don't have to bear all the burden by yourself. And also, 
            Colette, as long as you continue to care about the people in this 
            world, you are the Chosen of Regeneration. At least that's what I 
            think. 

 Colette:   Professor Raine... 

   Raine:   Tomorrow, let's start our journey again. The journey to save 
            Sylvarant...to save this land. 

 Colette:   Yes. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
374   "Proof for Maxwell" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Sheena:   If you wish to meet the one who controls matter itself, prove you 
            control earth, water, fire, and wind... How do we prove that? 

   Genis:   I wonder if these jewels we got when we fought the Summon Spirits 
            have anything to do with it. 

  Sheena:   Yes! That's it! We just need each of us to equip ruby, aquamarine, 
            garnet, and opal, and then call him out! Why didn't I realize that 
            before?! Haha! Great work, Genis! 



   Genis:   Then all we have to do now is... 

  Sheena:   Yeah! Just head for the monument where Maxwell sleeps! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
375   "Dirk's Skills" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  Kratos:   How much of dwarven techniques did your father inherit? 

   Lloyd:   How much? All of it, I guess. 

  Kratos:   The dwarves who chose not to join Cruxis lost a variety of skills 
            in exchange for their freedom. Your father is almost certainly one 
            of those survivors. 

   Lloyd:   I see.... So that's why Dad and Altessa don't know the same things. 

  Kratos:   The Chosen's illness may be beyond Dirk's ability to cure. 

   Lloyd:   No!... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
376   "Flow of Time" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Raine:   This place never changes, then or now.... 

   Genis:   Then? 

   Raine:   I suppose that's to be expected. To the elves, a mere dozen years 
            or so is like the blink of an eye. 

   Genis:   ...Raine?... 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
377   "I'm a Pirate!" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Genis:   Lloyd, that outfit... 

   Lloyd:   Oh, hey Genis! Take a look! Just like a pirate! You know, like, 
            "The seas of the world are mine. They are the homeland I forever 
            long for." 

 Colette:   Wow! Lloyd, you're so cool! 

   Lloyd:   Yeah, isn't it though? I'm like a pirate captain! Yohoho! 

   Genis:   ...I don't know about "captain." 

   Zelos:   ...More like deckhand. 



------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
378   "Ribbon" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Colette:   Gnome is so cute. 

   Lloyd:   Cute? Really? 

 Colette:   Just look at that ribbon on his head, the way it spins and spins 
            and spins. 

   Genis:   If we're talking about ribbons, Presea's is cute, too! 

  Presea:   My ribbon...does not spin. 

            [Presea exits.] 

   Genis:   Ah...eh? Presea? wait! 

            [Genis exits.] 

   Lloyd:   ...Seriously, though. I don't think that thing on Gnome is a 
            ribbon. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
379   "Zelos' True Nature" 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Zelos:   Oh, Celsius! My cool beauty! 

   Raine:   ...As long as it has a female body, that's good enough for you, 
            isn't it? 

  Sheena:   Yeah, this guy's a walking libido. 

   Zelos:   What's that supposed to mean? 

  Sheena:   Exactly what it sounds like. 

   Zelos:   Hmm, wait, I get it. In other words, you mean to say that I exude 
            masculine sexiness. 

  Sheena:   What "sexiness," you philanderer! 

   Zelos:   Oh, stop, you flatter me. Ah ha ha. 

   Lloyd:   Professor, what's a philanderer? Is it something to eat? 

   Raine:   I don't think you'd want to eat one... 

  Presea:   Philanderer... an insincere man who plays around with many women. 

   Lloyd:   Oh, so, in other words, Zelos. 

   Zelos:   ...It's not fun at all when you put it like that. 
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There have not been any past revisions. 
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Companies 
- Namco: they made this game. 
- Nintendo: for making the GameCube. 

Internet sites 
- GameFAQs [http://www.gamefaqs.com]: for hosting my guide 

People 
- My mother, for purchasing a GameCube and a copy of Tales of Symphonia. 
- CJayC for making a place where I can host this guide. And also for accepting 
               my guide, despite its incompleteness. 
- Tales of Symphonia message board at GameFAQs: 
    - Ket Shi (support) 
    - bumpygrimes (support and entertainment) 
    - yummygummylummy2 (support and entertainment) 
    - Adlubescence (support) 
    - FlareI (support and inspiration) 
    - VGK aka Andy Richter (support...and for amusing me, mostly on CE) 
    - Cyllya (support and inspiration) 
    - Seth Huber (inspiration) 
- Pac-Land faction [=P-L=] at GameFAQs: 
    - AnimeRPGFan (support and putting up with my ranting) 
    - Chris21210983 (support, huggles, and putting up with my ranting) 
    - Mike888 (support and putting up with my ranting) 
    - Nickbush24 (support, huggles, and putting up with my ranting) 
- Moderators at GameFAQs: 
    - KatThePoet (for keeping me entertained) 
    - CyricZ (for support, suggestions, huggles, and reviewing this for me.) 



And of course, I want to thank you, the reader, for using my guide! 

Yes, I know it's a lot of people, but I really couldn't have done it without 
all of your moral support and keeping me company.  Thanks so much to each and 
every one of you for helping me with this project, and thanks for being so 
patient with me! 
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Please send your comments, ideas for improvements, additional info, any 
correction of mistakes I may have made, and everything else via my e-mail at: 

kickflaw (at) yahoo (dot) com 

I need to put down a few guidelines, here. 
- Please include Tales of Symphonia somewhere in the subjectline of your email. 
- Please make your e-mail readable/comprehensible. 
- Don't ask me to send you updated versions of my guide. 
- I accept e-mails in English language only. 
- I will answer e-mails in English language only. 
- When crediting contributors, I won't disclose their e-mails or contact info. 
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